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VALDEZ, ALASKA - MONDAY, FEBRUARY 7, 1994

(Tape No. 1? Side 2)

MR. ROETMAN: Paul Roetman.

HEARING OFFICER: Got a spelling?

MR. ROETMAN: R-0-~e-t-m-a-n.

HEARING OFFICER. Okay. Please go ahead.

MR. ROETMAN: Okay.

PAUL ROETMAN

Just a real short comment. My name is Paul Roetman.
I represent the Pfince William Sound Economic Development
Council. We represent Chenega, Cordova, Tatitlek, Whittier,
and Valdez.

With electricity being the -- a primary barrier to
economic development, our full Board has shown and expressed
strong support for the Copper Valley intertie project. As a
regional economic development organization, we realize that
improving this infrastructure is certainly beneficial to us
all. To quote our President, Tom Van Brocklin, what he said at
our last quarterly meeting last month:

"Anything that we can do to reduce electric

rates is a positive for economic development, in

Valdez and Prince William Sound."

Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER: Thank you. Anybody else?

Exccutary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 2
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(No audible response)
HEARING OFFICER: Okay. Well, I guess we’re done

then. Thanks a lot.

(Whereupon, the proceeding in the above matter was

adjourned)

Additional Note From Hearing Officer R. Emerman:

After the tape recorder was turned off, Ms.
Donna Fischer came forward and asked that
her brief remarks be paraphrased for the
record. The sense of her remarks was as
follows:

Donna Fischer remarks, paraphrased by R.
Emerman: Ms. Fischer expressed concern
with the high rates in effect from Eureka
to Valdez, and expressed her belief that
the intertie would be beneficial to the
whole area. By bringing down rates, the
intertie would help induce businesses to
locate in the area and help diversify the
local economy from dependence on the oil
companies.

Executary Court Reporting
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Anchorage, AK 99501
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(No audible response)
HEARING OFFICER: Okay. Well, I guess we’'re done

then. Thanks a lot.

(Whereupon, the proceeding in the above matter was

adjourned)

Additional Note From Hearing Officer R. Emerman:

After the tape recorder was turned off, Ms.
Donna Fischer came forward and asked that
her brief remarks be paraphrased for the
record. The sense of her remarks was as
follows:

Donna Fischer remarks, paraphrased by R.
Emerman: Ms. Fischer expressed concern
with the high rates in effect from Eureka
to Valdez, and expressed her belief that
the intertie would be beneficial to the
whole area. By bringing down rates, the
intertie would help induce businesses to
locate in the area and help diversify the
local economy from dependence on the oil
companies.
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GLACTER VIEW, ALASKA - TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 8, 1994

(Tape No. 1, Side 2)
TOM BERKLEY

My name 1s Tom Berkley, B-e-r-k-l-e-y. I own Eureka
Lodge on the Glenn Highway. I’'m a member of the Copper Valley
Electric Association, and I pay them a lot of money every
month, and I get a little newsletter -- it’s very nice.

Copper Valley Electric Association is a group of
people, including me and the rest of the consumers, and --
Colleen, where you going?

(Inaudible response)

MR. BERKLEY: Oh, okay. Thanks a lot, guys.
BY MR. BERKLEY (Continuing):

And they’'re people just like us -- they got to go out
and grab a cigarette, or they got to eat, they got to drink,
whatever. They’re just like real people. And I sincerely
believe that this -- what you have seen, what we have all gone
through, for the last year or so is real. This is not some-
thing phony; this is real.

They’re not sitting there in Glennallen dreaming up
monuments in the forms of 90-foot poles between Glennallen and
Sutton as a monument to their achievements. This is a neces-
sary thing that we need. And we’ve been through it all, the

reasons that we need it. And all we’re asking is a little bit

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova. Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 : 2
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JIM COLVER

Jim Colver, C-o-l-v-e-r. First I'd like to address
the economics of the study, the intertie study.

The study shows, despite much pro-intertie influence,
that an intertie is not the least-cost alternative for CVEA
consumers. Study shows that a hydro project at Allison Lake is
the best least-cost alternative. It does not make common or
economic sense to gamble on a four-fold increase in demand at
Petro Star Refinery to justify the intertie. There is no
advance purchase agreement with Petro Star to protect rate-
payers, to guarantee to purchase enough power to pay for the
line. This puts consumers on the hook, which could result in
even higher rates.

If you take the $46 million cost and divide it by the
2,943 consumers you have in Copper Valley, that’s $15,630 of
debt per consumer. But the -- another question is, What is the
economic cost to the MEA consumer? It goes through the MEA
service area. The study doesn’t identify any related cost to
the MEA consumer, and I think that’s a valid point that needs
to be followed up on in the final report.

And in some areas, it appears that the cost estimate
for the intertie is too low. The study has an average labor
rate of $121 an hour, which is supposed to include helicopter
time. Helicopter time costs at least $600 an hour.

Right-of-way acquisition costs appear to be too low.

Exccutary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 4
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of cooperation. Sure, we’'re going to stomp on your territory.
But we -- it wnuld be nice if we could have the same advantages
that you folks do down here. Okay?

And please remembef, in all this discussion about
money and who’s paying for what and what about this and what
about that, we’'re paying for it. Okay? We're‘paying for it.
That’s it. |

HEARING OFFICER: Thank you.

(Inaudible comments)

HEARING OFFICER: Your name?

MR. STRICKER: My name. You want my address also?

HEARING OFFICER: Yes, sir.

MR. STRICKER: All right.

HANS STRICKER

Yeah. My name is Hans Stricker, and I'm a.home-
steader. I'm not hooked up to MEA power.

And I just want to say what I said earlier, to make
sure they hear it and gbt it clear -- that they take the
Bnulder Creek route. 1I’'ve heard what the?’ve said about the
environment and all that, and I really wasn’t impressed. But I
think for myself, I just had to say that because I think that’s
the better route; it’d make me happier.

So that’s all I got to say. Thank you.

(Pause)

VA

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 3
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in the future, we may not have the luxury of deciding where to
site and have the distance because, as one of the factors in
the siting criteria, they use 600 feet as just the bottom line.
If you were 600 feet away from a private residence, that was
good enough.

So I think we need to back up there and look at that
criteria, in the event that the line is upgraded to a higher
voltage in the future, so that we don’t have any conflicts or
any potential cancer-causing electromagnetic fields out there.

One major flaw in the siting factors was that there?s
no section that says what the community preference is. There’s
a visual, and there’s a cultural, and there’s environmental
factors. But probably paramount, with the most amount of
points, should be what the community preferences are for sit-
ing. So I think that’s one thing that you missed. When
you're -- if you’re going through the data, you obviously saw
some of the comments that peopie had on where the preferred
route would be, and that should be given about the highest
weight.

Now, I see that didn’'t work very well with your --
the community preference was for a Boulder Creek route, but
yet, using your siting criteria, you ended up with an Anthra-
cite Ridge route along the south side, which is -- goes |
across -- and I'm -- now I'm going to rebut why -- using your

own siting criteria, why the Boulder Creek is a better alterna-

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 6




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

The dollar value per acre is low, and the right-of-way width
was computed at 125 feet instead of the standard 150-foot wide.
And there’s no accounting or budget for buying out right-of-way
across the mining claims in the back country.

Another concern is the design. There’s no mention of
the access roads that are intended to be built to access the
line. This is an integral part of the whoie project and needs
to be right out in front, right with the alignment, where the
proposed access roads are going to be, ‘cause they’ll have as
much or more impact on the back country than the line itself,
and a lot of impact on the adjacent lands, and will increase
the access and pressure on the fish and wildlffe resources.

The -- another concern on the design is the EMF safe
factor. Now, the study assumes that at 600 feet away from this
138,000-volt line that you’ll be safe at 600 feet. Well, the
authorizing legislation that provided for this intertie says it
could be -- that the line could be expanded to a higher capa-
city, which would probably be 230,000 volts.

Now, so we need to design around what it could be
upgraded to; that means a proper right-of-way width and the
safe EMF distance, which would certainly be more than 600 feet.
If we're going to prudently design this thing for the possibil-

ity of any upgrade in the future, we got to use the extreme

' pessimistic figure to incorporate any kind of upgrade this line

may incur because, once this route is established and upgraded

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 5
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to limit the amount of additional access into the back country
because of the project. A mile from the highway and at --
there’s a major trailhead at Puritan Creek. You gdt a lot of
people going in and out of there; you’re going to increase the
access to the impacted area along the highway there. So again,
using your siting criteria, it doesn’t fly.

So therefore, using those criteria, the Boulder Creek
option would be the preferred alternative in this eve- -- in
that area, starting at the Simpson cabin and then continuing on
to where it gets back into the Alfred Creek.

Now, we’ve just heard from MEA that there’s no imme-
diate plan, or even in the immediate future, to build a substa-
tion, which was the reason why we supposedly routed the line in
the Anthracite Ridge/Puritan Creek/Cascade Creek area. So that
argument is now thrown out, and so we now don’t really have to
put it by Victory and in that area because the substation is
not necessarily a go in the near future. Definitely, we can’'t
design around sémething we're not even going to build. We need
to think about what some of the other parameters are, and I
think number one would be the community preference in this
situation.

In summary, in looking at this project, it never
makes sense to build a project to buy some.....

(Tape Change - Tape No. 2, Side 3)

BY MR. COLVER (Continuing):

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 8
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tive.

Number one, you used a cultural resource conflict
evaluation. Okay? So the location that you put the route
along, the Anthracite Ridge, is adjacent to the Nelchina Trail,
and that’s.areas where indigenous people have traveled for many
years. There’s probably a lot of artifacts and archeological
history out there. -So that is something that would not fly in
that category as a cultural resource.

Visual intrusion. The Anthracite Ridge route is
within a mile of the highway, along the Cascade area and Puri-
tan Creek, and there’s a lot of little private parcels of land
in there. You’'re definitely really close to property in there.
So again, your siting criteria there did not really effectively
weigh it out.

Scenic viewshed. Within a mile of the highway, it's
going to be visible. As the road gets upgraded, the clearing
limits are going to go back, and we're going to have -- within
a mile from the highway, if we use that Anthracite Ridge route,
you’‘re going to have the power line right there.

Stream crossings. Another factor that was used in
siting the route was how many streams does it cross. Well, you
cross no less than seven streams in the section between Simpson
cabin and Hicks Creek. So again, that -- using your own
criteria, it doesn’t make the grade.

And increased access. One of the criteria was trying

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova. Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 7
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And I just do not like the intertie in any route, in
any shape, or any form. But the Boulder Creek route is the
most preferred if that’s the one I need to accept.

DWIGHT DIETRICH
Yeah. My name’s Dwight Dietrich, and I got power

from Copper Valley Electric in 1992; I was on alternate energy

for 10 years before that. I worked with these folks for

several years to hook up. I’'ve enjoyed their power. They’'ve
worked well with us in that pfoject, helping us out. And if
they can do this and, you know, not step on anybody’s toes,
keep it away from the people, and it looks like they’'re doing a
pretty good job, I support it. ‘

And I think what we also have to remember is this
power that MEA is getting in{this community is coming from
transmission lines from somewhere else.

(Pause)
HEARING OFFICER: Thanks. Anybody else?
(No audible response)
HEARING OFFICEﬁ: Okay. Well, thanks a lot. End of

the meeting.

(Whereupon, the proceeding in the above matter was

adjourned)

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova. Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 10
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..... think this project meets the economic merits that --
what this feasibility study was supposed to do: identify the
costs and the benefits.

(Pause)
KATHERINE WRIGHT

Well, while I'm up here, my name’s Katherine Wright,
W-r-i-g-h-t, and I'd like to go on the record as saying I am a
Copper Valley consumer, and I do not want to see this intertie
project happen. I have a number of reasons.

Like that was just stated, the economics of this
Allison Lake does look better in the long run. And with Petro
Star putting out some of their information that they did, we
cannot even be guaranteed of that.

And I really resent the fact that this project has
gone on; I mean, they were promoting it when the northeast
intertie was afound. And they used my co-op dollars to go
out -- and I understand they’re in a position that they’ve got
to quiet the consumers, they want lower costs, but it’s obvious
that we won’t get lower costs now.

And the interest on this money, the intertie versus
Allison Lake, when you’re talking about those millions and
interest over 10 years, it gets phenomenal. What the State’s
going to have to pay -- what we will have to pay in the long
run -- for this project is just too much, too much to bear, in

my opinion.

Executary Court Reporting
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GLENNALLEN, ALASKA - WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 9, 1994

(Tape No. 2, Side 3)

JOHN DQWNES

Yes, my name is John Downes, and I am on the Chamber
of Commerce Board, Copper Valley Chamber of Commerce Board, and
I was asked to come tonight and make a positive comment for the
intertie. I have several things here I’'d like to say. ‘

First, we believe that the intertie is environmen-
tally sound; it’s the least damaging and disruptive to everyone
involved. We feel fhat the long-term benefits are power stabi-
lization. The growth in our community has been stifled because
of the high cost of power. We feel that the power line would
bring us closer to an interétate power grid throughout the
triangle, from Anchorage to here to Fairbanks, which would make
the power more reliable in the future; this is just one step
further.

Our community will never prosper without this inter-
tie due to the high cost of power. Our generators are old, and
they’'re going to be -- need to be replaced in the near future.
That’s a cost that we’re going to have to face no matter
whether we have tﬁe intertie or not. Our generators are 25
years old, or they haven’t been produced in 25 years. Our

power will have to be replaced, and the thought of having a

coal-fired plant in our community is offensive to us.

Executary Court Reporting
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project.
So that’s all I have to say.
HEARING OFFICER: Thank you.
MR. DOWNES: Thank you, sir.
(Off record)
(On record)
HEARING OFFICER: Go ahead.

GARY HARRISON

My name is Gary Harrison, and I live in Chickaloon.
They’‘re trying to run this power intertie through Chickaloon
Village’s land, which, if I have anything to do with it, it
will not.

Also, I want to point out that when they did their
study, they did not use what is known as a "Trump" in these
hydro projects. The Trump system has been around before
Christ, basically compressing air with water through the hydro
pipes. And if these new or old technologies were -- or old
technologies were used in new manners, they would produce more
energy than this community would need with hydroelectric power
rather than diesel generator or an intertie that is basically
run on gas, which both of them are -- &ou’re going to have to
buy your fuel, where hydro, you don’t buy your fuel.

And how people can think that to maintain these
diesel generators and put through this intertie is economically

efficient is beyond me. They’d better go back to math class or

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova. Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 , 4
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Number one, why should we buy a 40-year-old power
plant when we already have a 25-year-old power plant? That
doesn’t seem quite economically feasible in any respect. We
also feel that the letters that have been presented by other
people from other communities are -- the letters that I have
read are full of half truths or uninformed, unintelligible
comments by people that obviously are not informed. And we
feel that maybe it’s our fault that we haven’t communicated
with these other communities our needs and our wants.

But we feel that an informed board, informed
committee, that decides this will be able to see through some
of these letters that we have read that’s in this study or --
you know. And you and I are both smart enough to see over, you
know, that kind of rhetoric. So we feel that anything positive
that we can say or we can do as the Copper Valley Chamber of
Commerce, we will be more than willing to do in the future to
help rectify any of these problems.

I will personally go to any community, as part of the
Board, to speak to any of them about any of their problems as
a -- not necessarily as a Board member, but as a paying member
of the community, and try to seek and get their understanding.
So that’s basically what I wanted to say as public comments,
that if there’s anything we can do as the Chamber of Commerce
and/or individuals in the Chamber, we’ll be more than happy to

do to help inform the people that are so uninformed as to this

Executary Court Reporting
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(Off record)
(On record)
HEARING OFFICER: Ron Frank, please go ahead.
RON FRANK

Well, I'm for the intertie. And I’'m here on behalf
of Gulkana Village, and I think the intertie, hopefully -; you
know, from all the statement and all the pro and cons that I
heard in the other meetings and stuff like that.

And I -- the reason why I'm for this intertie is
because, right now, I can’‘t even afford to put in any electric-
ity to my new home because it’s going up -- the rate of elec-
tricity is going up every year, and the cost of electricity is

going up every year.

And on top of that, our village is -- it’s on the
verge of collapsing, you know, because of the -- because we
can‘t keep up -- as a community -- as a village, we can’'t keep

up with the cost of the electricity that’s coming in, and we
have no other way to generate money. And many time, I guess we
have to, you know, sometime get money from the State to pay,
you know, for the -- to bail us out, you know.

And I think, now, this intertie will probably solve,
you know, some of the problems for the villages, you know, for
the Native villages. And I'm talking for the Native villages
here, for Gulkana and other villages, Chistochina and maybe

Tazlina and Copper Center and (indiscernible).
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something. I don’t -- something doesn’t compute there.

Not only the fact that I believe that they have
calculated the price for this intertie to be very low, I have a
book that -- produced from the power company, that tells me on
high -- or low-head hydro projects, that I should estimate my
power lines at a million dollars a mile, and that’s on low-
head. And this hefe is estimated somewhere around $300, 000,
which is low from many projects which have been produced simi-
lar to this. Like the Bradley Lake power line was five hundred
and some thousénd a mile.

With many of these idiosyncracies here, I don't
understand why people continually want financial boondoggles
such as this. Not only that, but this thing goes through many
high-density areas of wildlife. I have a study here that says
the wil- -- that these EMRs produce cancer in humans. And if
it’s running through many critical habitat of these others, it
will put -- produce cancers in them. Many of us happen to eat
off of this food chain and don’t really want to be eating
cancerous game.

Not to mention the fact that there may be change
orders and many other things in this that will significantly
increase the price of this intertie.

And I probably got more to say, but I can’t think of
it all right now. But I'm definitely against the intertie, and

it definitely does not make economic sense. Thank you.
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(On record)
DONNA TOLLMAN

My name is Donna Tollman, and I'm with the Copper
Valley Economic Development Council, and our Board of Direc-
tors, we are very firmly in support of the intertie because of
the economic development benefits that it will provide for
Copper Valley.

One of the largest barriers that we have encountered
in trying to develop project (sic) here is the cost of power.

And that’s basically all I have to say. I’'ve said it
many times, but once again.....

HEARING OFFICER: Thank you.
(Off record)
(On record)

MR. WELD: Where is the -- where do you speak in this
(indiscernible - microphone interference)?

(Inaudible comment)

MR. WELD: Okay. Is it on?

HEARING OFFICER: Yeah, it’s going.

MALE SPEAKER: Jerry?

MR. WELD: Oh.

JEREMY WEILD

I'm Jeremy Weld, J-e-r-e-m-y W-e-l-d, a mobile

business person from North Country Communications. I’'m Presi-

dent of the Chamber of Commerce.
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And if that’s not -- you know, if that’s not pos-
sible, you know, I think there’s alternat- -- our alternative
is to build our own hydroelectric here in our area because we
have a whole bunch of potential here in this area that we never
tap in. You know? And that’s the alternative, I think, that
we should look into, too.

And I don’t know how many interests the Governor has
on this project. From what I hear from other people, or other
people who give their testimony, I think maybe the Governor has
a financial interest in this intertie here. Maybe it’s true or
not, but if it is -- I hope it’s not.

But I'm here on behalf of my village and on behalf of
my other people in this region because a lot of us -- you know,
a lot of us Native people don’t have a job because we’re not
hired on any construction or any project. And if any time in
the future, if they’re going to use intertie, they’re going to
go for the intertie, or if they’'re going to do this thing, I
think Native people should have a hundred-percent insurance to
be hired on the job, or any kind of job.

Because right now, as it is, we are people that are
very distressed for a job. And that’s all I can say right now.
Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER: Thank you.

MR. FRANK: Okay.

(0ff record)
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MR. WELD: Okay.
HEARING OFFICER: Anyone?

(Inaudible comment)
HEARING OFFICER: Are you just going by? Okay.
MR. DAVENPORT: John Davenport.

(Pause)

HEARING OFFICER: Go ahead.
MR. DAVENPORT: We’'re on record?
HEARING OFFICER: Yes.

JOHN DAVENPORT

My name is John Davenport. I live near Gulkana
Village. I want to testify in favor of the intertie and make
just one or two specific comments.

I've heard many comments relating to the study of the
environment, as required by the National Environmental Policy
Act, but I think one thing that has not been pointed out that
needs to be pointed out is that NEPA also requires study of the
human environment. I think it has been under-emphasized that
because of the prohibitive cost of power in this area, there
are many human people -- there are many people in this area
that are not hooked up to a reliable power source because they
cannot afford it. I think that needs to be pointed out very
clearly.

I have a real problem with some of the people that

come from other areas that already have reasonable power,
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I want to testify in favor of the intertie and make
these specific comments:

I think that even in a low load growth scenario, an
intertie makes good sense. In the event of that kind of eco-
nomic catastrophe, if that ever came to be in our communities
of Valdez and Copper River, the intertie would be a possibility
of allowing a recovery to develop. And I think in the medium
low load growth scenario, the intertie makes much more sense
than the Allison Lake project for several reasons, chief among
them, I guess, because there is money to build the intertie.
And I understand that the cost analysis doesn’t take that into
consideration, but it really is the intertie, at this point,
for our communities, is the only viable alternative.

And I think, also, in the high load growth, if that
came to pass, and a pipe -- gas pipeline was built, I think the
possibility exists that a gas-fired plant either in Glennallen
or Valdez could supply electricity back to the Mat-Su Vvalley,
which, under those circumstances, if that gas pipeline were
built, the Mat-Su -- the associated growth with another pipe-
line on Mat-Su and Anchorage might demand additional -- might
allow them to produce additional power without building another
generator, and it might be more practical to use North Slope
gas than Cook Inlet.

That’s 1it.

HEARING OFFICER: Okay. Thanks very much.
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be supplying the power, and they will not guérantee us any
wholesale power rates. So it’d be like buying a mortgage for
your house with no idea of what your payments would be in the
near future.

I also think this will be an eyesore running through
communities that don’t want it, and for 3,000 people in this
area,ito affect the lifestyles of the people whose communities
this will run through, whethér it’s on public or private land,
I don‘t feel that we can make that'decision for the people who
have moved to the state.

HEARING OFFICER: Thank you.

(Whereupon, the proceeding in the above matter was

adjourned)
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access to reasonable power, that testify against the intertie.
I find it hypocriticgl, whenever you can look out your own
window and see the power line that supplies your own power and
reasonable rates, to testify against those who desire the same
benefits for themselves and their families.

I am very much in support of anything that will lower
the electric rates in this area. Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER: Thanks.

(Pause)
JANE BROWN

My name is Jane Brown. I’'m a business person in
Glennallen, and I have the Jane Brown Art Works Gallery, and I
currently am a member of Copper Valley Electric Association.

I'm against the intertie as presently proposed for
several reasons.

I think the assumptions of potential power needs in
the future are based on pie-in-the-sky estimates. There’s no
guarantee of high Petro Star usage in the future, and there’s
no guarantee that there will be a gas line on this side of the
state. And even if there was, I think it would be a_high usage
for a minimum amount of times, and then the rate would steady
off and the gas line wouldn’t be using any more power right now
than the current pipeline does.

There are also no guarantees of our rates being

lower. There are no guarantees because Chugach Electric will
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SUTTON, ALASKA - THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 1994

(Tape No. 1, Side 2)
HEARING OFFICER: Go ahead.

GARY HARRISON

MR. HARRISON: My name is Gary Harrison, and I am
very much opposed to.....
MALE SPEAKER: The vandalism of the line?
BY MR. HARRISON (Continuing):
I'm very much opposed to the line.
MALE SPEAKER: ..... vandalism to this line as it's
trying to be pushed down our throat.
MR. HARRISON: And.....
(Applause)
HEARING OFFICER: If you could let him.....
MR. HARRISON: The public comment was pretty good on
that. |
(Laughter)
BY MR. HARRISON (Continuing):
But anyhow, I'm glad to hear there’s a lot of other
people that are against this line.
There’s a lot of things that have not been consi-
dered. As they have said, the cost of eco- -- the economic
cost. of ecology is incalculable. As they have said,'they can't

find anybody that can calculate it because it’s so astronomical.
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days and five-minute time limits. Okay? But they can fax
stuff back and forth to Seattle for eight months. That’s
what’s been going on.

And the numbers have -- on the cost of this intertie
have gradually been going down and down and down, and the
demand for Petro Star has been going up and up and up. And I
think that it’s going to -- we're -- it’s going to bear out
that this is not a feasible project; it’s whether or not Edgar
Blatchford’s going to have any guts to disapprove of it, which
he probably won’t because he’s a Hickel appointee.

So we have to make sure that we talk to our legisla-
tors and tell them that they are supporting a boondoggle
project that’s going to cost $60 million of State money, $35
million zero-interest loan over 50 years, $75 to $150 million
in interest costs alone. The a- -- AIDEA is one of the funds
that they want to raid right now to solve this budget crisis.
How are they going to get $25 million out of AIDEA too?

So there’s a lot. of deception going on right now. I
don‘t know if any of you have saw the article in the paper
today that makes a connection between a business man, an
electrical contractor namea Scott Thompson. And he threw a big
bash for Ramona Barnes, and his stated reason in the newspaper
article today was because she broke open the $100 million for
the intertie. And they raised $30,000 to $50,000 money -- $30

to $50,000 that evening for Ramona Barnes. And Scott Thompson,
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And the technology which they have studied for their
Allison Lake is stil} old technology, which still proves to be
the best technology for them to use. And I want them to study
a Trump, which will make it even better than a regular hydro-
electric project; it’s 20 percent more efficient.

And the other thing that many people don’t know is
that I’m opposed to them having to build this line and maintain
all of their generators also. |

FEMALE SPEAKER: Speak up, Gary.

HEARING OFFICER: Yeah, you could -- you don’t have
to speak right into the microphone; they’re pretty good.

MR. HARRISON: Thanks. 1I’ll let someone else come up
here. I commented last night, too, and I got another chance
tomorrow. So come up, everybody. This is where you’re talking
to (inaudible).

CHRIS ROSE

My name’s Chris Rose, and I live in Sutton. It’s R-
o-s-e. I want to comment on the process a little bit.

It’s public record that Copper Valley Electrical
(sic) Association has had ability to put a lot of pressure on
R. W. Beck. I’'ve looked at all the public records, all the
memorandums back and forth, and they’ve had opportunity to push
numbers at R. W. Beck and, actually, I would say, put pressure
on R. W. Beck unreasonably, which means that the public -- and

remember, this is public money -- the public is now having 30

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 3




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

on the Glenn Highway. The -- I want you to move the Glennv
Highway so they don’t have to see this thing. Okay?

What’'s the point? The point is that they’re not
taking into the social costs of the people who live here at
all. A lot of points are going to be made, and these are -- a
lot of points are going to be written comments, but I want to
hit four points real quick, and I’'ve already said a couple of
them.

One of them is that the cost of the intertie is
grossly underestimated: the cost of labor, the cost of heli-
copter time, the cost of the static bar compensator, the cost
of right-of-way acquisition, the cost of litigétion that will
be incurred on all these issues. The demand for Petro Star is
being grossly overestimated.

In the low-growth scenario, which is the most
likely -- and who’s going to make this decision? Edgar Blatch-
ford? 1Is he some kind of demographics expert? But anyway, the
low population growth is probably the most accurate, and it’s
the diesel generator. The low to moderate is maybe the second
most probable, and that’s Allison Lake. Only when you start
looking at really high demand by Petro Star do you see the
intertie coming in as any kind of a project that has any kind
of cost/benefit ratio at all.

By the way, the statute doesn’t even define what a

cost/benefit ratio is supposed to be or what an environmental
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this electrical contractor, said, 'Well, that’s just how the
system works.’

So we’'re seeing what the system is here; the system
is, Who can give enough money to Ramona Barnes to push this
through? The system is, Are we going to have any kind of input
here unless we put pressure on our legislators?

I think it’s pretty obvious what’s going on: Neil
Bergt gave himself a $10,000-a-month raise this morning; he
owns a third of Petro Star. And no matter what the public
officials say, no matter what R. W. Beck says, it's pretty
obvious that this is being built for Petro Star 0Oil Refinery.
And you can say it’s a industrial consumer, but the practical
matter is, It is Petro Star. Don’t put another labél on it.

And there’s politics involved in why this thing is
being pushed through. People are making money on it, big
money. And they don’t care what we’'re going to -- they don’t
care about us. They changed the route, but yet they tell you
tonight that the route can be changed by Copper Valley any time
they want. They get the power line away from the highway so
the people from Minnesota who are driving up the highway don’t
see it, but people who live here, they could care less about.

The people who live here and have to look at it every
day of the rest of their lives, that is not an issue. 1I’'ll be
able to see it from my window. Well, I don’t live on the Glenn

Highway, but -- so I -~ I'm just at a loss because I don’'t live
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one big industry. Copper Valley population grew by .9 percent
in the last 10 years, and yet they want a power line that’'s
going to bring 300 percent more power in.

HEARING OFFICER: Chris, that'’s six minutes.

MR. ROSE: Okay. That’s all I have.

(Applause)
ALAN LARSON

My name is Alan Larson. I’'m with Chickaloon Village.
I'd like to hit a few of our points as well.

Starting with the draft report on page I-7, under
Rights-of-Way Acquisition and Permitting, it has, under Native
Lands, that they’'re going to pay $246,000 for right-of-way
acquisition. Wéll, at a quick estimate, I'd say that that’s
about nine months of a lawyer team -- I’'m sorry -- that I’'m
personally willing to take this to the Supreme Court, and
that’s a five- to ten-year process in some cases. So they’'re
going to have to bring up the cost there.

And then to environmental assessments, page II-30,
under Part H., Route Alternative Comparison:

“"This exercise of a route comparison is not

intended to take the place of a formal impact

assessmeht as may be required by NEPA regula-

tions for an environmental assessment.”

And furthermore, they didn’t include costs for an environmental

impact statement. We have delivered, and they’re sitting on
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factor is supposed to be; it just says look at it. So they
look at it, and then.they say they did the study. Well, that
doesn’t make any big difference because it’s a political deci-
sion. So again, call your legislators.

Another point is the environmental impacts, and
because they’'re not telling us now where the route’s going to
be or where the access roads are going to be, we have no way to
make any intelligent comment on the environmental impacts
whatsoever. There’s no way we could comment on that. So this
process is a farce as far as environmental impacts go. Those
issues will be litigated.

HEARING OFFICER: Your time’s running out.

MR. ROSE: Okay.

BY MR. ROSE (Continuing):

I'1ll make a couple more points. The alternatives
obviously have not been looked into thoroughly. They just
keep -- Petro Star keeps saying, ’'We can’'t co-generate.’ Well,
they produce fuel. Okay? They have nothing to burn? Okay.
They are just saying that because they want the State of
Alaska, through Copper Vallef Electrical (sic) Association, to
lay it on a silver platter for them. That’s all they want, is
a free deal.

I think that there’s a possibility that there’s going
to be some growth in population and -- in the area. We're not

against people having power up there, but this is obviously for
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LARRY BUCHHOLZ

My name’s Larry Buchholz, and B-u-c-h-h-o-1l-z. And
I'm glad this is a comment to the Commissioner and all the rest
of those folks who, I'm sure, will read it with great (inau-
dible) interest.

I live -- as I say, I live in Pinnacle Mountain
Subdivision, the State-sponsored subdivision that was -- that
we were lucky enough to get drawn on in 1985. We've worked
with MEA, and a very nice gentleman there -- and prior to him,
it was another fellow who was not quite as competent -- in an
effort to get power to our facility, which is a half a mile off
the highway.

I'm sorry, folks. I ain’t Petrochemical (sic) or
anybody else. I can’t get power. That’s a personal comment.

The reason that I think that this is designed for
large industry is borne out in the figures that have been
developed by Beck. Without huge industry to use the power, the
high-growth scenario doesn’t win. Allison Lake wins.

If the costs are -- of the intertie are increased by
any of the things that we’ve talked about here today, and
Allison Lake isn’t, then Allison Lake may become even more --
or even some of the other less attractive ones could become
more feasible than the intertie. The reason that the intertie
is the popular route to go is because they can get the money

free of interest payment for all this time. It’s a free loan
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the table right there, our resolutions concerning the environ-
ment that require and trigger those environmental impact
standards that meet or exceed federal environmental impact
statements.

These resolutions are considered yalid under the fact
that the environmental laws state that whosever’s laws are most
strict are the ones that shall be followed. And clearly, the
State of Alaska and the United States government don’t feel
that it’s necessary. We do. And it’s there.

Okay. Under the helicopter costs which were put in
here also, typical costs for this class of helicopter would be
$550 to $700 for flight-hour plus fuel. If we totally denied
them access roads, they didn’t include the helicopter costs for
the entire feasibility.

And what I'm trying to get at in all of the things
that I‘m saying is if these each individual items (sic) are so
undervalued, it’s -- then it throws the entire feasibility
study off by millions of dollars. And if that’s the way it is,
then, all they’'re doihg is sending you a set of numbers that
are worthless, absolutely and entirely worthless.

I can play with numbers until anything looks good.
And their feasibility of this study is not entirely assessed in
that. Thank you.

(Applause)

HEARING OFFICER: Anyone? Sure.
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And that i1s one thing that is very critical to me and
public policy. The public policy is the laws that affect us.
We are the public. I live here in Sutton; I have businesses
here. 1If you take my land and my home and compare it to the
landvand home of Eagle River or Anchorage, the difference
between those two is what I call the quality of my life. I
put just as much energy into that. It does not have the
economic value, but it has what I call my quality of life.
That’s why I'm living here; that’s why I put the energy into my
place.

I feel power lines are archaic. There is better ways
to deal with things. Secondly, I feel like a:community’s needs
should be handled, maintained, developed not to impact others.
And this power line does impact us. I do not want to look at
an intertie.

To say that EMFs are not a concern goes against a
hazardous waste class that my husband just attended. The
electrical person discussing electrical hazards said, and I
quote:

"It’s really strange, but under intertie, the

grass and vegetation grows differently."

There’s a reason for that: It is not something manufactured.

So that quality of life and our health are really
important, and they need to be addressed and be properly evalu-

ated to make a decision. Thank you.
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The question of what happens when and if the gas
pipeline comes down along the corridor and through Glennallen,
and generation plants could be developed there, has that been
considered? Or I guess that’s a rhetorical guestion.

I guess I'm frustrated by the fact that we are here
having an exercise to kind of get the stress level down. And I
appreciate that opportunity, but I'm in -- I'm much more in
favor of whoever it was that said that there will be some of
those walking power lines blown off. Thanks a lot.

| (Applause)

LYNN WOODS

My name is Lynn Woods, W-o-o-d-s. I have been
opposed to interties, no matter where they are, and I link that
directly to my life-long residency in Alaska. They -- many
issues, whether it be gas pipeline, cost of the intertie, are
being addressed by others, but one issue that I felt most
attached to was character of community.

And for R. W. Beck, I would like to invite them to
investigate University of Washington’s Gary Peevo (ph) has
written articles on that and does -- has done consulting work
on estimating and valuing character; in addition, David Robin-

son, A Survey With a Difference, and Harry Garnum’s (ph),

Maintaining the Spirit of a Place: A Process for the Preserva-

tion of Town Character.
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able to get this from an expert -- that says the labor costs
are too low on this project, that it’s a helicopter project,
and therefore, it’s going to be more expensive than you say it
is.

And that ~-- and do compare it to the Bradley Lake
project. And that’'s a $250,000 per milé difference between
this intertie that’s going to be going through some incredibly
rough terrain -- through the Talkeetna Mountains -- that’s a
huge difference in the price of the Bradley Lake project and
this project. I would like to see that addressed. I would
like to see some change or address that issue in the final
inter- -- final study.

This doesn’t -- does not consider the cost of litiga-
tion. And you may not think that that’s something that needs
considered, but Chickaloon, I know, is going to sue. There’s a
lot of environmental groups who are very interested in this who
are going to sue. And people in the -- this valley, we all
have money, and everybody seems to be willing to give it. And
so I would expect some legal fights.

Thirdly, you’‘re going to expect some legal fights
because this whole authorization of the money was backwards,
according to the enabling legislation. It should have gone
feasibility study and then authorization. And that’s the
grounds for a legal suit also. So there’s another place.

Now, as far as the -- Petro Star says that they're

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 14




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

(Applause)

HEARING OFFICER: Next person?

ROBIN McLEAN

My name’s Robin McLean, M-c-L-e-a-n, and I live in
Sutton.

And I'm really disappointed that you haven’t been
writing dowh any of these notes and (inaudible). I know I keep
harping on this, but I really would feel so much more confident
if you were writing some notes somewhere.

But my comments aré, first, that Edgar Blatchford has
to approve this study, which means that it has to be feasible.
And over these months, I've said before, we've:been waiting for
months to hear about this. They’ve been -- they told us, well,
it was going to be in October; we’ve waited till February, and
they come out and they give us this feasibility study. We find
out it’s public record, that CVEA has been able to manipulate
the numbers a little bit, and even Mr. Emerman was kind of
worried about that.

And so what I see is that Beck, under pressure from
CVEA, has raised the -- lowered the cost of the intertie in a
number of ways and raised the perc- -- the need for power that

Petro Star says that they need.

And the -- as a -- about the cost estimates that I
think are incorrect, we’ve talked about -- we’ve had a consul-
tant -- who you will receive some comments from so you’ll be
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whole thing is a dumb idea.

If you look at the population growth, they say in
their study that they’re expecting 2.7-percent growth in Glenn-
allen and .3-percent growth in the Copper Valley, or something
like that.‘ If that’s true, we take your numbers, then the low-
growth estimate is right; then give them some diesel genera-
tors. We don’t need to pull huge interties through here.

Maybe replace the generators every few years.

All I have to say, finally, is that this all seems to
be a political thing, and the people in Juneau voted this in
because some big electrical guy paid off Ramona Barnes to do
it. And it’s just kind of disgusting that this is really how
our State works, and that this is how money gets spent, and
they don’t really pay attention to what’s the best way, the
most sensible way, and what’s the fairest way to everyone.
That’s all I have to say. |

(Applause)

MALE SPEAKER: (Inaudible) a postcard if people don’t
have the time, who’ve already addressed Edgar Blatchford, if
you want to get a postcard ffom me.

HEARING'OFFICER: Hi, Tom.

MR. STAHR: Thank you.

TOM STAHR
My name is Thomas R. Stahr, S-t-a-h-r. 1I’'m General

Manager of Municipal Light and Power. And first, I’ve got to
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going to increase their load by three times in the next decade.
Well, it said in the.Daily News a couple of weeks ago that the
guy who sent that letter said, ’‘Oh. Well, those numbers were
only for this study.’ Just totally contradicting it.

Now, I want you to find out why there’s such a con-
tradiction. Why did they say for the study that they’re going
to increase it by three to four times, and then some other guy
says, 'Oh, well, that was just for the study’? We don’t
believe these numbers because of that kind of thing. 1It’s
lucky that we’ve got people in the press who are paying atten-
tion to this because I would never have been able to find that
out. They wouldn’tvhave told me.

And my final comment is, just that the whole prin-
ciple of this thing -- I mean, when I first heard about this, I
said to myself, ‘Well, why do we need to do this?’ And some-
body said, ’'Well, the State of Alaska has decided that it’s
important to provide cheap power to people in rural areas.’

And I say, I understand that; I really do. And, I mean, I am a
potter; I use electricity. I have very high electric bills,
and I sympathize with that.

The problem is that this is not for those people;
this is for Petro Star. And I object to spending my money
on -- to give Petro Star cheaper power. I object to it. 1It’'s
not what that whole theory is, to provide cheap money to the

rural areas. That is not what we’re doing. Therefore, this
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conventional feasibility study, and not an evaluation of the
true economic choices that are facing Copper Valley and the
people of this area; i.e., there is no State no-interest loan
offer for Allison Lake, Silver Lake, or more diesels. Based on
the actual realities, this project will benefit Copper Valley’s
customers. Thank you.

(Applause)

MS. SCHMIDTKUNZ: My name is Charlene Schmidtkunz.

HEARING OFFICER: Please.

MS. SCHMIDTKUNZ: S-c-h-m-i-d-t-k-u-n-z.

CHARLENE SCHMIDTKUNZ

I'd like to point out that the Matanuska Valley is a
unique place in the world. It extends a short 60 miles from
sea level to the foot of the Matanuska Glacier, and 40 miles of
that 1s being considered for a power line, a largé power line.

The feasibility study'says -- hmm -- it doesn’t
include visual impact from all points in the valley. I per-
ceive that the small population is going to grow and that this
valley is going to be very important, tourist-based, for
Alaska. And this power line is cutting right through it.

And it doesn’t matter -- the feasibility study says
that the most popular route is only visualized from the high-
way. And I think that that is a big problem (laugh), because
Alaska is gQing to change. And this valley is going to change.

And this -- that feasibility study does not include that.
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confess, yes, Ramona -- I live in Ramona Barnes'’ district, that
I did give her a hundred bucks. And so maybe that’s why all
this happened -- I doubt it.

ML&P has made a proposal to sell power to Copper
Valley at rates such that Copper Valley will save two to two
and a half million dollars per year, taking into account
repayment of the State no-interest loan. Aand I want you to
understand that’s with their current loads, not any more Petro
Star -- or just what it’s based on right now.

and I want to add if this transmission line is not
built now with subsidized funding, most or all of it will be
built in the future because, just as you now héve a transmis-
sion line here in Sutton, about two blocks up the road, more
will be required to serve local load in the future as it grows.
Those new lines will not be paid for with subsidized State
loans; they’ll be paid for by consumérs in this area.

Now, based on my utility experience -- and I've been
in the industry about 30 years -- I believe this line can be
built for less expense than this study indicates.

(Inaudible comment)
If for any reason you choose to evaluate the price of future
line compensation, please study flexible A/C transmission
systems because that technology appears to be much lower-cost
than static vars.

As a final point, I want to point out that this is a
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the map -~ that this project is being built for. 1It’s way down
here. And here’s the project. Hundreds of miles; all kinds of
alternatives. Through virgin country.

The costs that have been assigned to all these non-
objective values is zero. Zero for wildlife. Zero for scenic
beauty. Zero for any type of recreational use. It’s incompre-
hensible that you can write a study and assign a value of zero
to all this area. That is a blast from the past.

I hope that this project isn’t.built.

(Applause)
And I hope that the State of Alaska doesn’t continue to squan-
der hundreds of thousands of dollars year after year on bogus
studies to build bogus projects that aren’t being built for the
people of the state of Alaska.

This is a -- the public wealth is being used to build

a project for one private customer: Petro Star Chemical.

~There’s more fossil fuel in Valdez than any place else in the

United States of America. And we’re going to build a power
line hundreds of miles through the wilderness so that an oil
refinery can plug into the wall to fire up its refinery.
(Applause)
Where else but in the state of Alaska, and maybe'some
third-world countries, would people do such a project? I hope
this is the last of it. Alaska’s at the crossroad: We don't

have the money. There’s a $2 billion deficit, and we’re still
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That’s all I have to say.
(Applause)
DAN FITZGERALD

Yeah. My name’s Dan Fitzgerald. I don’t live along
this area where the power line would be; I live in Anchorage,
but I use this area a lot. A lot of my friends use it. And
it’s one of the greatest recreational areas accessible by the
road system. And it’'s one of the greatest recreational areas
accessible to the majority of Alaskans.

What we’ve seen here tonight, hopefully, is kind of
the last act in a tragedy, and that tragedy is State of Alaska
and the way that its wealth has been squanderea Fince the
advent of big oil. This legis- -- the legislature, for years,
has -- primary interest has been creating and building large
projects, to get campaign contributions and contractors and
builders, and theoretically, at least they believe, and maybe
this was the way it was in the past -- to get the votes of
people who would work on those projects.

But apparently, times have changed because we don't
even see people here who might be able to work on this project,
laborers, out here supporting it. All we have supporting it
are the consultant, who’s been paid hundreds of thousands of
dollars to write this feasibility report, which isn’t very
feasible, and the people from the electrical associations.

There’s one customer -- I don’t think they’'re even on
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ing, ’'Oh, here’s a money;making opportunity. I think I'm going
to bring some power over to Valdez. And along the way, I'm
going to supply some power to the good people of Copper
Valley.’' No. Why? 'Cause it doesn’t make economic sense.

Why is it being done? Well, because the State has $35 million
to kind of get this thing going.

And it’ll get rolling, it?ll just sputter out into a
big scab of -- like the Hickel Highway. There will be a par-
tially cleared out area and a bunch of girders, and half of
them, it sounds like, from some of the comments in the back of
the room tonight, are going to be cut down every other week,
and that’s where it’1l1l all end.

So one last spasm, but let’s hope it is the last act
of the play. And let’s hope that after this fiasco, we won’t
have to spend all this time and eneréy fighting stupid projects
from the State of Alaska and that the money will be spent on |
wise, thought-out projects that benefit people, not private
businesses who have all the energy that they need.

That’s all I got to say.

(Applause)

HEARING OFFICER: Anyone?

CHUCK CURRY

My name is Chuck Curry, C-u-r-r-y, and I live down in
Palmer. I’'ve spent a fair bit of time in the area that the

proposed intertie will go along, and I'm against it for four
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sitting around, the people are coming out, driving their damned
cars around, to come to these meetings to try to talk sense
into peoples whose jobs it is to do otherwise.

But the money’s not going to be there any more. The
money'’s not going to -- you know what’s going to happen to
this? 1If this is approved, they’ll start building, and who
knows where they’ll start.i Maybe they’ll start here, and
they’ll get some place out here, and they’'re going to be out of
money. There’s no way that this project is going to be built
for $49 million. They don’t -- they‘re telling you this
project’s feasible, and they don’t even know that -- if they’'re:
going to be able to float a bond. Who would bhy a bond that’s
going to be paid for by Petro Star? Petro Star could be out of
business next year.

So we’ve got $35 million of pork coming out of
Juneau, and it’ll end up here. Maybe that’s not so bad, you
know. All of this won't get trashed. But that’s where I’'d put
my money on what’s going to happen for $35 million. And it --
he’s going to sit here and tell you it’s costing forty-nine,
but you won’t see that company being on the line and say,

‘Well, if it costs any cent over, we’ll be good for that.’ You
won't see Petro Star on the line saying, ‘Well, if it runs over
$49 million, we’ll just pick up the tab.’

The good employees of the State of Alaska aren’t

going to pay for it. You don’t see any private industry say-
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you an example of that.

We didn’t address this at the meeting here, but this
intertie will be constructed to support a 138-kilovolt load, if
I'm not mistaken. Well, that can easily and po- -- very pos-
sibly be upgraded to a 240-kilovolt load. Okay. There’s some
more costs that we didn’t address at the meeting.

Okay. This whole thing of $45.9 million is ludi-
crous; we're probably looking at much more than $60 million.
And what this 1is going to do, it’s going to cause a totally
unnecessary debt burden on not only Copper Valley Electrical
(sic) Association members but MEA members, too, because they’ve
got to improve the whole system on this side.

Okay. Another reason, when you consider real costs
of construction and you start comparing normal gra- -- load
growth rates up at Copper Valley, the all-diesel case, followed
next by Allison Lake, is still the lowest-cost alternative.

And they really haven’t addressed some of the, guote, "other
alternatives, " some that Gary Harrison and Hobbs have brought
up at past meetings.

Okay. The fifth and the last reason -- and this
could be the most important reason for some people -- is the
negative impact to the environment, including game populations,
from excessive access by the public and undue impact on local
lifestyles and our quality of life. I think a lot of people

have an idea how this is going to affect their lifestyles, the
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reasons.

One, it seems to me that the cost of this project has
been underestimated, not least of which is thé fact that none
of the environmental effects have been assigned a cost. I feel
that the projected demand for the electricity that’d flow along
this line has been overestimated.

Thirdly, I feel that there are feasible, workable
alternatives -- Allison Lake; new, efficient generators for the
people in Copper Valley; co-generation at the Petro Star plant.

Fourth, I feel like the impacts to the people who
live here and the people who spend time hiking, recreating,
skiing in this valley are just unacceptable. fhank you.

(Applause)
MARK BERTELS

My name is Mark Bertéls, B-e-r-t-e-l-s, and I live in
Sutton. I'velgot some notes here I'd like to address. Okay.

I strongly oppose the Sutton to Glennallen intertie for these
reasons:

Number One: A deliberate and obvious lack of inten-
tion to objectively'analyzé and compare costs, economics, with
altefnatives during this so-called study.

Number Two: Copper Valley Electrical (sic) Associ-
ation’s attempt to deceive the public into believing construc-
tion costs are at $45.9 million when, in fact, realistically,

actual costs could easily exceed $60 million. And I'll give
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MS. McDANNOLD: Yeah.

HEARING OFFICER: McDonald (sic).

MS. McDANNOLD: McDannold (laugh). That’s okay.
Don’t worry about it.

HEARING OFFICER: I got it. I got it, I think, Dori.

MS. McDANNOLD: Right. That’s insignificant compared
to what I'm about to say.

DORI McDANNOLD

I'm here representing the Valley Office of the Alaska
Center for the Environment and our 120 members that live
throughout the valley. And so I'm saving them the time for
coming to speak individually, but you will hear comments from
them in written form, and I look forward to writing a detailed
comment on this study, this feasibility study.

I just would like to say that the validity and the
accuracy of this study amounts to about nothing. And the State
and the citizens of this state should demand a feasibility
study that accurately estimates the cost of construction.
Overall costs were grossly underestimated. For instance, the
cost for land for condemnation was extremely low and not at all
accurate. You didn’t include costs for litigation, which
you’ve heard will happen. You haven’t included environmental
and social costs.

For example, like the gentleman before me spoke,

there is the Nelchina caribou herd that roams through this
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people that live in the immediate area.

But as far as other environmental impacts that
haven’t been assessed or cost analyzed, I was thinking of a
good example of this when ydu were talking about that, and one
of the examples is Anthracite Ridge up the highway. I know
from a fact, hunting up there in the past, that that’s, in my
opinion, a real sensitive area because of the lambing areas
that the sheep use in the spring, and fossils that could eésily
be impacted by access, you know, excessive access to the
public.

Those are the reasons, the main reasons, that I
oppose this intertie. Be- -- the other thing I'd like to bring
up before I quit here is I still think writing letters to our
legislators is going to make a difference. I believe if you
take the time and sit down and write letters, maybe even a
blanket letter, to all the legislators, there’s still a chance
we can stop this thing. 1It’s just a matter of taking time and

then spilling some ink. And I urge you all to do that. Thank

you.
(Applause)
MS. McDANNOLD: My name is Dori McDannold; that’s
M-c-D-a-n-n-o-l-d. You know, and -- as in Mac.

HEARING OFFICER: Oh, okay.
MS. McDANNOLD: That’'s okay. And D-o-r-i.

HEARING OFFICER: Dan-o-1l-d.

Execstary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 25




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

this nation to look at the numbers and say, ’'Yeah, in all
likelihood,vphat’s not going to happen,’ because that’s what we
all know. Okay? And I would like to see that written and
validated because the things that we’ve heard from Petro Star
and their President have led us to believe that there’s not any
weight behind those numbers.

I think I’'ll end there and just say that I oppose
this intertie, representing the Valley Alaska Center for the
Environment and the 120 of its members.

(Applause)
CHARLIE WANSOR

Good evening. 1I’m Charlie Wansor, W-a-n-s-o-r. I
live here in Sutton. I just have a couple of quick points to
make.

Has anyone taken into consideration what it’s going
to cost to upgrade the existing lines between Copper Valley and
Valdez, which are deteriorated or soon will be? Also, the
lines between Sutton and Anchorage?

Eventually, Copper. Valley is going to have to bring
their generating capabilities up to a point to where they can
supply backwards across this intertie. I don’t begrudge them
the money, but I'd prefer to see it go in that direction. And
then further on down the road, when the federal government
really wants this intertie to grid this entire state together,

let them pay for it, not us. Thank you.
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area. I’'ve spent a lot of time hiking back in this area. The
State of Alaska Fish and Game spends a lot of time and money
and energy of the State money (sic) to manage that caribou
herd. And with increased access, you’'re just going to ask for
more problems. That’s just one example. 1If you look at what
the State of Alaska pays to manage that caribou herd and then
multiply it by many of the other species that are out there,
you’'re going to have huge environmental costs.

"'I'd like to see R. W. Beck subcontract to somebody
else to add these environmental and social costs into this
document.....

(Applause)
..... and that we, the citizens, and the State of Alaska should
not accept it unless those are in there. Okay? You can pay
another $400,000 or whatever it will cost to get that, and it
will still amount to a mere pittance of the amount of money
that the environmental costs will amount to when you look at a
project such as this.

I also would like to see written somewhere that Petro
Star validate their numbers, their real numbers, for what their
estimated growth is going to be, because most citizens believe
that, one, we shouldn’t be subsidizing a oil refinery and, two,
that those costs have been grossly overestimated.

So whether it needs to take a panel of experts or a

panel of economists from people across the state and across
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A lot of people have talked about the underestimated
capital costs. We would certainly agree. The hourly labor
costs, the cost of right-of-way acquisitions, the cost per
mile, the static var compensator, all of this is pertinent also
to the general feasibility, the question of whether Petro
Star’s demand will in fact increase as greatly as their one
letter estimates. A lot of people doubt that.

There certainly are concerns here about the impact on
your quality of life that this intertie_will have, and it is
very true that many of you will have to live with that impact
every day of your lives. So it’s far more important to you
than it is to many of the rest of us. But there are thousands
of Alaskans who drive the Glenn Highway every year. It’s one
of the most beautiful piaces in Alaska; it’s the first impres-
sion of Alaska for a lot of tourists who are coming in from the
east.

It’s a fantastic recreation area, not just for people
who live near here but also for people in Anchorage, Palmer,
Wasilla, and much of the rest of the state. We’'re concerned
about those public recreation values, about the wildlife
values, the impacts from road construction on fisheries, and so
on.

And finally, although we have gotten away from this
in much of the country and in much of Alaska, it seems to me

that, whenever possible, those people who are going to receive
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(Applause)
CLIFF EAMES

My name’s Cliff Eames, E-a-m-e-s. And for truth in
advertising purposes, I also am with the Alaska Center for the
Environment. I work out of Anchorage, and I will try not to
take very long since Dori has already spoken for our organiza-
tion, but I would like to provide a perspective which a few
people have provided tonight.

But since mést of you are from this area, I'd like to
attempt to represent people from other parts of the state,
including people like myself who live in Anchorage, and look at
this, as I think Chris suggested at the very beginning of the
meeting, in the context, for one, of the overall state budget
and last year’s extraordinarily large capital budget, which I
think a lot of us would like to see the legislature chip away
at.

And we have an opportunity here to not only return,
in effect, the $35 million appropriation but also not forgive
the $76 million in interest which otherwise would be paid if
this were not an interest-free loan. Now, we don’'t yet pay
state income taxes, but we probably will sometime soon. And we
also have lots of ways that we can use our State monies,
regardless of where those monies came from, and I think there
are a lot better ways than on this intertie project, which is

so unpopular through a substantial portion of the valley.
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the impact to the valley. And the reason I live here is for
the natural beauty and the ability to drive up the valley out
of Palmer, out of‘Sutton, and be in the Matanuska Valley. And
that -- those opportunities are going to be impacted by the
project, so I hope it doesn’t happen.
(Applause)
NANCY BERTELS

I'm Nancy Bertels, B-e-r-t-e-l-s. Well, the feasi-
bility study’s out, and irregardless (sic) of what it says,
Copper Valley is still trying to pull the wool over the eyes of
electrical consumers from Anchorage to Valdez.

The study is based on the massive increase in elec-
tricity that CVEA will need when, and if, Petro Star increases
their power needs at least four times. Petro Star has given no
definite indication that it intends to increase its demands by
this amount.

As a private enterprise, shouldn’t Petro Star be
asked to generafe their own power if they plan to demand huge
sources of power? The State of Alaska should not be handing
out no-interest loans for the exclusive benefit of one private
consumer with the fiscal crisis it is facing.

Census figures don’t indicate that the population of
the Copper Valley will increase at a dramatic enough rate to
warrant CVEA’s continued pursual (sic) of just an intertie to

provide cheap power rates. Both the Allison Lake project, as
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the major benefits from any particular project that has
stantial adverse impacts should be beéring most of those
impacts and.....

(Applause)
..... not people either in this part of the state or in 1
anchorage, Palmer, Wasilla area.

And for that reason, alternatives which are 1.
be more feasible anyway -- either the Allison Lake pro
new, more efficient generators -- would locate those p'>
adverse impacts in the area where the benefits are goiu
received and not in an area where benefits are not goi.
received. Thank you.

(Applause)

ALEX HARRIS

My name is Alex Harris, H-a-r-r-i-s. And I .
with a lot of the economic and philosophical arguments
people have given against the intertie, and I’'m strongl
against it. And what the emotional kicker is for me,
reason why I’'m really against it, is I start to think =z
what it’s going to be like to be up at Kings River or
the Chickaloon Valley or at Hicks Lake, or these place
care a lot about and have been visiting for years, and
big monstrosity there.

And I hope the State and the people don't was

money on the project, but the thing that really bother
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MR. TAPLEY: James Tapley.
HEARING OFFICER: T-a-p-l-e-y.
JAMES TAPLEY
You know, it’s my understanding that this is the
Railbelt Energy Fund. Well, I fail to see where the railbelt
runs through here. I figured the Railbelt Energy Fund was
for -- you know, for the railbelt.
(Laughter)
That’'s what I thought. Anything that runs along the railbelt
is what that fund was for. And I fail to see where there’s a
railbelt that runs through Glennallen.
It’s another inappropriate appropriation of funds, as
far as I can see. You know. Thanks. |
(Applause)
HEARING OFFICER: Anyone else?
(No audible response)
HEARING OFFICER: Okay. Well, the -- again, the
public comment period for written comments runs through

February 25th, and thanks for coming.

(Whereupon, the proceeding in the above matter was

adjourned)
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CHICKALOON, ALASKA - FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 1994

(Tape No. 1, Side 2)

SUE LIBENSON

It’s L-i- b as in Boy e-n-s-o-n. And as I stated
earlier during the meeting, I'm -- I live in Anchorage, and am
very frustrated that I had td drive all the way here from
Anchorage to give testimony and think that you’re really
overlooking that enormous population that uses the area. And
it’s unbelievable to me the economics of the use of the area,
as opposed to just the use of the area for a power line, have
not been considered.

And I really don’t think the feasibility study
reflects the overall feasibility of the project because there
are real economic iséues'at stake here that are not haying to
do with producing power. Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER: Anybody?

MR. KEOGH: My name is Warren Keogh.

HEARING OFFICER: Could you spell the last name,
please?

MR. KEOGH: K-e-o-g-h.

HEARING OFFICER: Thanks.

MR. KEOGH: And I'd like a copy -- I’ll give you a
copy of my comments. The address is on there.

HEARING OFFICER: Okay.
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MR. KEOGH: P.O. Box.....
HEARING OFFICER: All right.
(Pause)
WARREN KEOGH

My name is Warren Keogh. I'm a residenﬁ and land
owner here in Chickaloon, and I'm speaking for myself and my
family, and I don’t represent any organization. And I had some
difficulty getting a copy of the full report, which I haven’t
had a chance to look at, except here -- just for a minute here
before the meeting started. So my comments are based only on
the Executive Summary.

I‘'ve attended previous public scopiné meetings, or
informational meetings, in Chickaloon or Sutton regarding the
proposed Matanuska Valley intertié, and during the most recent
meeting in June, I tried to express my feelings and concerns
regarding the negative impacts of the possible construction of
the intertie through this valley and through this community.
And these concerns are ones of what the draft report would term
"quality of life" and "environmental® concerns.

And under the, quote, "Environmental Review" section
of the report, the concluding paragraph on page I-9 states:

"Potential effects on the community can be

difficult to measure, and also, quality of life

issues are based on subjective criteria and are

hard to quantify."
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Now, it’s been my impression, when I‘ve raised these issues, or
other people here in the community have raised these issues in
the meetings that have been conducted by the State, that little
weight is given to these kinds of concerns. Either they --
either they’re not understood, which I think has been
illustrated here tonight a little bit, or they’'re discounted
because they’re not quantifiable, because you can’t put a
dollar number value on it.

And there are two -- well, there are two reasons why
that is. The first is, and the report accurately states, that
it’s not easy, monetarily, to quantify subjective values. And
the second is, is that not one of the active pfoponents, or not
one of the evaluators of this project resides here. And
they’'re -- it’s difficult, or if not impossible, for you who
don’t reside here to appreciate the magnitude of the positive
subjective values many Chickaloon people give this place. And
likewise, it’'s impossible to measure the magnitude of the
negative subjective values people ascribe to impacts of the
intertie construction through here.

So you -- what I'm trying to say is you cannot reside
in Valdez or Glennallen or Anchorage, I think, and really know
about this place and about the people who live here. And your
absence does not allow you to respect and to know and to care
for this place with the same feeling that I and others do. And

not only do you value it less, I think, you devalue this

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova. Suite 104
Anchorage. AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 4




L0

11

12

L3

14

15

16

17

18

valley, and you devalue this community with this lack of
respect. And it’s my. opinion that some of you have behaved
ignorantly and arrogantly by assuming that people here are weak
and acquiescent and uninformed.

And you assume that this -- that the land here has
greater worth with a power line than without it. = You view this
part of the Matanuska Valley as just another place on the map
that the intertie will be routed through. And I view
Chickaloon as my home, and it’s a place I care for greatly, and
it’s a place where I assume the intertie will not be routed
through. So we’re operating from different assumptions here.
Your -- all along, there’s been this assumptioﬁ that the
intertie’s going to go through here. I’ve -- my assumption is
that it will not go through here.

Now, regarding the feasibility study, those funding
this economic feasibility study and those conducting the study
have arrived at inaccurately low cost estimates. The study is
flawed in four ways:

First, it‘appears that the untoward effects the
intertie construction would have on land use value, recreation
value, aesthetic value, and real land value are considered but

not entered into the cost estimations because they are

‘difficult to quantify. Since they ére not easily quantifiable,

they are omitted from the cost estimation. This omission

renders the analysis incomplete, and this economic analysis
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methodology is inadequate, it’s inappropriate, and it may
indeed be inyalid, and I think it is.

Second flaw is if one does assume this questionable
methodology has validity, one finds omissions here that create
underestimated intertie costs. An example of such omissions
occurred with the power line project in Minnesota in the late
1970s. There, initial cost estimates were inaccurate because
of inept planning and because there was a failure to perceive
the extent of local opposition to power line construction.
Initial cost projections in Minnesota -- the initial cost
projection was $537 million, I believe, and unanticipated
expenses added $703 million to the cost of the:project, which
more than doubled the expected costs, the total costs.....

HEARING OFFICER: I'm sorry. Do you have a lot more
to read?

MR. KEOGH: I have one more.....

FEMALE VOICE: Give him.....

MR. KEOGH: ..... four paragraphs.

FEMALE VOICE: .....three of my minutes.

HEARING OFFICER: All right. Go ahead.

BY MR. KEOGH (Resuming):

Okay. Among other omissions, the cost analysis for
the preferred route, Alternate D in the study, does not account
for costs secondary to the protracted legal action, acts of

civil disobedience, acts of vandalism, and acts of sabotage.
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Such acts could occur and would certainly result in significant
cost overruns for transmission line construction: engineering
services, right-of-way acquisitions and permitting, construc-
tion management, owner costs, and contingency costs.

Third, projected energy requirements for CVEA
customer Petro star are highly suspect. The energy projections
are based on corporate statements alone, and it 1is my under-
standing that the owner of one of the two corporations control-
ling the Petro Star Refinery has a history of bankruptcy and
insolvency. And if such is the case, how much weight should be
given to future projections of a previously bankrupt, and
potentially bankrupt, owner? The credibility of speculative
corporate statements is extremely questionable, and these
estimates of energy requirements may be inflated, and they
certainly are tenuous.

Finally, the intertie power supply scenario on
Table I-5 on page I-15 of the Executive Summary is optimisti-

cally low. The expected maintenance, operation, and management

costs due to acts of vandalism and sabotage are likely greater

than CVEA expects and this report predicts. Again, the power
line through the -- rural Minnesota is illustrative. Post-
construction operations and maintenance were high due to the
ongoing actions of angry rural citizens. Rates of load growth
and fuel price escalation are only part of the equation for the

intertie scenario that’s depicted in the table that represents
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the cumulative present value of comparable system costs.

Thps4 the —- I'1l cut it off here, one more para-
graph.

The draft report of the proposed intertie‘through the
Matanuska Valley is flawed to the extent that I think it’s
unacceptable: The methodology used is inappropriate. The cost
estimate for the development of the intertie is seriously
underestimated. The projected energy demands by Petro Star are
highly suspect. The feasibility level environmental analysis
is inadequate. And the costs of the proposed intertie, com-
pared to other resource alternatives, is inaccurately low.

When cost estimates for the intertie through the
Matanuska Valley are adjusted upward to reflect a more accurate
value, other energy scenarios become significantly more feasi-
ble and economically superior. This study inaccurately
describes the economic plausibility of the proposed intertie.
This ill-conceived and improbable project, with its flawed
economic feasibility study, is a disservice to the citizens of
Alaska, and especially those of us that live here.

(Applause)
ART EASH

My name is Art Eash. The last name’s spelled
E-a-s-h. And I live in Anchorage, but I’ve held property up
here for some time. I've used the area for recreation for

almost 10 years.
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My primary objection is a visceral one; like most
people, it’s a visual impact that this project implies to one
of the areas that I consider the most beautiful I’'ve laid eyes
on. in the state. From our recreation cabin, the view will be
pretty well destroyed, from my perspective, and from that
angle, I'm completely dead set against the project.

But I'm a former economist and urban planner,
regional planner, that once evaluated projects like this and
attempted to push through marginaliy viable economic programs,
like I consider this to be, and feel that, from a professional
point of view, the flaws are numerous, and some of them need
analysis, most of which you’ve just heard about.

But one in particular is the fact that, as you’ve
already alluded to, the conservation elements of the plan
haven’t been carefully enough analyzed. And I’'d allude
especially to a really large project in Washington State that
reached the point of almost 60-percent completion before it waé
realized that the program was so badly flawed as to stop the
program altogether. And I could see that eventually happening,

after the trees are cut and after the essential damage to the

visual aspects of the project are already done.

I think, ultimately, the last gentleman just
mentioned the cost overruns that I’d consider to be real likely
based on a number of factors. And I’d like to see the project

terminated before it reaches that point.
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The single largest factor that bothers me about the
reliance of the report, the draft report, and what’s been
receiving a lot of attention in the Daily News is the fact that
too much reliance has been given to the one somewhat marginal

and brand-new consumer named Petro Star of Valdecz. It doesn’t

' appear to me to be a strong enough basis to go forward and

destroy an entire valley’s scenery for the sake of. That’'s my
(inaudible).

(Applause)
(Tape Change - Tape No. 2, Side 3)

PAUL TWARDOCK

..... r-d-o-c-k. I too actually live in Anchorage,
and I've been guiding and leading trips up here for 10 years.

My concern is the image of this area as a scenic,
pristine area that people live in, make their livings, make
their ‘community is being damaged. Any project like this has an.
impact on visitors’ image of an area, and they’re less likely
to come to the spot. That affects me; it affects my liveli-
hood. I don’t think that’s been addressed in this -- the study
at all, and I'm just totally against this project. And I
really am.

HEARING OFFICER: Thanks.

(Applause)
(Pause)

/77
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CHARLES WILLIAM LONEWOLF

My name is Charles William Lonewolf. My address is
Box 1235, Chickaloon. 1I’'d like to receive a copy of the tran-
script.

My family has a 40-acre ranch just north of Drill
Lake on the upper portion of Chickaloon River Road. The most
feasible route, according to your maps there, brings it to
within about a half a mile of our ranch. 1I'd say we’'re going
to be fairly significantly impacted, probably a lot more than
some. But nonetheless, the gist of my comments, you know,
reflects not so much'the economic parameters that were con-
tained within the framework of your study analysis so far but,
rather, the lack of other important considerations that should
also be contained within there that are conspicuously absent,
as what'’s been commented on previously.

One thing that I find that’s completely lacking is
the aesthetic values that are associated with this project. I
realize that it’s very.difficult to put a dollar figure on
aesthetic values, but the fact that we’re Alaskans makes it
abundantly clear that most of us would rather be unemployed in
Alaska than employed in the Lower 48. That'’s aesthetic values.

I think that it is possible to put a number on that.
I think that it’s also clear that -- you know, that we have
other information that’s also lacking within there, and that is

that, you know, How do we consider what'’s feasible? 1Is that --
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is "feasible" defined by a consulting firm? Or is “"feasible"
defined by a community that’s going to be impacted or bear the
brunt of a project?

I think that it’s not only our responsibility‘as
citizens to be involved in defining what’s feasible -- because
that determines what we’'re willing to pay for. I'm not willing
to pay a dime, right now, the way this project is envisioned.
But I’'d probably be willing to pay up to several hundred
dollars on my electric bill yearly if the project were rede-
signed in such a way that it didn’t impact my aesthetic values,
that it didn’t impact my envi- -- the other environmental
considerations that have been outlined. . And that has a major
bearing on what’'s feasible.

As you've already indicated, it’s very difficult to
define high, medium, and low development scenarios for the
purpose of assigning a cost to a project. But I do feel that
it is vitally important to us, as not only residents of the
state but also people that are going to be the most impacted by
this proposed project, for you to at least make some effort to
place a dollar value on what it’s going to cost us as residents -
of the Matanuska Valley.

That’s the only comments I have.

(Applause)

HEARING OFFICER: Anybody?

(Pause)
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MR. BRAENDEL: My name is Karl Braendel.
HEARING OFFICER: The spelling on your last name?
MR. BRAENDEL: It's B-r-a-e-n-d-e-1l. Karl with a K.

KARL BRAENDEL

I'm a resident and a land owner in Chickaloon. 1I'm a
big game guide, and I -- as I said earlier, I pay the State of
Alaska and the Moose Creek Chickaloon Native Association to
trespass across their lands.

This intertie would affect me directly in the area
between Kings River and Strelshla Mountain. 1In fact, where you
have one of -- your favorite line route down a small valley on
the back side of Strelshla Mountain goes right through a
heavily used area of Da- -- by Dall sheep. 1I’‘ve hunted right
in that little valley, and you can always see sheep there.

So, I mean, juét the thoughts of this line going
through a lot of this area really upsets me, and it would be
damaging to my business because people don’'t want to see that.
They see all that stuff where they come from.

And the -- also, the line would go through guite a
large forest area between Kings River and Boulder Creek. That
line would be hewed right throﬁgh forest all the way. And that
would provide access to motorized vehicles and just bring a lot
more people into the area, which I don’t particularly like to
see. And also, it woﬁld be detrimental to my business.

You know, when a layman looks at these plans and how
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they were put -- you know, how they’re -- all the numbers are
sitting there and everything, and, you know, you can’t really
understand it all because you’re not a part of it, and so you
really have this idea in your mind that there may be a little
sleight of hand going on in this study. You know, because
there’s so many places where just changing a little thing makes
the plan come out a lot differently.

and so you can’t help that, and when I sit here and I
listen or I read the -- this bare-bones evaluation here, you
know, it doesn’t really mean a lot to me because I can’'t fi- --
I don't really know how you came to these conclusions exactly.
And so, you know, all I can really do is look at little things,
I mean, some little thing, to see where the people are coming
from and stuff.

And one thing that I noticed is that in a meeting
here in Chickaloon last spring or early summer, a neighbor of
mine asked Clayton Hurless if Petro Star was a significant
factor in this -- the intertie being a viable -- to be viable
financially, whether Petro Star was important to that. And he
said no at that meeting. You said no, that it was not an
impoftant factor. And yet this little report right here seems
to contradict that exactly. It seems to me like Petro Star is
exactly the one thing that holds this intertie -- the intertie
possibility together.

and moving along from that, and so when I see that,
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when you say no and then it comes out that Petro Star does seem
to be the main reason for the intertie’s viability, you know, I
begin to think, you know, maybe I caﬁ’t trust you. You know?
Maybe you’‘re not being forthright about everything. Maybe you
just want the intertie for whatever reason.

Then I come to conservation, which, as I’'ve already
stated in the meeting, I do not believe conservation has been
adequately addressed in all these different scenarios. It was
addressed in Solomon Gulch, with Solomon Gulch and diesel
generation, but it wasn’t addressed in the other ones.

And it seems to me like a honest effort at conserva-
tion, with some of the low electricity -- electronic things
that are becoming available today, it seems to me like conser-
vation is a huge possibility for having a positive effect on
which one of these projects might be the best project. And of
course, of all these scenarios, the only one that affects us is
the intertie.

And it’s obvious to me that you’re here %o sell us on
the intertie, because any one of these other ones we’'re not a
factor in. We’re just plain not a factor. Those would all be
done in the utility’s own environment, not in our environment.
So it’s -- you know, you get the feeling that the intertie is
it. There really isn’t -- these other ones are just shadow
dancing there.

And of course -- and my last statement is the fact
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that, you know, I guess the bottém line really is everything.
Whatever is .cheapest, in dollars and cents, is what you’re
going to go for. But, you know, I don’'t always buy the'cheap—
est car, or I don’t always buy the cheapest of anything. You
know, sometimes I‘m willing to pay a little more for aesthetics
or for something that works a little better.

And to -- for me, it works better that the power
comes in the Copper River area; it works a lot better for me if
it comes there rather than it comes through my -- through here.
That’s all I have to say.

(Applause)

GARY HARRISON

Hello. My name’s Gary Harrison. I'm here again.
There was a couple of new things I'd like to add tonight that I
didn’'t say in some of the other ones.

And I don’'t think that this study takes into consi-
deration the fact that people are going to end up having to pay
for the upgrade of their lines when all of this power starts
coming through the old lines, not only on that end, but if this
is a true intertie and it’s supposed to be able to ship power
back, even on this end.

The other thing is, is I was glad to hear that it’s
only going to be a $20 million break point -on this intertie,
because I'm sure, with all of the people here that are against

this thing, and all of the little things that they’ve left out
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of this, that when they start adding them all back up, that $20
million shouldn’t be. that hard to reach, even if you adjust it
as much as it has been adjusted.
And I -- once again, I‘d like to say that I’'m totally
against it.
(Applause)

JOHN LeMAY

My name’s John LeMay, L-e-M-a-y, Post Office Box 1230
in Chickaloon, and I’'d like to have a copy of the minutes from
this proceeding.

I'd like to speak just for a minute on the figures in
the feasibility study projecting economic growéh. I've worked
for a total of five years as a weatherization contracfor in the
Copper River Valley, from Mentasta Village all the way down to
Valdez. 1I’ve worked in Copper Center, Gakona, Gulkana, Lower
Tonsina, Chitina. And what I’'ve found in those communities is
a singularly bleak lifestyle; the economy is almost
nonexistent. When I look around at industry, there is none.
The people who’d come to me for jobs had absolutely no other
prospects.

And yet we’re told in this study that a certain level
of economic development is going to come to pass. I haven’t

seen any evidence of this. Perhaps 1f some of these figures

.were really looked at, coming out of Petro Star, they’d be

found to be inflated and unrealistic.
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Our neighbors in the Copper River Valley open their
arms to us and say, ’'Help us to have lower electric rates.’
And at the same time, they live in an unorganized borough.

They don’t pay the kind of taxes that we do. They don’'t take

~responsibility for the schooling of their children on the same

formula that’s applied in this area.

Yet what they want us to do is they want us to sacri-
fice what caused us to live and purchase our land and be
productive tax payers in this area. They also want us to
underwrite this intertie by the eventuality of higher electric
rates coming from our own co-op.

I'm very much against this. The ——.énd wearing
another hat, I'm also the current Chair of the Chickaloon
Community Council. I’d like to redirect attention to the fact
that the Chickaloon Community Council has gone on record with
the Mat-Su Borough by filing a resolution against the construc-
tion of this intertie within our planning area.

We are a seated Community Council. We have a compre-
hensive plan; we have a special land use district in place.
Interties fall under the heading of conditional use projects
within our community, and it’ll be at that level that our
community attempts to stop the construction of this ill-planned
project in order to try to maintain the quality of life and the
integrity of not only our community but the community of

Sutton, the community of Glacier View, Sheep Mountain, and
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Eureka Summit.

I find it jll-planned; I think that these numbers are
being forced, and I don’t think they reflect reality.

(Applause)
AL LARSON

Al Larson. I'm a retired lineman; I’'ve been 25 years
in the trade. I think that the cost that they placed on build-
ing a line from here to there is drastically understated.

I'm sure that the Board of Directors from Copper
Valley here know the price they paid for that line that goes
from Glennallen to Valdez. And they’re going to running into a
similar situation, the same kind of terrain, bétween hefe and
there. And are those costs reflected in your price evaluation
in all the different -- where -- the way you calculated your
cost per mile?

The cost per mile of the Ber- -- what was that? --
Bernice Lake? Not Bernice Lake. Anyway, the last one they
just built down there wés $500,000 per mile, a half a million a
mile, and you’re looking at 130 or 140 miles. It just doesn’t
compute. It doesn’t reflect the access roads should they use
the red route that they show, the cost of building roads and
then bringing the material in there so they can do the job.

These towers don’t just sit on the ground; they have
to sit on pilings. They need to get a pile-driver in there to

put the pilings in place. They have to have these access
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roads. It is definitely a direct cost. They’re nowhere near
close. It would be more realistic, if they wanted cheap power,
to build something right close to their own neighborhood where
they don’t have to impact the whole state.

- Their water, or hydraulic -- or hydro, 1is the
cheapest available power.  It’s not a nonrenewable resource. I
think they should look that way. They’'re elected to their
Board, and I think that if they want to stay on that Board,
that they need to maintain a line on the rates their customers
are paying. And I’'ve been told that it’s going to be their
decision on proceeding with this, and I think they should take
a long look at where they want to be.

(Applause)

JENNY BAER

My name’s Jenny Baer, B-a-e-r, and P.O. Box 245,
Sutton, so I can get a copy of that.

I appreciate the position the consultants and State
employees are in; you have my sympathies.

The main source of the feasibility of the intertie
stems to Petro Star Refinery, which will be the largest buyer
of the electricity from Copper Valley Electric. Power from the
intertie, if built, will come on line in 1998, at the earliest,
using Fiscal Year ‘93 dollars of $45.9 million, at a low esti-
mate.

If Petro Star gets its fuel to refine from the
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Alyeska Pipeline, which could stop produc- -- or pumping fuel
as soon as 2013,.theg power from the intertie would be bought
from Petro Star for 15 years only. The intertie itself will
take longer than that to be paid off, even being granted a O-
percent loan.

I am not in favor of State dollars being spent on
Copper Valley Electric power line. My suggestion 1s that
Copper Valley Electric fully explore the Allison Lake project,
which would utilize the Solomon Lake Hydroelectric Plant that
is currently in operation.

I feel that each area, such as Copper Valley, should
produce their own power for safety and reliabiiity factors. I
do not think that the dollars generated by companies -- recre-
ational companies have been fully defined as to the impact of
the power line -- the negative impact upon their dollars.

I feel that one power scenario is missing in this
whole scheme, and that is purchasing excess power from Alyeska.
That may or may not be [a] reliable power source, but I’'ll
leave that up to you to define that.

Legislators viewing the data from this report and the
reports preceding it will view only the Executive Summary and
not the public comment on the back of Volume II. I would like
you to reflecﬁ our statements in the Executive Summary.

Please do not allow an intertie to pollute the upper

Matanuska Valley. Thanks.
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(Applause)

VICKY KINDSETH

My name is Vicky Kindseth, K-i-n-d-s-e-t-h, and it’s
P.0. Box 1200, Chickaloon.

I live in this area with my family, my four children.
We chose this area because of its beautiful nature. I’'m vehe-
mently opposed to the intertie, especially in lieu (sic) of the
feasibility study having no factored costs of environmental or
social impact.

We now live in an age of changing focus from economic
gain to conservation of priceless resources. This study has
been skewed to allow the power of money to speak stronger than
the strength of the communities and people directly affected by
it. There'’s little to no public comment included in the study.
What kind of government and political process can condone this
type of treatment of the people who live and work in the areas
involved? The ramifications of this treatment will cause
repercussions for decades to come. We cannot allow this inter-
tie to 'be built and fill the pockets of big business.

Please weigh heavily these public comments because we
are truly a force to be reckoned with.

(Applause - Inaudible comment)
CHUCK SPAULDING
My name’s Chuck Spaulding. I live in Chickaloon,

P.O. Box 1129.

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova. Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 22




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

And needless to say, I don’'t need to reiterate why I
live here. I was involved in the Chickaloon land planning
process, and I think the fact that Chickaloon was the first
community in the Matanuska-Susitna Borough to actually imple-
ment a land plan says a lot about the people and the place that
it is.

Lifestyle-wise, I needed to find a business that
would support myself while living here, and 20 years ago, I was
involvéd in an aspect of tourism that was new in Alaska called
Adventure Tours. I started the first rafting business in
Alaska, and I looked for a location that had all the physical
characteristics that could get an industry like that off the
ground. People would come up to me and tell me, rafting,
rafting was an imbecilic thing to get involved in.

I found a location; it‘was 75 miles northeast of
Anchorage on the Matanuska River. It had all the physical
characteristics I needed, from Class I to Class IV whitewater,
it had capabilities for doing horseback trips, mountain climb-
ing, mountain biking, you name it. There was all these things
that were said in here. &and what it didn’t have, it didn‘’t
have a specific destinatiqn that could be controlled by any of
the major tour companies.

A lot of time has passed; tourism has finally become
an acceptable industry in the state. 1In the last 10 years now,

adventure tourism has become the fastest growing segment of
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tourism in Alaska.

And a number of my tours are going to be tremendously
adversely affected by this intertie, specifically, the Chicka-
loon River, the Matanuska River in several segments, specifi-
cally, just below Anthracite Ridge, and I'm totally against it
altogether. I just can’t imagine it coming in place. And I
can’t imagine that any of the othér tour operators that we work
hand in hand with could possibly grow if this intertie was in
place.

(Applause)

MR. FEY: My name is Herb Fey, Post Office Box 1101,
Chickaloon.

HEARING OFFICER: How do you spell your last name?

MR. FEY: F-e-y. |

HEARING OFFICER: 1101.

HERB FEY

I've been a lifelong resident of Alaska. I settled
in Chickaloon in 1974; I've been coming out here since the
1960s. I took a heli of an economic loss by settling out here;
I used to run a successful drywall business in Anchorage. By
coming out here, I had to give that up. I feel it was worth
it.

I don’'t want this intertie to go through. I feel
that the public utilities are saying, the same as the old-time

utilities, "The public be damned." Their money counts; we
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don’t.
That’'s what I have to say.
(Applause)

CHRIS ROSE

My name is Chris Rose. I live in Sutton. Try not to
reiterate all the things I said last night or the things I'm
going to say in my written comments, but there are a few things
that have come up tonight that I want to repeat. And I think
overall, the thing that’s come up has been the social costs
that are involved, that are not being calculated in this meth-
odology that has been used in the feasibility study.

And various éeople have said that the ability exists
to put numbers on these things, and yet no numbers have been
put on the aesthetic values nor even the adverse impacts to the
tourism industry here, which I think would be a fairly easy
thing to put a number on. I think it’s clear, from some of the
people who own tourism-based businesses who’'ve already testi-
fied, that their businesses are going to be adversely affected.

And that doesn’t necessarily mean their business is
going to go down, but what it does mean is the business isn’t
going to grow. And this area is prime for tourism to grow. As
somebody has already mentioned, we’re only an hour away from
half the state’'s population, and yet we have some of the most
pristine country that you can find, some of the prettiest

country anywhere.
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And people who have traveled all around the state --
I’ve been argund this state a little bit; I still think this
area here is some of the prettiest country in the whole state.
And we are, in this methodology, totally ignoring the value of
that place -- this place here. And just because we haven’t
been able to put a dollar value on it doesn’t really neces-
sarily mean that there’s no -- there’s not an adverse impact.

I mean, it’s ludicrous not to put a value on the
adverse impacts to us the way you put a value on the positive
impacts to the Copper Valley consumers in this study. I mean,
it’s all based on these values for the Copper Valley consumers,
when it’s obvious that people make choices for other reasons.
People make choices to gravitate toward places, and to preserve
places, that are important to them.

Like I mentioned earlier, this place would be a
national park if it were anywhere in the Lower 48, and we
would -- this wouldn’t even be an issue. This would be off
limité. But because it’s State land that -- with fewer
restrictions, this is even an issue that can be talked about.
And I think it’s crazy for us to be ignoring the value of this
place, especially related to the dollars that you could put on
it.

Tourism is the fastest growing industry in this
state, and it’s the most likely industry to sustain this

Alaskan economy in the future -- it’s not going to be the oil
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industry. So the quality of life issue, I think, has just got
to be much more heavily embedded into the analysis.

Some intertie costs that I think are grossly underes-
ﬁimated, I mentioned some of them last night, including the
labor and the helicopter costs. And we all have heard of cost
overruns; I mean, I don’t know many projects -- Bradley Lake
might be one -- where there haven’t been cost overruns. And
Warren Keogh said earlier tonight that the power line he spoke
of in Minnesota in 1978 was more than double the cost because
of a lot of the civil disobedience that took place, that I know
is going to take place in this area too.

And those things -- not just civil disobedience, but
also litigation. I mean, there are various permits that are
going to be litigated. There are -- the whole issue of whether
or not this process has been front-loaded, contrary to the way
the statute reads, which says you’ve got to have a feasibility
study before appropriation, that’s a liti- -- that’s a issue
that’s going to be litigated.

People’é land values that are going to go down are
going to have a cause of action against whoever tries to put a
power line in their back yard. People with businesses whose
value go down are going to have a cause of action against this
power line.

One thing that hasn’t been mentioned is that, I don't

care how many warning signs you put up on this right-of-way
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under this power line, people are going to ride their snow
machines underneath it, and people are going to ride their
four-wheelers underneath it.

FEMALE SPEAKER: And their horses.

BY MR. ROSE (Continuing):

And their horses. And they’re going to get exposed
to the megadose of electromagnetic fields, and those people are
going to be affected. You’re trying to take away this whole
issue of EMF, which you’ve effectively done in a lot of ways by
routing this away from people, and yet people are going to use
that route. People are going to walk right underneath it
because it’s cleared; it’'s goingvto be a grubbéd 12-foot-wide
trail, and I guarantee you people are going to use it, and
they’'re going to be affected by those EMFs. So it doesn’'t
matter if you put it 600 feet from a structufe; it’s going to
be a effect that you better put into your analysis.

I think the process here has been totally inadequate.
And I know that the State has done the best job they can. I
know they don’t have to give us this public hearing. But I

think it’s real -- really evident that there’s a quarter mil-

- lion people 60 miles away who use this area and are impacted

greatly by it and haven’t been given a chance to talk about it.
And furthermore, it’s State money that’s going to be
used for this project. So everybody from Ketchikan to Barrow

has a stake in this thing, and it should be a statewide issue.
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It shouldn’t be an issue where you can just, you know, havé us,
people who are living along a 60-mile strip of the Glenn High-
way, the only people who know about it and the only people who
can talk loud about it. Because I guarantee you, everyone I
know who uses this area in Anchorage is against it. And a lot
of those people are represented here tonight.

| The process is also flawed in that there’s no evalu-

ation criteria whatsoever in the statute, and there’s no regu-

lations that define how the person who’s supposed to be making

this decision is going to choose. Is it low growth? Is it
moderate growth? Is it high growth? You could put all the
scenarios you want in the feasibility study; iﬁ’s still going
to boil down to a administrator choosing which one it 1is.

And if you don’t give that administrator any compe-
tent direction in the feasibility study, it’s just worthless
paper because you are supposed to be studying the probabilities
as well as the feasibility. The pfobability is that the only
person or industry that’s going to need this is Petro Star 0il
Refinery. |

Copper Valley’s population has grown by .9 percent in
the last 10 years; Valdez, 2.69 percent in the last 10 years.
If you look at the numbers of people and the businesses John
LeMay talked about that are nonexistent out there, there’s no
other reason for this power line except Petro Star 0Oil

Refinery.
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So it boils down to the question of, Are we supposed
to spend all this State money so Petro Star can have more elec-
tricity? And the irony is they’‘re in a place where there’s
more fossil fuel than any city in the United States of
America -- Valdez, Alaska. And if the technology for them does
not exist to co-generate, then it -- I mean, it’s just ludi-
crous to me that they’re going to pipe electricity from
Anchorage to Valdez for a company that makes fuel.

| (Laughter)
BY MR. ROSE (Continuing):

That -- and we’'re even having‘to spend our lifetime,
our hours and our days, fighting this when that situation
exists; it’s crazy.

One of the other things that was brought up tonight
that I thought was a really good point is the conservation
scenario was not included in the Allison Lake and the Silver
Lake scenarios. And combined with those scenarios, I think you
might start seeing a few different numbers. I just think- it’s
crazy that co-generation is not being looked at more effec—.
tively.

I'm really anxious to see what the $10,000 that the
Energy Authority is supposedly spending on a review of Petro
Star’s needs is going to come up with because if it comes up
with numbers that show that Petro Star is really going to grow

more in order to enhance the feasibility of this intertie, I
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think that things are even going to get fishier. And I'm
totally against the project.
(Applause)
LINDA KETCHUM

My name is Linda Ketchum. 1I’'m a Chickaloon resident.
I'd like to go on record as being totally opposed to the con-
cept of the intertie.

I agree with previous speakers that conservation
could have been incorporated into other scenarios. And the
exclusive emphaéis on the dollar cost disturbs me, as I think
equal or greater weight should be given‘to the environmental
and social costs. It’s high time you figured but how to quan-
tify these costs so they can be factored into this and any
future proposed construction projects.

Finally, I would like to see our concerns properly
reflected in the main body of the final version of this report.

(Applause)
ROBIN McLEAN

My name’s Robin McLean, and I made a lot of comments
last night, and I only have three more suggestions to you on
how you can fix this for the final study.

I suggest that you look at your oil price estimates
and consider that the world -- a lot of -- I’'ve heard on
national news programs that experts believe oil prices are

going to be substantially lower in the la- -- next 10 years
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than they have been in the previous 10 years. And if you need
sources for that, then I will try to find them, but that is a
generally -- not a bizarre belief, as far as I understand. So
I hope to see that reflected in the draft -- or the final.

Then someone suggested tonight that there are
numerous methods that the State of Alaska uses to assess social
and environmental impacts, and I expect to see those reflected
in the final study, along with all your other scenarios. And
just bear with it; if you don’'t believe it, just do it. Just
follow the directions.

And then I agree with the some- -- one of thg other
people commented earlier that they hope to see our opposition
to the intertie in the Executive Summary so that everybody can
see that who receives this Executive Summary.

And then finally, I just have to say that when I got
this, read this, feasibility study, I read it and I said,
'These people at Copper Valley are smart people. Why in the
world would they think that this is rational?’ I mean, it'’s
clear that it’s not a booming economy. I mean, Petro Star is a
victim of the lowering -- the lower price of oil. The --
there’s less oil coming out of the North Slope. Why would
Copper Valley want this? I don’t understand this. Why don't
they go after Allison Lake? The -- I mean, that was much more
rational to anyone who reads this.

And Mr. Ritchey actually gave me this idea last
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night, and he said, ’'Well, they don’t have money for Allison
Lake.' They have money for the intertie. And how are they
going to get money from the legislature now?’ And that just
made me realize: This is because you guys have money for the
intertie, and you don’t have money for Allison Lake.

And I just hope that you guys like try and just be
good people and go to the legislature and ask for what you
really need, not what -- for the money that you’ve already got
except for some stupid project. Be honorable about this and
read it and think of what you really need, and go ask the
legislature for that. Don’t waste our money on something you
really don’t need. |

(Applause)

MS. BRAENDEL: My name is Donna Braendel.

HEARING OFFICER: B-e-r-.....

MS. BRAENDEL: B-r-a-e-n-d-e-l. And I think you

have the address already, but if you don’t, I’'ll give it to

you.

HEARING OFFICER: No, I don’'t have it. I don’t have
it.

MS. BRAENDEL: All right. P.O. Box 1148, Chickaloon,
Alaska.

DONNA BRAENDEL
It is my opinion, after reading the study, what I

have read and what I can understand, which really doesn’t say
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much, but I do feel that it’s self-serving. It doesn’t address
the conservation issues adequately, and it doesn’t reflect
costs realistically, as far as I can see. There’'s a lot of
things that are left out of it.

After attending several of these meetings, I feel
that the view of the parties involved is cavalier and indiffer-
ent. As many times as we have voiced our concerns over our
quality of life, the impact on our health, and the wildlife and
the environment in general, the gentlemen who present this
information seem unable to perceive any value that cannot be
quantified by some monetary figure. Since the people who stand
to gain from this expenditure of our tax dollars will not pay
these nonquantifiable costs, they considef them negligible. It
is my feeling that such matters are not édequately addressed in
this study.

A corridor is a narrow space that has no eventful
features and whose main purpose is to get from one important
place to another important place. We are not a corridor.
People live here. Their livelihoods are based on the type of
place that it is because, for many years, it did not have the
amenities to offer us that would make it worth it, except for
the fact that it is the sort of place we can carry on the
livelihoods that we enjoy, we can give the kind of lives to our
children that we think are worthwhile.

And what you’re proposing to do is going to change
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all that. This is one of the most beautiful places in the
world. There are many such places like this. And a lot of
them are gone, and they’re gone because of the attitude that
you seem to have about these places: If you cah't put a mone-
tary value on what they have to offer, then you can shuffle it
aside because you can say, ’Weli, it has value to you, but it
doesn’t have value to Joe down the road. He cares more about
something else.’

Well, fine. But these places are going daily, and we
do not intend to see this one go also. That is all I have to
say.

(Applause)

DAVID HARRISON

My name is David Harrison. I’'m the Attorney General
for the Chickaloon Village Traditional Government.

What I've seen of this project, it is a bogus
project, self-serving to MarkAir and the present Governor,
Walter Hickel, the largest polluter in Alaska, second only to
the military. This project does not take into consideration of
the cost of what the people in the communities that are
affected are going to have to pay for their health.

It does not take into consideration the costs of the
health of those animals and which we eat for our sustenance.
You can go to the store, you can go to Carr’s in downtown

Anchorage, and buy your stuff. But this is my grocery store
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out here, and you are going to devastate my food source. Not

only my food source, but the food source of Chickaloon Village
and the community of Chickaloon. This 1s unacceptable to us,

and the community, from what I have heard.

We have put you on notice that you have -- are in
violation of Chickaloon Village’s environmental protection
ordinance, and when you proceed to court, the strictest envi-
ronmental standards are what’s applicable. Chickaloon’s
environmental protection ordinance is much and far more
stringent than the State of Alaska and is much and far more
stringent than the federal government’'s environmental protec-
tion ordinance because the Environmental Protection Agency is
an agency to allow pollution; it does not protect the environ-
ment.

The State of Alaska, in all its supposed wisdom, has
to put back several millions of dollars. Why don’t they take
this money that they’re going to put into this project, and why
haven’t they put the money that they put into the feasibility
study, into the money that they have to pay back?

Thirdly, the State of Alaska is not a legal entity
because of the fact they were created illegally, without a vote
of the Alaska Native people, who are still the rightful owners
and caretakers of all of Alaska, with exception of what they
called "New Archangel," which is considered today as Sitka, and

a couple of ports on Kodiak Island and maybe one out on the
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Aleutian chain. This is what the United States may have claim
to.

This project, from beginning to somewhere close to
half to three-quarters of the way, is within Chickaloon
Village’s traditional jurisdictional area. We will be in the
way of this project. We will be on the line if it is to go
through. We will do everything in our means to stop this
project and to hold those people accountable for the devasta-
tion that they are attempting to do.

If this project goes through the courts and it is
found that they can go through, then there is a cost that you
have not figured into this either. We will tax this line. We
will tax it to the tune of a monetary amount that will pay for
the health care of the people that you have polluted. With the
amount of energy that is -- would flow through this line, there
is great cause for alarm, to the community, to the animals, and
the natural world.

The environment is the most important thing that is
facing people today, and here you are planning to continue the
pollution, to continue the acts -- the criminal acts -- of
genocide by the creations pf conditions that are calculated to
bring about the physical destruction of the group in whole or
part. This is unacceptable, and you will be held accountable
for that crime.

You are on notice. You can go look up the crime of
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genocide in your criminal procedures book, Title 18 of the
United States Code, §1091 through §1093, because these people
don’t care about the health of this community, the communities
in which this line will run through. Nor do they care about
the health of my animals, aé we have seen the Nelchina caribou
herd go from over 100,000 strong down to 40,000 because of the
pollution and environmental degradation that the State of
Alaska and the federal government allows to persist here.
(Tape Change - Tape No. 2, Side 4)

BY MR. HARRISON (Continuing):

They have paid you probably fairly well. How much

are you making today for going to these publicjhearings?
(Inaudible response)

It’s overtime pay. ‘It’s not free because I'm having to waste

my time here trying to explain to you guys that this project is

not feasible.

With all of your scenarios, you have the lack of
respect for the people who you’'re trying to run over. The
State of Alaska has tried to run over Chickaloon my whole life.
You can remember what happened when Hobbs Industries tried to
haul coal out of Chickaloon. You'will have another incident
similar to that if you try and build this project.

However, it will probably be much worse than that
because you see what’s happened down in southern Mexico, with

Chiapas, and the unrest down there because of government irre-
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sponsibility and lack of caringness (sic) about the health

and -- of the people. You are going to have a Chiapas in

" Alaska if you continue to try and run this project over the

people. Thank you.
(Applause)
BILL ROOT

My name is Bill Root. 1I’'m the owner of this estab-
lishment where the meeting is being held tonight. 1I'm a CPA,
and I have testified expert witness before the Public Utilities
Commission.>

I'd like to bring up one item that hasn’t been dis-
cussed before, and that is the potential profifs that the
electric utilities can make as a result of this "free" State
money. That is, they are allowed a rate of return which must
be paid by the people who use their services. Approximately
12 percent is what’s being paid right now,‘so if we put a $48
million system in here, the utility companies will receive an
extra $600,000 a year of profits to them for having done
nothing on their own.

I think that’s something that needs to be looked at
and watched, and it’s also part of the reason why the electric
utilities want to have this go into place.

I'm opposed to this project based on the way it is
established.right now. I do have this business here which is

related to the tourist industry, and I would like to see that

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084 39




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

protected. Thank you.
(Applause)

MR. WHALEY: My name’s Geoff Whaley. I live in
Chickaloon, Alaska.

HEARING OFFICﬁR: And the spelling?

MR. WHALEY: W-h-a-l-e-y. First name is G-e-o-f-f.

GEOFF WHALEY

I'm opposed to the intertie in any way, shape, or
form. I’'m also opposed to this study going any further than it
is now because I feel that Copper Valley Electric Association
has totally bought off R. W. Beck to make it come out the way
they wanted it and, until there is an unbiased:study done, that
the legislature should totally shelve this thing. 1If it isn’t
shelved, I feel that the State Attorney General should start

looking into investigating the way this procedure was done.

(Applause)
HEARING OFFICER: Others -- anyone else?
(Pause)
MR. BUCHHOLZ: Edgar Blatchford -- my name is.....

HEARING OFFICER: Start with your name.

MR. BUCHHOLZ: Start with my name? Okay. My name is
Larry Buchholz. My address is Post Office Box 274, Sutton.....

HEARING OFFICER: I’m‘sorry.

MR. BUCHHOLZ: ..... Alaska. B-u-c-h-h-o-l-z.

HEARING OFFICER: Okay. Go ahead.
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MR. BUCHHOLZ: Post Office Box 274, Sutton, RAlaska
99764.

LARRY BUCHHOLZ

Edgar Blatchford, my name is Larry Buchholz, and I
reside at Pinnacle Mountain Subdivision, a state lottery home-
site we won back in 1985 for which we continue to attempt to
get electricity into this State-sponsored subdivision. How-
ever, so much for small business -- or small users of elec-
tricity because I am not a business. However, I'm not here to
get emotional about my frustration, but it’s an ekample.

I want to make a comment about the time period
comment and the fact that I did testify at Sutfon, or babbled
on is more appropriate. Five minutes is a thing that 1is diffi-
cult for people to crowd all their feelings and understanding
into. | |

HEARING OFFICER: I'm not being real strict about it.

MR. BUCHHOLZ: I undefstand. And you’re doing a fine
job.

BY MR. BUCHHOLZ (Continuing):

And I want to take this opportunity to tell you,
Commissioner Brad- -- that I’'d like to thank Dick and John for
coming and’doing a really great job. A State employee, I --
you’re doing great work. I was one, and I acknowledge you.

And John, you’re a great salesman; good job. Your boss ought

to give you a raise. The fact that you don’t know what the oil
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cost (laugh) is another thing, but that.....

quondly, I'd like to thank and acknowledge all the
staff professionals, you know, who have come here from CVEA and
MEA because it’s a tough duty. 1I'd like to thank Channel 2,
who did a really good job of providing news coverage, and the

Daily News and the News Miner for some of the stuff that

they’ve been doing and will continue to do.

And although we didn’t have anybody here who repre-
sented Glennallen with a -- and Valdez that -- as we had in
Sutton, those people are to be acknowledged, too, because they
took a bit of a rap from us verbally. And it‘’s hard to do,
because I'm sweating here telling you how hard it is to do.

The HAARP project, the sensitive nature of the HAARP
project, which is something that may impact on one of the dams,
is a big issue, something that nobody -- that we’ve kind of
just glossed over. The HAARP project may be built in spite of
the lack of this intertie. But we need'to protest against that
project and not participate and not encourage it because it’s
an evil project, okay? And if the feds are going to do it, let
them do it. Let them force us; let’'s not us, the State of
Alaska, do as we did and have done before. I could talk about
the Exxon Valdez. Well, you get my message.

Health and safety, the ecology, the environment, let
alone the economic issues, and then we get down to political

issues. We’ve assessed the economic issues, and that’s what
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heard Dick explain as to what the funnel determines from all of
our testimony 1is that, if I heard correctly, the major issue is
the pristine wilderness disruption. That’s values. That’s --
that refers to values. What that is, is wvalues.

Now, we’ve got economic values, which we are -- have
assessed, versus all the other values that we can think of.

And there’s lots of them we’ve talked about.

I meant to take out my watch and look at the five
minutes because I'm real concernéd that I could go on and on
and on, and all of us could. We all have our feelings about
this. |

The -- how do they say it in technical terms? You
know, all the aforementioned incorporated in my five—minute
issue here, I don’t want to take credit for it; I want you guys
to take credit for it. I want you to take credit for it by
including it. And although that’s not your focus, that’s not
what your intent is, that’s not what you were hired to do,
that’s what I’d like you to do.

I am opposed to the intertie. I am opposed to it for

all the reasons that have been enumerated here. And I am not

Aswayed by the economic arguments that it should support and

improve another area somewhere 130 miles slashed through the
wilderness to get to.

I'm just speechless because I can’t -- I come to a
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meeting like this, and I attempt to encapsulate my feelings
about what’s been said and is being said, and I'm sure you’'re
all caught with the same problem. The minute I get an idea,
somebody says something else that I want to attach to, and
that’s one of the major reasons why the unfairness of this
whole process deserves to be sued about (sic) and deserves to.
be examined, because we’re not represented.

And that, Commissioner Blatchford, is what I would
like you to do for us, is to consider us and to represent us
and to hear us. And I trust that John and Dick will do their
job ‘and help to make that happen.

(Applause)

MR. BOYLE: My name’s Bill Boyle.

HEARING OFFICER: B-o-y-l-e?

MR. BOYLE: Yeah. HCO3, Box 8300, Palmer 99645.

BILL BOYLE

My only statement on this intertie is that I'm
totally against it. I do believe that they have other alterna-
tives. I believe that there’s enough fossil fuel in Valdez,
that -- where they’ll be refining this fuel, that they could
take the hot water and whatnot and use it for steam and add a
little o0il to it, or they could build a power plant and sell
you guys the oil to run the powerAplant, or there’s a lot of
other options. I don’t believe that this intertie is needed.

I believe that you could go to the State and get the
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$35 million and take it down to Valdez and build a 10-meg or a
12-meg power plant to do everything you want to do. Or I feel
you should go and tié into the new coal power plant that
they’re going to build over in -- oh, now I want to think of
the town, and it won’t come to me.

FEMALE SPEAKER: Healy?
BY MR. BOYLE (Continuing):

Healy, yeah. Tie in there. Go that way with it.
Leave us alone. Do something different. Do something right.
Get the hell out of here, Thank you.

(Applause)

MR. LARSON: My name is Joel Larson.

HEARING OFFICER: S-o-n?

MR. LARSON: .O—n, yeah. Box 3891, Palmer.

(Inaudible comments)
JOEL LARSON

I'm opposed to this intertie. 1I’'d like to say proba-
bly the same thing -- there was a lot of folks that said it
here tonight. And it’s a bit intimidating to sit up here and
talk in front of a lot of people. I know I can feel my hands
(indiscernible). |

But from my houéé, I sit on my back deck and I look
up at Castle Mountain. For me, my life will change. What I‘1ll
be looking is those 80-foot towers.

You know, you got two proposed passages; one is about
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a mile away from my place, and the other one’s about a mile and
a half. And.I know some of the other folks here, and I know
just about where everybody lives here, or I'd say 98 percent of
them anyway. And that -- what you got in your scenario, some
of these people are a lot closer than what I am.

And a lot of us come up -- like you said, come up
here and we live -- to raise our families, and it’'s true, we
give up something. Most of my work is in Anchorage, and I have
to drive back and forth. Now, when I moved out here, I
realized I'm going to have to put up with something: I’'m going
to have to put up with the commute. Or I could live in
Anchorage, and with the hustle bustle of the t}affic, which I
did for three years when I first came to Alaska. But I decided
to move out here because this was the kind of quiet, beautiful
way of life that I wanted, not only for myself but for my kids.

Now, earli- -- when I came here tonight, we dis-
cussed, before we turned on the recorder and said, ‘Okay, this
is an official meeting,’ I have asked you, I says, ‘Is the
impact that you are predicting of that, did you pick up from us
ﬁeople the fact that it’s the beauty of the land, it’'s the
businesses of some of us people who live here, whether it's
trail riding, tourism, rafting, horseback riding, whatever it
is?’

I asked you, I says, ‘Do you understand that this

aspect of the conversation is what we’re dealing with? It
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isn’t the intertie; it isn’t the certain one route here, the
other route there. That’s not the -- that’s not what concerns
us. It concerns us of our way of life; it’s going to be

changed, not only for us but our children, if this intertie

comes through.’ And you said to us, the way I predict, was,
'No, I didn’t understand. I didn’'t believe -- understand

that.’

| I believed it was the route that was picked out. So
tonight was, as far as I'm concerned, a great success, ‘cause I
think at the end of this meeting, before we actually turned on
the tape recorder, it was brought to your attention that it
isn’'t the route, it’s our way of life. And I,:for one, will
have to say I'm sorry, and I am guilty of, when earlier we were
asked to, each one of us, sit down and write what it is about
living here that’s so beautiful that you do not want it changed
and send it to the legislators or whatnot, and I didn’t do it.
I didn’t. I sat down with that pen and paper, and I just -- I
couldn’t put it into words.

Sometimes you have something that’s so dear to your
heart, and so beautiful -- and I’'ve worked throughout, I’'d say,
50 to 60 percent of Alaska. I'm a painter and a taper, and I
work a lot of Bush work. And I’1l1l tell you, I’'ve heard -- in
my opinion, the area between Palmer and 100-Mile, meaning 100-
Mile oﬁ the Glenn Highway, is some of the prettiest land proba-

bly in -- definitely in the United -- in Alaska and probably in
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the United States.

Back in -- up until about 1978, this land that’s
called Chickaloon, this area was called Paradise Valley. And
there’s a reason for that: Paradise Valley, ’cause it was so
beautiful here. And that’s what all of us people think and
feel in our hearts and our soul, that this is a beautiful place
to live.

And putting this intertie in is damaging not only the
land itself, putting ~- as far as we’re concerned, threatening
our lives and, like David Harrison said, the animals, which, I
look around the room here, and of the people that live here,
I'd say 100 percent of the people hunt here. And he's right
that we put, you know, food on our tables for our kids and for
ourselves. And all of this is to be jeopardized for other
people who have, you know, hundreds of other choices, as far as
minerals and mineral rights, to produce enough electricity for
themselves.

Now, there’s one thing I don’t understand and I can’t
guite comprehend here tonight. And everybody tells me that
there’s one company in Valdez that wants this electricity and
is a major (indiscernible). But yet you say in approximately
15 years, the outlook is that the pipeline is -- will be shut
down or come to a lower of a cease (sic) than what it is right
now. And wherever you were, or wherever you’'re at, and you

have a certain business that substains (sic) or holds up the
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money value for the people who live there, comes to a screech-
ing halt, the people‘leave.

So in the long outlook plan, why are we going to
devastate our land for a place, in the future, that’s going to
come to a screeching halt, where there’s a good chance the
people are going to decrease, and there’s going to be less
demand for that intertie? It doesn’t make sense. Thank you.

(Applause)

VERONICA SLAJER

Veronica Slajer, S as in Sam -l-a-j-e-r. I'm from
Anchorage, and I'm a life-long Alaskan; thought I’'d throw that
in.

I've been doing kind of an overview of several of the
proposed interties around the state, and so I’'ve kind of had an
opportunity to look at some of the other studies.

One of the tﬁings, if you were going to go back into
this study and, you know, expand on some sections, I would
recommend you expand on the permitting section. R. W. Beck
did, I believe, a better job on the Tyee Swan Lake section --
on the permitting in parks, apparently, is because of the
routing, the choice of routing. I don’t know if it -- you
weren’t able to commit on what your preferred routing is, but
because there’s so many sections of this -- all these ro- --
all the segments are controversial and will have a variety of

permits necessary. I think, that would be a good -- a definite
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need there.

Let’'s see. What else did I want to mention?

Also, there needs to be a thorough review of the O&M
costs. As mentioned on every -- you know, whether it be
permits or the -- with the preferred route with the longer
spans, you’'re going to have other structural considerations
that may need to have a second look at it. We are actually in
the process of looking at it more thoroughly, so I’'m unable to
comment at this time, but that’s definitely a section that we
will probably be encouraging you to go back and look at.

Also, a question in my mind that I haven’t had a
chance to talk to Dick about, or anybody else ébout, is how do
the other members of the Four Dam Pool, how are they going to
be affected by this, is the -- if there is truly a benefit in
the way of rates going down. 1Is the rate -- are they going to
be realized by the people of Copper Valley, or are they going
to be realized by the people -- the other members of the Four
Dam Pool? And that’s probably an easy answer, but I don't
know. And it may be something this -- to slip ‘into the
Executive Summary. .

I think the recreation section could -- as we've
heard today, could be greatly expanded. It’s about as big as
the permitting section, which is a couple (laugh) of para-
graphs. I think that'’s something you should look at. Ahd then

also, within the environmental section, there’s no reference of

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501 .
Phone: (907) 272-4084 : 50




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

EMFs there, although you’ve made reference to EMFs in the

consideration of route, meaning you decided to drop the route

back off the highway because of the concerns to peopie. Those

same concerns apply to animals, and those -- most of the
studies that have actually come out in the most recent, you

know, times have been on cows in the Midwest and those kinds

of

things. So I quess the point is that EMFs affect animals, too.

And I guess that’s my comments for this evening.
Thank you.
(Applause)
HEARING OFFICER: Anybody?
(No audible response)
HEARING OFFICER: Okay. Well, the written comment

period goes through February 25th. So thank you for coming.

(Whereupon, the proceeding in the above matter was

adjourned)
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CERTIFICATION

STATE OF ALASKA
SS.

THIRD JUDICIAL DISTRICT

I, CINDY S. CARL, do hereby certify:

(1) That the foregoing pages contain a full, true, and
correct transcript of proceedings in the above—entitled matter,
transcribed by me, or at my direction and supervision, to the
best of my knowledge and ability.

(2) That I have been certified for transcript services
by the United States Courts.

(3) That I was éertified for transcript services by

the Alaska Court System prior to January 1, 1993.

SIGNED AND CERTIFIED:

BY=M§ﬂAA/( . pate:_215/9¢
Cindy S{ Carl™ ) A

Certified Court Reporter
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To: The Alaska State Legislature MAR107 1993
House and Senate Finance Committees: COMMissie,
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IMUNITY & UE
Re: Sutton-Glennallen Intertie REG‘ONAL AFFAIRS

March 3, 1993

On behalf of the citizenry of the Copper Valley Region, especially the
Ahtna people, it is with a sense of urgency that I write this letter in
support of the Sutton-Glennallen Intertie.

We support the construction of the Intertie for the following reasons:
1) lower and more stable rates; and 2) increased economic
development potential.

First, the proposed Intertie is a long-term fix to the prevalent
energy problem in the Copper Valley Region. It could interconnect
CVEA with the Railbelt Energy Grid and provide lower priced power
to the Region while at the same time stable rates. The Intertie would
also provide ample power to put CVEA's two diesel plants into
emergency stand-by status, thus reducing the annual maintenance,
repair, and operational costs. Placing the plants in emergency stand-
dy status would reduce and almost eliminate the burning of fossil
fuels.

Second, it is no secret that we live in an economically depressed area.
The Intertie would give us a jump-start to economic development.
By lowering energy cost the citizens the money saved could be spent
within the communities to spur the economy. Also, there is great
potential for development of new business and industry in the arca,
and the Intertiec would be a positive factor. In the past this has not
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been the case. When one learns of the high cost of power here, it has

made good business sense to take one's business elsewhere.

The construction of the Intertic would demonstrate that the
legislature understands the reality of a diverse Alaska, is aware of
rural meeds by having investigated the lifestyle of rural Alaskans,
and is committed to mecting the needs of all Alaskans.

Sincerely,
/4,__
R . Ewan
President/CEQ
RSE:dg
7 /G #:06L980%.06 «N "ONI ‘YNLHV P Lp:e ! B-L -8

Uy JWIUd WUl ITUUCC auu alliost cuaimnarc wuc vurumg UL  1LUSS1
fuels.

*AY INIS



A
Croot QQ"?(P%’ O\W(ﬁ

FROM: Mr. Clemet George Boucher
PO Box258

Glennallen AK 99588 822~3684

CONSTITUENT

SUBJECT: ENERGY

MESSAGE: I REQUEST THAT THE FINANCE COMMITTEE TAKE A GOOD LOOK AT
THE PEOPLE THAT THE INTERTIE WOULD HELP. WE HERE IN GLENNALLLEN
NEED THIS INTERTIE TO - REDUCE THE COST OF ELECTICITY. MY ELECTRIC

BILL AT HOME WAS $400.00 THIS PAST MONTH, BECAUSE OF HEAT TAPE ON
MY WATER WELL.

DISTRIBUTION 10

FROM: Mr. Kenneth Roberson e g
PO Box 375 I

Glennallen AK 99588 822-3363 .
CONSTITUENT | :

SUBJECT: ENERGY

MESSAGE: I STRONGLY URGE SUPPORT OF THE SUTTO-GLENNALLEN INTERTIE.
PLEASE RECOGNIZE THAT A RELATIVELY SMALL GROUP IS OPPOSING A
PROJECT THAT WILL BENEFIT NEARLY 6,000 PEOPLE. THE PROJECT ALSO
DOES NOT PRECLUDE FUTURE DEVELOPMENT OF THE ALLISON LAKE PROJECT.
IT ENHANCES THE POTENTAIL OF HYDROPOWER DEVELOPMENT DUE TO
DISTRIBUTION POTENTIAL.

DISTRIBUTION 10
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FROM: Mr. Jerry Tollman
PO Box 377

Glennallen AK 99588 822-3459
CONSTITUENT

SUBJECT: ENERGY
MESSAGE: PLEASE MAKE THE TIE-LINE FUNDING A PRIORITY. OUR AREA PAYS

THE HIGHESTELECTRIC RATES™TN THE STATE. “THERES"NG RELIEF IN SIGHT
EXCEPT FOR THE TIE-LINE. PLEASE HELP INVEST IN OUR FUTURE.
DISTRIBUTION 60
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Podwst s usalved iy leaest favor ke matl--my elactrical
LD Lo Bl Copps Valley Flaoctric Aszoclation. It takes a
VENY darge chunk oul of aun- Pay check, often 1t Poses a real
challenge Lo make the ends meet. Ve pay among the highest
bnEnbsidlised rates () bl stabe of Alaska.

I would like 1o put iy support ‘behind House Bills 50 &
51, Senate Rills 106 & 126, 124 &"125’for the 1intertie’and
s i e ARA Baovganization Flan. Thisz would not on 1y
el pozsilhly lowsr ny elactrilcal rates, but
cemsbruction of Lhis 14pe could also produce Jobs.
leuhilclty la =such a hasle beed, pleases support these
LAY

Dorecantly hespd that radia station KCHO from Valdez
i ,;us-k?z;g o0, 00 Troa the statae 'tc»_ln'ilng tn KCHU to the
RISV o S Vel Ve Wi a}rwﬂdy ave a Tocal radio stakion

C Offe s lTosal hews, Caribou Clattere ang mucl community
vemrnt o Incled ing loeal fund-raising drives. Ve also

Lov e pueblic radla station, KUAC, out of
Fatribanks whioh brozdeast a wamber 0f the standard public
radic progiams . T DO NOT support state funding=~—espeoially
such a large amount-—-— to expand coverage of KCHI). Wi are
alyoady gebting  adequate radie with local am radio ae well
A Pl T i radte shation, KUAG. Ta put F20, 000 dawn s0 that,
KERESNN S TR PETT S PULTTC aadio shaktions could repeast A1l
TrIngs Considerod™ and chhar publile vadie programs
Lhrovghoul, e day wonld be a irresponsible vee of Tunds., 1
sperak for saveral g Saying we have Adequate radio access

whic}
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M e ey

Aud o plesze, use bhe dizcraetionary funds for necescary iteuns
e as an ambalanee which s badly needed here i e

Copper Rivar Valley, I'11 enclose Lhe News=papar arbicle

TR Pode expanston o hapes and some of Lhe
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FROM: Ms. Shana Roberta Anderson

- T PO Box 1956 Fm“" QQP('CS'E’V\‘\'H“UQ

4

valdez AK 99686 835-4281 OLb((S
CONSTITUENT
SUBJECT: ENERGY

MESSAGE: I AM IN SUPPORT OF THE INTERTIE.
DISTRIBUTION 20

_FROM: Ms. Janese Marie Chrystal

PO Box 427 From: Rq‘nresenhiriut
valdez AK 99686 835-2192 (DL‘OE',3
CONSTITUENT

SUBJECT: ENERGY .
MESSAGE: I ENCOURAGE you TO SUPPORT THE INTERTIE.

DISTRIBUTION 20
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FROM: Ms. Evelyn Bunch - OL‘OQY’S
PO Box 31 A

Glennallen AK 99588 822-3221

CONSTITUENT

SUBJECT: ENERGY

MESSAGI:: PLEASE-SUPPORT C.V.E.A.'S INTERTIE PROJECT.
IS OouURr ONLYfCHAN E AT

THE INTERTIE
REASONSBLE POSER RATES IN THE

FUTURE.
T
w i
KA
lx{‘ T e s ten s — e
FROM: Mr. Jon P. Erwin -
ko Box 2081 From: Represen\‘ﬂ-\rw e
Vvaldez AK 99686 835-4560 - C)Lj)erﬁ
CONSTITUENT
SUBJECT: ENERGY ' S
\ MESSAGE: I SUPPORT THE INTERTIE.
t

DISTRIBUTION 20




;{i//94 PUBLIC OPINION MESSAGE SYSTEM POMS100

:38:57 MEMBER OFFICE OLB Olberg RECEIVED LHSCRIM
' WASTEBASKET
rom: Mr. Ken
PO Box 8 Hughes APR 04 1994
Gakona AK 99586 '!‘5"”1@372‘1 T’E \W [@
11# . Title: MAR 18 1994

Subject ENERGY COMMISSIUNER 3 ur:}%{iw
NOT REIATED TO SPECIFIC LEGISLATTONCOMMINITY % REGIONAL
.ssage: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT IN THE COPPER VALLEY IS VERY MUCH DEPENDENT ON
YW COST ENERGY. THE SUTTON TO GLENNALLEN INTERTIE IS THE ONLY WAY OF
*COMPLISHING THIS. PLEASE SUPPORT THE SUTTON/GLENNALLEN INTERTIE.

-

03/17/94 PUBLIC OPINION MESSAGE SYSTEM POMS100
08:43:46 MEMBER OFFICE OLB Olberg LHSCKIM
' WASTEBASKET
From: Mrs. Barbara . Charley
SR Box 225
Gakona ‘ AK 99586 Tel: 822-3058

NON CONSTITUENT
Bill# Title:
Subject ENERGY

NOT RELATED TO SPECIFIC LEGISIATION
Message: POWER COST EQUALIZATION IS VERY IMPORTANT TO RURAL COMMUNITIES. IF
THIS IS LOWERED MOST FAMILIES WILL NOT BE ABLE TO AFFORD ELECTRICITY. ANY
CUTS IN THIS AREA WILL AFFECT ALL RURAL COMMUNITIES.

03/17/94 PUBLIC OPINION MESSAGE SYSTEM ‘
/ / POMS100
28:43:20 MEMBER OFFICE OLB Olberg LHSCKIM
from: Mr. Warren ’ Ulrich HASTEBASKET
PO Box 211
Gakona ’ AK 99586 Tel: 822-3071

. NON CONSTITUENT
3111% Title:
Subject ENERGY

NOT RELATED TO SPECIFIC LEGISLATION

lessage: I AM IN SUPPORT OF THE GLENNALLEN/SUTTON INTERTIE. THE FUNDS FO
'ROJECT SHOULD BE KEPT FOR THAT PURPOSE. X THIS

}eom: R’Q? O\ 3



03/17/94 PUBLIC OPINION MESSAGE SYSTEM POMS10C

G8:386:32 MEMBER OFFICE OLB Olberg LHSCKIM
: ' WASTEBASKET
From: Mrs. Julie Sine
PO Box 266 .
Gakona AK 99586 Tel: 822-3542

NON CONSTITUENT
Bill# Title:
Subject ENERGY

NOT RELATED TO SPECIFIC LEGISLATION
Message: I SUPPORT THE INTERTIE BETWEEN SUTTON AND GLENNALLEN. DO NOT CUT THE
FUNDING FOR THIS PROJECT. WE WOULD LIKE MORE STABLE COSTS FOR ELECTRICITY.

03/17/94 PUBLIC OPINION MESSAGE SYSTEM POMS10cC
08:45:29 MEMBER OFFICE OLB Olberg LHSCKIM
WASTEBASKET

From: Mr. Larry Sine

HC01 Box 1681

Glennallen AK 99588 Tel: 822-3542

CONSTITUENT
Bill Title:

Subject ENERGY

NOT RELATED TO SPECIFIC LEGISLATION
Message: PLEASE SUPPORT THE INTERTIE BETWEEN GLENNALLEN AND SUTTON, AND DO NOT
CUT THE FUNDING. WE WANT A MORE STABLE COST FOR ELECTRICITY.

03/17/94 PUBLIC OPINION MESSAGE SYSTEM POMS100
08:40:08 MEMBER OFFICE OLB Olberg LHSCKIM
WASTEBASKET
From: MR. Robert A. Frisbie
PO Box 635
Mile .5 Tok Cut-off
Glennallen AK 99588 Tel: 822-3062

NON CONSTITUENT
Bill# Title:
Subject ENERGY

NOT RELATED TO SPECIFIC LEGISLATION
Message: I WOULD APPRECIATE YOUR SUPPORT OF THE SUTTON~GLENNALLEN ELECTRICAL
INTERTIE. WE IN THE COPPER RIVER BASIN NEED THIS INTERTIE TO STABILIZE OUR

- . yd-A\—w
Frore Qe?(eseO\her;
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MECSIVED

March 11, 1994
MAR 14 1994

Mr. Herv Hensley, Director BIVISio

DCRA, Division of Energy N OF ENERGY/OCRA
333 W. 4th Avenue, Suite #220

Anchorage, AK. 99501-2341

RE: Intertie
Dear Mr. Hensley:

I am writing to you on behalf of the Intertie proposal. As a current member of Copper
Valley Electric Association (CVEA), I strongly believe funds should be allocated for this
project.

Three major benefits for the Valdez and Cooper Basin/Glennallen residents are:
1. Stability in rates or future rate reductions.

One of the major complaints from myself and other members of CVEA is, "The rates
are too high." CVEA rates have remained the same since 1985. My major concern
is with the deterioration of the diesel plants, our rates will inevitability increase.
With the intertie there is hope for the rates to remain stable or possibly allow for
rate reductions in the future.

2. Economic Growth

New growth would allow competition between the business’s. At this time we only
have one or two options for most things, therefore we are forced to pay high prices
for other commodities. This growth would also allow more jobs to be produced,
therefore, decreasing unemployment and helping the economy.

3. Safety & Health

Alaska is the last frontier left in the world. I personally feel we should do everything
possible to preserve our state and wildlife. The intertie would allow CVEA not to
‘rely mainly on diesel generation which in turn would allow a reduction of exhaust
emissions.

Thank you for the consideration of reading my letter.

Sincerely,

ey Fiaes,,
Cindy Frailey A



Herv Hensley, Director ‘ HECE, o >
DCRA, Division of Energy

333 W. 4th Avenue, Suite 220 MAR 14 1994
Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2341

IMW&ONOFENHEYHERA

Dear Herv Hensley, March 11, 1954

I am very up set with the high price that my husband and I have to
pay for the use of electric power, and still raise a family of six children
still all in school. 1Its $200.00 plus every month. If the power goes
any higher we are talking about one of two things, cutting off the power,
or just moving out of the Copver Basin. We don't want to do either.

I ask you to please loock in favor of the intertie, this will not
only stablilize our rates, but might even lower them. At this pecint in
time its hard for our local businesses to stay alive, and its almost out
of the question that any new businesses even look at the Copper Basin
for a future. Please, for the future of the Copper Basin, ané for the
good of Alaska, that we can all keep moving forward, I again ask you to
look in favor of this interie.

Carolyn Beshaw

P.0. Box 586

Glennallen, Ak.
99588



Rg@rﬁu\w@@

MAR 11 1394

FAN

LOPPOR NALLAY TaLAPHON oAl SEFAIRS
COOPERATIVE ING

BOX 337, VALDEZ, ALASKA 99686 907-835-2231 FAX 907-835-2387
March 8, 1994

Edgar Blatchford, Commissioner
Department Community & Regional Affairs
Community Building, Room 217

P.O0. Box 112100

Juneau, Alaska 99811-2000

Dear Commissioner Blatchford:

Copper Valley Telephone Cooperative, Inc., is a non-profit, member
owned cooperative providing communications services throughout a large
portion of South-Central Alaska. In addition to our primary switching
centers, the nature of this area requires us to provision many small,
remote buildings in which we house electronic equipment requiring AC
power to operate. We have a constant first gquestion we ask when
engineering and planning facilities--what is the availability and
dependability of AC power and what is the present and future cost of
that power?

This dependence translates into charges for electrical services from
Copper Valley Electric Cooperative in excess of $90,000 per year--and
growing!! Since we operate on a non-profit basis, any increase in
those costs ultimately appears on our customers’ bills. We have more
than enough expensive obstacles to overcome in order to accomplish our
goals, and strongly support any project which can help us keep the lid
on our operating expenses as we intend to remain in business here for
many years to come.

The Sutton-Glennallen Intertie Project has the potential to stabilize
rates--a direct benefit for our customers, most of whom live and work
in CVEA’s service area. It has the potential to encourage economic
development~-a Jdirect benefit for cur customers. And it addresses
future need for many years-—-—again, a direct benefit for our customers.
We can only see positive returns through this project, returns which
directly affect the pocketbooks of our 4000 customers through our
operations alone.

As a utility, too often we find the expressed demands of a few override
the unexpressed desire of the majority, especially where public works
types of projects are concerned. I believe the benefits inherent in
the Intertie far outweigh the alternatives, expecially from a long term
perspective.

Sincerely yours,

Scott L. Smith
General Manager



: 5 March, 1994
MP 1094 Glenn Hwy.

HC 3 Box 8484cC

Palmer, Ak. 99645

Dear Commissioner Blatchford,
We are writing in support of the Sutton to Glennallen
Transmission Line Project and would like your support as well.

We get our power from CVEA and pay the higest electric rates
around (nearly .19¢ KWH). We need this intertie to help stabilize
our rates, to replace the dinasour generators that create our
power, to help clean up our air and reduce the noise pollution
(from the generators), as well as reduce the burning of fossil
fuels. ‘

We realize the folks west of Caribou Creek (Chickaloon, Sutton,
etc.), are not in support of this, but we feel that is because
they have their constant power and could care less about the
customers of CVEA or the future of the Copper Valley Electrical
Assn.

We look for your support on this Electrical Intertie.

Sincerely, '
Mary P. Howarth-Hernahdez

Michael D. Hernandez

imxﬁpﬁm\ﬂ@ﬂ
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Nick Zeabones

March 7, 1994 P BOX 571
Reference fto Geeuna b ton,al
Transmissdion £ine frem Tel 707 822

Sutton, to the coppex Rivewr Basin.
Gentfemen:

Ay you ane aware, Many peeple axre on the bandwageon, e
are able to find many faults with this new propdsal pka;or( fer the
intexty between the twe atreas.
What do 1 see in aff of this, nothing that i8 not wnew, thewe has
been the same propaqganda spread abewt se many othen prefoets on
this state, WHY?? fot pessenal xeasons, o1 some thonag Lo de, Lt
they do nct neafly undexstand?? ' )
How many people remember The huge static that was xaised about the
oil discovery in this state, and its transmissiaon Cines, also on
the huge gasline, from the KENTA peninsufa fo the Anchotage bett,
and into the Matsu valfey. Has aff this huat the state, i any
way, Definetefy not, but it was all.a contrnibution towards the
advancement of the grouth, and the prosperity that we do neow
enfoy, yes thene was some fantts in the-process, but fThese envnons
are to be expected, and we must ook at’' the overatll picture,
and see the end nesufts fon the bettenment of the peopfe and
the abifity to go forward into the futune needs of this greal
state. Some sy that the preposat of a dam 44 the most fogiral
proposal fon cnergy in the copperniver basdin, inctuding Valder.
and some say that the main xcason for this, {s due to ane Cillte
nefineny in VALDEZ, how wromg they can be, that &4 only one of
neasons, are they not focking at other avenues of arouth that wildl
oceun?? .
1 nemember when the SOLOMON GULTCH project was initiated, with
the studies made at that time, wexe they conrnect (n thedix
eatimates of the futune?, (1 seems that they were off basejon
thein calculfations, the dywamos instaffed, and the amOunt!oﬁ
daten used to operate the generation syslem were obsefite in
a veny shont time, and we had to continue Lo use the diesef powes
generation system al agreat cost, witheut the nates being Lewened.
With the construction of a dam, we woufd be garanteed onty only
15 4 @ MGW of power, with no additionak power -{n resLAVC..
Again, we woufd have to depend on divsel generation for a haclup.
Docs that make sensce?? DEfinately not, Who can Aay for surc whit
will the amount of etextnicity will be needed tn &M gear st?

Wwithe the intenty system, @¢ wouwld have {n our hands, a system

that would provide us with a surplus ofh powcn,'thaf,wou(d bu’aQ(c
to handfe a Larger grouth in this area for a fongen period vf f4me.
1t does not make any sense, te tuan aroundliveay ten oX twe fve
years, and 4éight foxr funds to expand more energy into (he same |
area,with that type of swrvcys, feeds fo 4oolish spending of hunds
that could be used fox other wonthy profects. _

1 wonder, how many people who do thebe_btudceb, even fook «t
what the costoveruns are on these dam projects?, 1§ my mcmut¥'<5
stifl functioning, The Sofomon project, endeq costing three Times
as much as the cost estimate of those {hat d(d the Auauo%&‘

With the construction of the taagzmxbéc%n‘(zzzabfhcmAwnu )o~a

- f4 with notany appreciable cosl oV . ’
ﬁzzQanoziéton, being that with the intexnly, we wqufdt:avc %121;2(1
amount of enexgy on hranmd that we woufd not have with the phoy

dam conatruction. i L
1 beg of yeu ¢ tabe these podnta it

gfor your final decison on this project.

senond consideaatoen

Thank you
NgchAZeab(naa
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RE“':'}-I—
Herv Hensley, Director _ veirviED
DCRA, Division of Energy _ MA
333 W. 4th Avenue, Suite 220 R 16 1994

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2341 DvisioN oF ENERGY,/DCRA

Dear Herv Hensley, March 10, 1994

I am writing as to the SUTTON TO GLENNALLEN TRANSMISSION LINE PROJECT.
As a family of eight, living in the Copper Basin we find it very hard
some months to come up with the $200.00 plus for our power bill. . I would
like to see anything that would bring a stop to the rising cost per KWw.,
and to give us all a little added insurance. I am referring to the old
Dinosaurs we now use to generate power for the Cooper Basin. These
generators are very old, and cost a lot to run, plus the repairs, which
are all passed on to us in our monthly bills.

If something doesn't happen to lower, or at least stablilize our
power rates, I'll have to drop our power, or move.

I ask you to please look in favor of the intertie, this will not
only stablilize our rates, but might even lower them. At this point in
time its hard for our local businesses to stay alive, and its almost out
of the guestion that any new businesses even look at the Copper Basin
for a future. Please, for the future of the Copper Basin, and for the
good of Alaska, that we can all keep moving forward, I again ask you to
look in favor of this interie.

Sincerely, Q\

Ronald Beshaw

P.0. Box 586

Glennallen, Ak.
99588
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& Zhe=\ Municipality of Anchorage Municipal Light & Power

Tom Fink, Mayor 1200 East First Avenue
Anchorage, Alaska 99501-1685
(907) 279-7671, Telecopiers: (907) 263-5204, 277-9272

March 25, 1994 BY FAX
AECciVED

Herv Hensley, Director :

Division of Energy, DCRA MAR 30 1994

333 W. Fourth Avenue

Suite 220 Division of ENERGY/DCRA

Anchorage, AK 99501-2341
Dear Director Hensley:

I am writing to you to give my opinions on the proposed Copper Valley intertie and
Alaskan interties in general. For some reason all significant Alaskan interties have had
difficult starts and had to overcome many obstacles to get underway. There are likely
many reasons for this but one constant pattern is what I will call the "Big Deal
Syndrome". For some reason consultants are prone to try to make the project into the
biggest deal possible. Possibly this is any attempt to justify higher fees.

The first time I ran across this was when the present Alaska intertie was being studied
for feasibility and some of the initial studies indicated it was not technically feasible
because the phase angle change over the length of the line was too great for stability.
Investigation indicated the phase angle shift was acceptable in the line proper but the
problem was in the two 138 Kv to 230 kV transformers at either end of the line. By
operating the line at 138 kV and eliminating the two transformers the line was found
technically feasible. Incidentally, the study which indicated non-feasibllity was the
official state study and the study which indicated technical feasibility at the lower
voltage (by virtue of eliminating the two transformer impedances) was an independent
study sponsored by the Chamber of Commerce Energy Subcommittee. For some
reason this same theme keeps going on and on like a broken record.

The key to this first problem was that the consultant insisted on only looking at lines of
230 kV and above because otherwise it would not have been such a "Big Deal". After
all, there was the real danger that at 138kV it could have been built by ordinary utility
engineers. Of course at that time the State had lots of money and we were able to pick
a voltage that worked and still build for 345kV. Nevertheless, the basic problem
started in attempting to make the tieline a "Bigger Deal” than necessary.

Now coming closer to the present time we have repeated the same mistakes with the
north and south railbelt tielines. The State studied them at 230kV and possibly higher
again maximizing the size and cost. They also ' studied the existing lines pushed to the
absolute limit with stability enhancements but that of course did not even address the
firm power requirement so this does not refute the "Big Deal Syndrome" which also in
the case of the north south interties resulted in an initial finding of econoic non-
feasibility. The utilities, after much effort and cost, produced a scaled down 138 kV
vresion which was economically feasible.

Putting Energy Into Anchorage



Herv Hensley, Director
Division of Energy, DCRA
March 25, 1994

Page Two

There was one other factor in both past experiences. Motivation. With the original
Alaska intertie the initial studies were done by a firm which had no particular
motivation to produce an economical or workable design. The study done by the
Chamber was done at the urging of myself and Bob Huffman who was then the General
Manager of Golden Valley Electric Association. The new engineering was done by
Bob Rutherford who, of course, wanted to see improved electric systems in Alaska. It
was done by people who wanted to see the project succeed.

Coming now to the Copper Valiey transmission line from Sutton to Glennallen we are
seeing, unfortunately, some of the downside of the "Big Deal Syndrome". Big steel
structures which will make the project a big job with big design fees. Now this is nice
to utility people if they can afford them but look around Anchorage. The 115kV and
138 kV lines which carry more power than the Copper Valley intertie will thirty years
from now are built of wood most frequently on single pole structures. They are also
designed by ordinary utility engineers and built with regular utility line crews. I assure
you they work just fine. No, I am not saying there are not some places on this line
route where stronger construction is needed but there is a lot where it is not:

Not only does the "Big Deal Syndrome" increase the cost and lower the economic
feasibility it also alarms the public. Nobody wants a great big transmission intertie in
their backyard or if they can get away with it in their valley. Now when it comes to
your neighborhood transmission line supplying your own community I think both you
and I know that it will go beyond Sutton before too long and one will likely start west
from Glennallen before too many years but people won't mind that. In fact, most of
them will never know there needs to be no difference between that line and the Sutton-
Glennallen intertie.

Finally, I want to get back to motivation because this is where the problem lies. R.W.
Beck wanted a big study and they maximized the size and strength of the line. Perhaps
if initial cost was no object they might be right. However, I know of no electric utility
in Alaska that is so well off financially that they can do their own work that way. We
must live with the reality that the lowest life cycle cost may not be, in fact, usually is
not, the economically feasible place to start when one must conform to real world
economics. I truly feel this project is not being designed and analyzed by people
motivated to try to make it work at an economical cost.

Another aspect of this project is how does one plan in the face of uncertainty. I
understand based on a certain perverted logic the Allison Lake alternative might be
considered the most feasible (though certainly not by any Copper Valley customer)
alternative under a moderate growth alternative but not under higher growths. In this
type of situation it seems most reasonable to select the alternative which works with a
wider range of possible futures even though it might be slightly suboptimal under
some conditions. Of course if we would just decide to build a less costly line the
dilemma would evaporate. ‘



Herv Hensley, Director
Division of Energy, DCRA
March 25, 1994

Page Three

I urge that the Copper Valley intertie be found economically feasible because I am
certain that it is if reasonable restraint is used in design and construction and open and
competitive procurement is adhered to.

Before closing I want to discuss another intertie which apparently was not a success but
where the concept warrants further investigation. That is single wire transmission
which in theory should greatly enhance the economics of interconnecting small towns
and villages. Possibly too many things were tried at one time. I know innovative
structures were used along with this innovative transmission concept. There is also the
possibility of single wire DC transmission or two wire, either DC or AC if the earth
return problems are insurmountable.

Very truly/yours, _

7 /\K
Thomas R. Stahr
General Manager
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Mr. Herv Hensley, Director

Division of Energy

Department of Community & Regional Affairs
333 W. 4th Avenue, Suite 220

Anchorage, AK 99501-2341

Dear Mr. Hensley:

I have reviewed, in detail, both the Beck draft feasibility study and
the CVEA data and information in their Comments Package.

It is very apparent the load and power cost forecast contained in the
CVEA Packet tracks past actual historical data and more accurately
projects that data into a more realistic forecast based on proven
methodology. '

The facts that the tie-line offers over 500 percent more firm base
load energy at a lower cost than the non-firm alternate to the Copper
River and Valdez area is overwhelming justification for the highest
feasibility rating for the tie-line.

I have over 30 years of experience in Alaska being involved in long
‘range load projections, power feasibility analysis and financial
planning.

One thing always came true in every forecast, Alaska's population
will grow, it's economic base will expand and the demand for reliable
competitive electric power will increase along historical trendlines.

REPRESENTING
GOLDEN HEART
OF ALASKA




Mr. Herv Hensley, Director, Division of Energy
Department of Community & Regional Affairs
March 30, 1994

Page 2

I urge that you look at the long term benefits for the most people as
you move your feasibility study to its conclusion. The economic
viability of this vast area depends on your making the right decision.

Sincerely,

Senator Bert Sharp

/mjw



March 18, 1994 G

State of Alaska

Department of Community and Regional Affairs
Box 112100

Juneau, Alaska 99811-2100

Attention: Mr. Edgar Blatchford, Commissioner
Re: Sutton - Glennallen Intertie funding.
' Dear Commissioner Blatchford;

Being a resident in the Copper Valley and a large consumer of power from Copper Valley
Electric Assaciation, | find it necessary that | write in support of the above noted intertie.

During the last 10 years we have been operating a roadside business with some of the
highest unsubsidised electric rates in the State of Alaska. There is no doubt that these rates
have stunted the growth of our business as well as the businesses across our district. During
our tenure here we have paid in excess of $100,000 to CVEA for our electrical power. If we
had been in Anchorage, during that same time, consuming the same amount of power would
have cost us less than $35,000. For a small business like ours that differential is very
important in planning our future.

Now we have an opportunity to do something really positive about the problem. The
legislature has allowed us sufficient funds to finally bring in the railbelt power from Chugach
Electric {or another vendor] and place cost efficient power at our door far into the next
century.

Of course, any time there is a major issue on the table there are detractors. This case is no
different. We find the detractors to be a small, but vocal group of dissidents, living outside of
our electric service area in the community of Sutton,

They seem to be willing to do and say whatever is necessary to discourage the completion of
this intertie, even if it means that they distort the facts, distribute mis-information and deviate
from the truth. |, for one, find this unfortunate.

There are about five areas upon which our neighbors from Sutton base their argument.

1. The intertie is not as good an alternative for additional power in the Copper Valley as
Allison Lake scenario. '

2. The only reason CVEA wants this project is that it will help provide low cost pawer to Petro
Star, Inc. of Valdez.

3. The dollars used for this prolect are costing the state money and could be better placed in
a savings account for a rainy day.

4. The cost of the intertie is underestimated by the study by many millions of dollars because
it does not include the construction of something called a Static VAR Compensator.

5. The intertie will cross native land in Chickaloon and adversely effect the tourist businesses
along the Glenn Highway.



To rebut some of this mis-information, it is important to address each of these points from the
view of the members of the Copper Valley Electric Association.

First: With regards to the intertie not being the best of the scenarios offered; the

R. W. Beck study is to this point guilty of omission of many urgent facts.

e Alyeska owns the water rights to Allison Lake and uses them for providing water to the
Alyeska Pipeline Terminus for fire suppression and cooling purposes. There is no
indication that they are willing to abrogate those rights to anyone.

e There is grave concern by the Valdez Fisheries Development Association {Solomon Gulch
Fish Hatchery) that any use of Allison Lake water requiring the over flow to enter Solomon
Lake will increase the turbidity of the hatchery water to a level that will be detrimental to
the over 200 miilion salmon fry produced by this important commercial and sport fishing
spawning grounds.

+ Direct costs of generating power at Allison Lake are not spelled out in the draft report.
Missing is the cost of additional power generation from Sclomon Gulch Damn by the
Allison Lake tunnel. This comes to, in excess of, $800,000 a year and would have to be
paid by CVEA members as the other members of the Four Damn Pool would receive
absolutely no benefit from this power. That, in itself, puts the Allison Lake project millions
of dollars higher than the intertie costs when amortized over 50 years.

Second: CVEA only wants the intertie to increase their capacity so Petro Star, Inc.

can increase its production.

 \We have been seeking ways to lower the power costs in our service area for all of the
eleven years | have lived in this valley. Petro Star is only a few years old and whereas they
are a major consumer of our power they are only one of many businesses needing power.

e The Copper Vailey is on the cusp of an explosion in tourism. With serious overcrowding at
Denali, we are the best solution to the problem of where to put our 1,000,000+ visitors
each year {and that number is increasing at the rate of over 10% a year]. With this
growth will come the paving of the Denali Highway, better highways into the Wrangell-St.
Elias National Park, a road to Cordova, and increased business opportunities in Prince
William Sound. All of these events will positively effect the business climate in our area.
That means a greater need for additional pawer. With the stabilization of electric rates
(and, just possibly, a reduction) other businesses will be able to enter our communities
and that, too, will place a greater demand on the power needs.

s Just imagine, what a service it would be to both communities if CVEA could find a way to
provide power to Cordova. That community ran out of power a couple of weeks ago. They
are in serious trouble. Maybe we can be part of their solution.

e By completing this leg in the grid we are just one step closer to providing low cost power
to all of Alaska. Not only should we be completing this intertie, we should be looking for
ways to expand this system on to Tok, Delta, Slana, McCarthy-Kennicott and points beyond.

Third: The dollars earmarked for the intertie will be better used if placed in a

savings account to earn interest for a rainy day. :

¢ All | can say is, with the politicians from across the state looking for every dollar, it would
be political naiveté to believe this is a real solution to any problem. if these dollars are not
used for the good of our communities, they will be used somewhere else and probably for
something far less useful for Alaska.

Fourth: The cost of the intertie is underestimated by several millions of doilars

because of the omission of the Static VAR Compensator.

e The equipment they mention is a device that is necessary after the amount of power being
-sent to Valdez reaches a certain level. That level is determined by many factors and may
be necessary at some point in the future. At best guess, it will not be necessary until we
are transmitting something over 16 to 18 megawatts. That will not occur until sometime



after the turn of the century. Since it is not part of the actual construction of the intertie it
is not wise to include it in the cost of the intertie.

Fifth: The effect of the intertie crossing native iand and being a detriment to the tourist

industry in the Sutton-Chickaloon area.

¢ To placate the native population at Chickaloon the line design being considered is a path
that will bypass the land selected by the Chickaloon Native Village. Thus, this problem is
negated. ‘

e In order to be as unobtrusive as possible to the Glenn Highway traveler and the residents
of Sutton, the line will follow a corridor 2 to 6 1/2 miles off the Glenn Highway. With the
exception of a couple of very short sections, it will be virtually invisible to the highway. The
vast majority of the Alaska tourists will never know the line exists at all.

Of course there are other smaller points of contention coming from the rank and file of the
loyal opposition but | think you can see from the abaove that their concerns are a result of
reaching for a way to stop the project for personal and biased reasons rather than trying to
find a way to make Alaska wark for Alaskans. ’

We desperately need this system at the earifiest possible time and | am certain that if we miss
this window of opportunity it will be many years before we will have another chance to reduce
our energy costs, if ever.

| implore you to think carefully of the impact of your decision on the populations and business
communities of Vaidez, Glennallen, Copper Center, Gakona, Gulkana, Tonsina, Tolsona, Tazlina,
Chitna, Mendeltna, Nelchina, Eureka, Sheep Mountain and Glacier View, as well as the future
prospects of Slana, Chistochina, HAARP, Cordova, McCarthy-Kennicott and all the other small
communities within our service. areas. Thousands of us are in need and can be the
beneficiaries of this intertie.

With your support, we can look forward to the future with confidence that this part of the
state will became as viable a community as the Mat-Su Valley, and Ancharage Bowl.

Sincerely,

L. Alan LeMaster, President
Gakona Junction Village, Inc.

cc: 4+ £ W. Beck and Associates, inc. - Mr. John Heberling, Executive Engireer
Alaska Energy Authority - Mr. Richard Emerman, Senior Economist
Copper Valley Electric Association - Mr. Clayton Hurless, General Manager
file
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J 1934 HC 3 Box 8484cC

DvIsioN oF ENERGY/DCRA Palmer, | Ak. 99645

Dear Herv Hensley,
We are writing in support of the Sutton to Glennallen
Transmission Line Project and would like your support as well.

We get our power from CVEA and pay the higest electric rates
around (nearly .19¢ KWH). We need this intertie to help stabilize
our rates, to replace the dinasour generators that create our
power, to help clean up our air and reduce the noise pollution
(from the generators), as well as reduce the burning of fossil
fuels.

We realize the folks west of Caribou Creek (Chickaloon, Sutton,
etc.), are not in support of this, but we feel that is because
they have their constant power and could care less about the
customers of CVEA or the future of the Copper Valley Electrical
Assn.

We look for your support on this Electrical Intertie.

Sincerely,

%%:Zd Ww? 0

Mary P. Howarth-Hern
Michael D. Hernande:z
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COPPAOR NALLAY TaLAPHONS OIVISION OF ENERGY

COOPORATIVE INE /oA

BOX 337, VALDEZ, ALASKA 99686 907-835-2231 FAX 907-835-2387
March 8, 1994
Herv Hensley, Director
DCRA, Division of Energy
333 W. 4th Avenue
Suite 220
Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2341
Cear Mr. Hensley:
Copper Valley Telephone Cooperative, Inc., is a non-profit, member

owned cooperative providing communications services throughout a large
portion of South-Central Alaska. In addition to our primary switching
centers, the nature of this area requires us to provision many small,
remote buildings in which we house electronic equipment requiring AC
power to operate. We have a constant first gquestion we ask when
engineering and planning facilities--what is the availability and
dependability of AC power and what is the present and future cost of
that power?

This dependence translates into charges for electrical services from
Copper Valley Electric Cooperative in excess of $90,000 per year--and
growing!! Since we operate on a non-profit basis, any increase in
those costs ultimately appears on our customers’ bills. We have more
than enough expensive obstacles to overcome in order to accomplish our
goals, and strongly support any project which can help us keep the 1lid
on our operating expenses as we intend to remain in business here for
many years to come.

The Sutton-Glennallen Intertie Project has the potential to stabilize
rates—--a direct benefit for our customers, most of whom live and work
in CVEA’s service area. It has the potential to encourage economic
development~-~a direct benefit for our customers. And it addresses
future need for many years--again, a direct benefit for our customers.
We can only see positive returns through this project, returns which
directly affect the pocketbooks of our 4000 customers through our
operations alone.

As a utility, too often we find the expressed demands of a few override
the unexpressed desire of the majority, especially where public works
types of projects are concerned. I believe the benefits inherent in
the Intertie far outweigh the alternatlves, expec1a11y from a long term
perspectlve.

Sincerely yours,

Scott L. Smith
General Manager
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ATTN: Commissioner Blatchford FAX # (907) 465-2948
RE: | Sutton/Glennallen Intertie

No city is an island, entire of itself; every city ~is§pi‘ece of the state, a part
of the main; if Valdez is without reasonable electricity, Alaska is the less...
any city's stagnation diminishes us, because we are involved in the state's
economy; and therefore if the Sutton/Glennallen tie-line shorts out, don't
send to know for whom the bejl tolls; it tolls for Valdez and Alaska.

- with apologies to John Donne,

John L. Cerutti S - 1444’
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To The Editor, DIVISION OF ENEREY/DCRA

Peter Goodman has written two articles on the Glennallen
intertie. Both were negative. Both were so poorly organized that
I had +trouble reading them, Both demonstrated a profound
ignorance of the physical realities of power generation, Hia
editorial stance parading as hard news 1is clearly motivated by
his position as the Daily News reporter for the Matanuska Valley.
The intertie isn't popular in the Valley.

Anchorage bowl residents already have <c¢heap power and, even
though it would cost them nothing, many sce no reason to offer
the same benefits to others. I manage KCHU, Valdez a regional
public radio station and electrical charges are a big problem for
us. We can't afford what we pay now. How will we accommodate
the large increases that are a certainty if the tie line is not
built? Some local businesses already pay more for electricity
than their mortgage. KCHU is one of them.

The bottom line for Mr. Goodman is, of course, circulation; news
for hire. News for money. News with the factual content
selected to tell customers exactly what they want to hear. The
Daily News used to be a paper that every Alaskan could be proud
of. At this point, if there were an alternative, I would cancel
my subscription, I am gsick of the profit motive that has
permeated every corner of the organization. The work of Goodman
and others like him is offensive to any journalist with an ounce
of integrity.

James Winchester

Box 1553

Valdez, Alaska 99686
907-835~4665
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FROM: Mr. Rex F. Hollm
PO BoX 2114

valdez AK 99686
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FEB 2 81394
COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC ASSOCIATION INC.

PO.BOX45 GLENNALLEN, ALASKA 9958 -Mﬂ"” OF ENERGY/DCRA

Glennallen (907) 822-3211
Valdez (907) 835-4301
Telefax # (907) 822-5586

February 23, 1994

Robert E. Harris

Division of Energy

Department of Community and Regional Affairs
333 W. 4th Avenue, Suite 220

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2341

SUBJECT: Comments on Beck Study and Public Meetings
Dear Robert:

Enclosed are Copper Valley Electric’s written comments which we would like incorporated into
the public comment section of the final feasibility study.

Two sets of comments are provided for your review.

1. Comments specifically addressing a comparison of the intertie and Allison Lake
alternatives.
2. Comments on the draft study, as well as, comments in response to comments

made at the last round of public meetings.
If additional information is required as to disposition of these items, please call me.
Sincerely,

AT A

Clayton Hurless
General Manager

Enclosure

c:\wpdocs\cdh\94-029.nh

SERVING MEMBER-OWNERS IN THE COPPER RIVER BASIN AND VALDEZ



COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC ASSOCIATION, INC.
P.O. BOX 45 GLENNALLEN, ALASKA 99588-0045

Glennallen (907) 822-3211
Valdez (907) 835-4301
Telefax # (907) 822-5586

_— February 18, 1994

COMPARATIVE INFORMATION

SUTTON-GLENNALLEN INTERTIE TO ALLISON LAKE PROJECT

COMMENTS BY: 1@ %SS GENERAL MANAGER

PREFACE:

Certain interest groups who oppose the construction of the Sutton to Glennallen intertie
line seem to have decided the Allison Lake Project should be the preferred alternative
future power supply of Copper Valley Electric Association (CVEA). They have apparently
based their opinion on the comparative Net Present Values that are presented in Table
1-2 on page 1-15 of the Executive Summary of the Sutton to Glennalien Intertie draft
feasibility study recently released by the Division of Energy, Department of Community
& Regional Affairs (DE-DCRA). Their rush to make a selection that would eliminate the
need to build the intertie needs to be put in it's proper perspective for those who are
interested in the factual aspects. of the .debate over the need for and economic
justification of constructing a 138KV transmission line to connect the CVEA system to the
Railbelt Utilities System (RUS). -

CVEA's Board of Directors and Staff have been actively involved for a number of years
in searching for an" altemative power supply to replace the aging and costly diesel
generation presently being used to supplement the power available from the State owned
Solomon Guich Hydro (SGH) plant. In October of 1993 CVEA compiled and published a
booklet titled "History and Status of Power Generation Resources”, that reviews the
different power supply options that have been studied in the past. The Allison Lake
project was one of the projects studied and rejected because it did not meet a single
criteria that had been established for a future power supply resource.

If the reader chooses to reject the above fact, another significant consideration must be
taken into account. A major unavoidable cost of the Allison Lake project has been
omitted from the feasibility economic analysis. The omitted cost is attributable to the one-
half of the energy production that is credited to the Allison Lake project that would be
produced by the Solomon Guich turbines and would bear a current cost of 6.4 cents kWh.
Adding this charge to the annual operating cost of Allison Lake changes the cumulative
Net Present Value of Allison Lake in the medium-low load case t0$77,399,000, an
increase of $11,000,000 from the draft feasibility study and $10,000,000 more than the

SERVING MEMBER-OWNERS IN THE COPPER RIVER BASIN AND VALDEZ



intertie

if both of the above arguments are rejected, and itis accepted the draft feasibility study
is correct by not assigning a cost to the Allison Lake Project for power produced at
Solomon Gulch, there is still not a compelling case to build Allison Lake in lieu of the
intertie. In the high and medium high load cases, the intertie is clearly the least cost
alternative. In the medium low load case which seems to have captured the imagination
of the interties opponents, Allison Lake is only marginally less expensive; $1.2 million
over the 50 year period, than the intertie. For a utility such as CVEA to select the Allison
Lake alternative instead of the intertie based on the small difference in the NPV over the
50 year period would be an inexcusable, short sighted mistake considering that Allison
Lake would add only 3 MW of capacity, at a cost of $11 million per MW and
approximately 27,000 MWH of energy to CVEA's power supply. To plan to the most
conservative load growth estimate would compietely abort CVEA's original goal of
identifying and building a power supply resource that would provide the greatest degree
of flexibility in meeting the uncertainty of the future without having to resort back to a
short term emergency planning spectrum that inevitably leads to high cost solutions.

CVEA'S FUTURE POWER SUPPLY SELECTION CRITERIA

In mid 1992 CVEA developed a list of required characteristics for the assessment of
future power supply alternatives. The following are the four most important criteria or
characteristics that were developed to serve as a planning guide in the effort to ldentlfy
the best future power supply option.

1. The project should be able to efficiently provide generation adequate to
supplement the output of the SGH and totally displace the diesel generation.

2. It should have the ability to serve the total system load in the event of an
emergency shut down of the Solomon Guich plant.

3. Priority would be given to a project that could serve CVEA's projected long term
load growth and thereby alleviate the need for periodic construction of new
generation.

4. Projects would be evaluated on their potential ability to provide for rate reduction
and/or stabilization for CVEA's member owners.

SUTTON-GLENNALLEN INTERTIE VS ALLISON LAKE PROJECT

The following information is presented on a point by point basis to provide the reader with
a discusssion of the characteristics of both proposed projects and should dispel the notion
that Allison Lake is really a viable project to achieve the goals CVEA has established for
the selection of a future power supply option.



1. PROJECTS ABILITY TO PROVIDE ADEQUATE GENERATION TO DISPLACE
DIESELS |

R. W. Beck has estimated that in the medium-low load case, CVEA's total supplemental
energy requirements will approximate 37,000 MWH in 1998 and will increase to 59,000
MWH in 2017. This does not consider any substantial load growth of the Petro Star
Refinery load or any of the more speculative projects such as the U. S. Governments
High Active Auroral Research Project (HAARP).

As stated above Allison Lake is estimated to produce approximately 27,000 MWH of
energy annually and would add a total of 3 MW of capacity to CVEA’s generation
capability. The existing diesel plants would have to be maintained to supplement output
of Solomon Guich and Allison Lake beginning in the first year of operation.

The Intertie could deliver 15-18 MW of capacity and approximately 100,000 MWH of
energy at 65% Load Factor (LF) without the addition of any voltage support equipment
(Static Var System, SVS). With the addition of an adequate sized SVS the intertie would
deliver 40 MW of capacity and approximately 225,000 MWH of energy - annually. The
intertie would provide for retirement of the diesels into an emergency standby status.

2. PROVIDE ABILITY TO SERVE ENTIRE SYSTEM IN THE EVENT OF AN
EMERGENCY SOLOMON GULCH SHUTDOWN,

Allison Lake would not be operable if the Solomon Guich project was forced into an
emergency shutdown because both the primary and secondary generation from Allison
Lake would be dependent on the Solomon Guich electrical facilities being operable.

The Intertie is totally independent of Sclomon Guich with the exception of minimal voltage
support which could be supplied by CVEA's 2.8 MW turbine that is inmediately available
in the event of an emergency. In the medium low load case the intertie could serve
CVEA's total system requirement through 2017 without additional SVS. In the medium
high load case it could serve the total system requirements, with the addtion of the 2.8
MW turbine, through the same period without SVS support. If loads should grow in
accordance with the high load case the addition of SVS would be required but that
eventuality would not effect the economic viability of the intertie because of the added
revenue that would be available from the additional sales and a load of the magnitude
that required the addition of a SVS would likely be required to make a substantial
contribution to the cost of SVS prior to becoming connected to CVEA's system.

3. CAPABILITY TO SERVE LONG TERM LOAD GROWTH WITHOUT PERIODIC
CONSTRUCTION OF NEW GENERATION

In the medium low load case the draft study estimates that CVEA will require 38,100



MWH of supplemental energy in the year 2000 when Allison Lake would come on line.
In the medium high load case the requirement increases to 47,600 MWH. Allison Lake
would have a total combined generating capability of 27,000 MWH which would mean a
shortfall of 12,100 MWH in the medium low load case and a 20,600 MWH in the medium
high load case in it's first year of operation.

In contrast to Allison Lake, the Intertie could be brought on line in 1998 and would serve
CVEA's expected supplemental requirements, in all load growth cases, well beyond the
80 year study period.

The bottom line to this point is clear. The Intertie is an essentially permanent fix to
CVEA's future power supply requirements. Allison Lake is not even a bandaid because
it would require a disproportionately high investment in a project that would not meet
CVEA's supplemental requirements in it's first year of operation and would seriouly
impune CVEA's ability to finance another major project.

4 PROJECTS ABILITY TO REDUCE OR AT A MINIMUM STABLIZE CVEA'S RETAIL
RATES.

Allison Lake would cause CVEA's already extremely high rates to increase. it does not
provide for the diesels to be retired into emergency standby status. If the aging diesel
plants are required to be maintained into the future, it is a given the cost will increase
substantially. Allison Lake would not provide for a second power source for the Copper
Basin District in the event of a failure of the existing Valdez to Glennallen transmission
line which would require the Glennallen diesel plant to be maintained in hot standby
during the avalanche period when the transmission line in vulnerable to failure.

Based on early discussions with potential power suppliers in the Railbelt, CVEA believes
it will be able to reduce rates to its consumers with the advent of the intertie. The
magnitude of the decrease is still somewhat nebulous and will remain so until a final
power supply agreement is reached. It is not unreasonable to estimate that a meaningfull
reduction can be achieved.

In addition to the expected favorable impact on rates, the intertie will provide a completely
independent power source for CVEA's system. In the event of an emergency shutdown
of the Solomon Gulch Hydro the intertie could provide for the total system requirements
for a number of years into the future. In the event of transmission line failure between
Valdez and Glennallen, it would provide a power source for the Copper Basin District.
Solomon Guich would provide for the Valdez Districts requirement initially and in the
event of an extended outage could be supplemented with the Valdez diesel plant to keep
the entire system operational until the line could be repaired.

- SUMMARY

Based on any rational planning basis, there is no reason the Allison Lake project would
be constructed instead of the Intertie. It would be absurd to entertain the idea of



investing $30 plus million in a 3 MW project that wouldn't meet the utilities supplemental
requirements in it's first year of operation as compared to investing $46 million in a 40
MW project that would provide for CVEA's supplemental or full system requirements into
the forseeable future.

Allison Lake would not fullfill a single criteria established by CVEA for consideration of
a future power supply option. .

The Intertie Project would fullfill every criteria and surpass some of the criteria. The
evidence is verifiable and conclusive. There is no reason for an extended debate of the
relative merits of the two projects because even a casual analysis will clearly identify the
Intertie as the right decision for Copper Valley Electric Association's member owners.
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SECTION II-INTRODUCTION

1.

1.

1.

The last sentence on page I-1 is misleading.

This sentence implies that Petro Star caused the need for the T-line and accelerated CVEA planning
efforts. This is inconsistent with what CVEA has been doing. CVEA has been actively engaged in the
planning process for many years on many different projects.

SECTION IV-FEASIBILITY DESIGN-TRANSMISSION LINE

The first sentence in the third paragraph of IV.A.3 mentions a backfeed situation to Sutton in a negative

- connotation.

Additional system evaluation will show that it is possible to provide a reliable back up to Sutton. It may
require a reactor or splitting the required line reactance between PS11 and Sutton. Significant public
comment was received as to the lack of benefits to MEA consumers. The ability to backfeed to O’Neill
substation would be a benefit to MEA.

Section IV.D.3 on conductor selection should summarize how the chosen conductor was selected.
There are advantages to using other conductors that have not been adequately identified. As an

example, T2 conductor could be used to eliminate vibration and galloping mitigation costs associated
with higher tensions and longer spans.

SECTION V-FEASIBILITY DESIGN-SUBSTATIONS

The O’Neill substation as described in Section V.B could be modified to reduce price with no sacrifice
in reliability.

The proposed circuit breaker could be replaced with a series 2000 circuit switcher. Ii has ample
interrupting rating and has been used successfully in the MEA system. As it is essentially a live tank
breaker, the required CT’s could be located in the transformer bushings. Open station service
transformers are not needed. The SCADA RTU costs are very excessive based upon MEA and CVEA
experience. The use of reactors at both the Sutton and PS11 stations may allow backfeeding of power
to the Sutton area.

The PS11 substation as described in section V.C could be modlﬁed to reduce price with no sacrifice
in reliability.

Open beam A-frame structures could be used and are less expensive than tubular designs. The SCADA
RTU costs are very excessive based upon CVEA and MEA experience. The use of reactors at both the
Sutton and PS11 stations may allow backfeeding of power to the Sutton area.
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1.

SECTION VII-ELECTRIC L.OAD FORECAST

Assumptions for employment in Valdez and the Copper River Basin are not consistent with historical
trends. '

The 1992-1993 projections of the compound annual growth rate for Valdez population in the High, Mid,
and Low cases are 2.53%, 1.47%, and -.096 % respectively. The 1980-1992 actual rate was 2.9%, and
the rate for the period 1989-1992 was 10.1%. Projected values do not trend with historical. Much of
the Valdez population is driven by the Alyeska terminal. We have discussed terminal population with
Bill Newbold, Alyeska Terminal Manager, and he states that employment at the terminal is not tied to
oil flow but is task driven. He expects that ongoing maintenance activities will continue to stabilize or
even expand Valdez employment. Valdez employment should also be supported by the Hard Piping
Vapor Extraction System scheduled for installation within the next three to five years at the terminal.
Continued growth of fish processing industries will continue to support and expand Valdez employment.

The 1992-2013 projections of the compound annual growth rate for the Copper River Basin population
in the High, Mid and Low cases are 1.2%, .90%, and .54% respectively. The 1980-1992 actual rate
is .3%, and the rate for the period 1989-1992 is 2.5%. Continued economic development of the Copper
River Basin is due to the efforts of the Greater Copper Valley Chamber of Commerce and the Copper
Valley Economic Development Council. Tourism will continue to expand with the new 317 million
Wrangell St. Elias National Park visitor’s center to be constructed by the National Park Service in
Copper Center.

The recent announcement of the Record of Decision for the HAARP project has not been included in
the study. :

CVEA just recently received notice from the HAARP project requesting CVEA service to the HAARP
facility. CVEA is currently studying the ability to serve the power required for testing over the T-line
and is presently negotiating with HAARP to provide three-phase 24.9 kv service for "shutdown" and
"standby" power. Shuidown energy needs are expected to be 400 kw for 7,260 hours per year, and
standby needs are expected to be 1255 kw for 800 hours per year. These values should be incorporated
into the load projections for the Low, Mid, and High cases.

Costs for new diesel generation in Table IX-6 may be understated.

Based upon CVEA experience with proposals from Caterpillar and Wartsilla, costs for new generation
should be at least $1,000 per kw. We are unable to determine where building costs are added to the
Beck model. Battery costs are too low. Switch gear costs are too low. There are no allowances for
generation step-up rtransformers. Delivery costs are too low. Where are costs for additional fuel
storage, switching improvements, and modifications to existing facilities?

. Discussion on permitting process for the coal plant may be misleading.

Stating the permitting process for the coal plant could be simplified may be in error. The State of
Alaska is currently promulgating new air quality regulations which will complicate the permitting
process.
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SECTION X-ECONOMIC ANALYSIS

1.

50-Year Zero-Interest Loan

The resource model outputs and, accordingly, the present value of the intertie alternative presented in
the study do not reflect the 50-year, zero-interest, $35,000,000 loan provided for by the Alaska
legislature. We believe that the economic analysis, specifically Table X-3, should include an additional
intertie case which reflects the loan. Additionally, a resource model outputr should be included in
Volume I, Appendix J.

Allison Lake Cost of Power

The economic analysis ignores costs similar to all scenarios such a fixed costs on existing diesels and
Solomon Gulch purchased power expense.

The Allison Lake economic analysis also ignores the fact that approximately % of the energy produced
by Allison Lake will be generated via existing Solomon Gulch turbines. CVEA is under long-term
contract with the Four Dam Pool and State of Alaska to purchase all available energy which Solomon
Gulch can produce. The current rate for power produced at Solomon Gulch is 6.4¢ per kwh. Any
reduction in the cost of Solomon Gulch produced power would require unanimous approval of all six
Four Dam Pool members. Given CVEA has been a net beneficiary of the Four Dam Pool arrangement
since its inception, it is highly unlikely other members would pass on an opportunity to mitigate that
fact.

The State has taken the position that Allison Lake energy produced via Solonion turbines results in no
cost 1o the State and, accordingly, has a zero economic impact. This argument is basic form over
substance rhetoric. The impact to CVEA’s consumers who will pay the going rate for Solomon produced
Allison Lake energy is $872,000 per year. Clearly the result of this omission causes a material
distortion of the results presented in Table X-3 of the study.

A resource model output which correctly reflects contracted for purchases of Allison Lake energy out
of Solomon Gulch turbines should be included in Appendix J of Volume I of the study. Table X-3 should
be revised as well.

Present Value Impact of Zero-Interest Loan and Allison Lake Power Cost
RW Beck has prepared resource model outputs for the two aforementioned omissions from the study.

The results of these runs are summarized on the artached Schedule 1. Several resource model outputs
prepared by RW Beck are attached as supporting schedules to Schedule 1.
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Table X-5 Estimated Cost of Power
This table is misrepresentative and misleading.

a. This table assumes the zero-interest state loan is available to Allison Lake, Silver Lake, and the
' Coal Project. It is our understanding that this financing is available only to the intertie option
and to present information such as is presented in Table X-5 is an obvious distortion of the facts.

b. The cost of power analysis which underlies Table X-5 appears to ignore inflation (nominal )
when calculating the capital cost of future diesel expansion.

c. Table X-5 should be corrected to eliminate the zero-interest loan for all alternatives but the
intertie, should eliminate the scenario of not paying for Allison Lake energy produced by
Solomon, and any impact from comment 4.b above should be corrected in the diesel numbers.

Inflation Free Analysis

The inflation free analysis creates an economic disadvantage when comparing the intertie to other
alternarives. This disadvantage is because future capital costs such as for incremental diesel units are
not inflated to correspond with increases in general inflation. Accordingly, projects such as the intertie,
whose capital costs are front-end loaded, suffer when compared to projects with capital costs that are
spread out in the future.

Page X-16-Supplemental Financing

The interest rate used for supplemental financing of 8.5 % is unrealistic for alternatives which CVEA may
choose to pursue. CVEA could likely obtain project financing for the intertie on diesels in the 6.5-7.5%
interest rate range, either from the Rural Electrification Administration or the Cooperanve Finance
Corporation.

Project costs for Allison do not include any mitigation costs for impacts to fish and wildlife.

There could be significant effects on the Valdez Fisheries salmon rearing program by changing the water
quality in the Solomon reservoir. Allison Lake has much more silt than does Solomon.

The Allison study mentioned that the lake may need to be dredged; however, the estimated costs do not
include any dredging.

Diesel fuel efficiencies nesd to be reduced due to the loss of efficiency because of the timing
adjustments required to control emissions.
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RESPONSE TO COMMENTS OFFERED AT PUBLIC MEETINGS

1.

Static Var Compensator

The installation of the static var compensator should not be included in the study. Opponents of the
intertie have taken the approach that this is needed. Their basis is a desire to increase the project costs
and present value to reduce the economics associated with the T-line. It is perfectly clear that
proponents of the intertie have not read the complete analysis performed by PTI.

This analysis states that the steady state transfer level of the intertie is 24 mw under "system intact"
conditions. The intertie transfer limits are only reduced during problems on the Railbelr electrical
system. During these contingencies, the line transfer limits are approximately 14 mw. The outage
conditions which cause this situation are of short duration and frequency. One of the outage conditions
occur when a 115 kv breaker at Teeland opens. This occurs possibly once per year for a duration of
Jour to six hours. This is a 99% availability. The other outage condition occurs when the Point
Mackenzie to Teeland 230 kv line is out of service. This occurs once every three years with a duration
of four to six hours. '

CVEA will be maintaining diesel generation as a backup for these and other contingencies, and the
installation of an SVS to avoid transfer limitations is not needed. In the event a large load were to
connect to the CVEA system, additional compensation systems may be needed,; however, the significant
increase in load would more than offser the costs of additional compensation.

Including an expensive SVS system to remedy Railbelt system weaknesses is not justifiable. This is
especially true since the contingencies pose no significant impacts to CVEA.

Right-of-Way Acquisition Costs

Considerable public comment was received thar right-of-way acquisition costs included in the study are
understated. Care should be taken by Beck to ensure costs of obtaining rights-of-way are reasonably
provided for in the study

Petro Star Load

a. Many participants in the public meetings have formed the opinion that Petro Star loads in the
medium-low and medium-high load forecast scenarios are inflated and unrealistic. In May 1992,
* Perro Star contracted with CVEA 1o provide all of their electric requirements for a period of five
Years. The contract provides for a five mw connected load with an initial estimated running load

of 2,500 kw. Facilities at Petro Star are presently adequate to service a five mw load.

Since refinery start-up in January 1993, Petro Star has steadily increased electrical usage and
is currently approaching demand of two mw. Over the next few months, Petro Star is expected
to achieve their initial estimated running load of 2,500 kw. :



Comments on RW Beck Draft
February 23, 1994

Page 6

We understand the Division of Energy has recently contracted with an oil industry professional
to assess and lend credence to Beck’s assumptions reflected in the draft study. We believe the
Petro Star loads as reflected in the study are reasonable and defensible, and that they will be
upheld by third party review.

b. Several persons testified that the only reason this project was being built was to provide cheaper
electric power to Petro Star. These kind of statements are politically motivated and serve only
to demonstrate the ignorance of the persons making them.- CVEA has been searching for power
supply resources since the 1970°s. In addition to these projects addressed by the study, CVEA
has, over the last seven years, pursued interconnection to Alyeska Terminal, developed a least
cost plan, considered raising the height of the Solomon Gulch dam and spillway, studied merging
with Golden Valley Electric Association, discussed mutual cooperation with Chugach and MEA,
and has evaluated separating the Copper Basin and Valdez districts into two utilities. All of the
aforementioned studies have had a dual aim: 1) reduce or stabilize rates, and 2) obtain needed
generation resources.

The Beck study projects the energy requirement of CVEA over and above the hydro to be nearly
27,000 mwh in 1994. That energy is currently provided by old, inefficient diesel generation,
Which even with proper maintenance will not run forever. Clearly the intertie project is not
about Petro Star, it is about obraining a reliable power supply for CVEA’s other
2,906 consumers. Yes, Petro Star enhances the economics of the project, but if you are at all
optimistic about the future of this part of Alaska, this project is needed with or without Petro
Star.

CVEA is assumed to have influenced the study.

Several statements were made which accused CVEA of influencing the study to the point of impairing
Beck’s independence. While such comments are inflammatory and popular with the detractors of the
project, they are utter nonsense.

CVEA contracted with the Alaska Energy Authority (now the Division of Energy) to conduct this
Seasibility study in accordance with Alaska requirements for such studies. The project has been under
the control of Richard Emerman, Senior Economist at AEA. Mr. Emerman has controlled how the study
was conducted and what information would be included in and excluded from the study.  All
communications berween CVEA and RW Beck which resulted in suggested or promised revisions to the
document by Beck were subject to Mr. Emerman’s acceptance and approval.

CVEA did meet and exchange information with Beck throughout the preparation of the document. While
critics view this as undue influence, CVEA views it as a necessary element of the process to ensure the
preparation of an accurate and meaningful document. After all, the Sutton to Glennallen intertie is
about CVEA, CVEA’s service territory, and CVEA'’s electric system.
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5. Conservation
Comments were made about whether conservation options should be included in combination with other
power supply alternatives. The comment has some merit, but after inclusion of conservation with all
other options, the impacts to the economic analysis would likely be immaterial.

6. CVEA has not researched alternatives.

As discussed previously under the Petro Star comment, CVEA has devoted considerable effort into
researching power supply alternatives dating back to the 1970’s.



SUMMARY OF ECONOMIC ANALYSIS

' CUMULATIVE PRESENT VALUE OF COMPARABLE SYSTEM COSTS

(5000)
All Diesel Intertie Allison Silver Coal Conserv-
Lake Lake Facility ation
High Case Scenario
Per Draft Study $125,711 $94,660 | $114,700 | $116,763 | $129,399 N/A

Accounting for O interest $125,711 $77,250 | $125,903 | $116,763 | $129,399 N/A
on $35 million loan '

Medium High Case Scenario
Per Draft Stud $95,847

Accdunting for O interest
on $35 million loan

$96,616

$61,665

$98,264

$88,450

$101,361

$95,847

Medidm Low Case Scenario

Per Draft Stud

Accounting for O interest
on $35 million loan

$37,566

$30,375

Accounting for O interest $75,584 $50,029 $77,398 $70,055 $84,176 | $75,006
on $35 million loan

Low Case Scenario
Per Draft Study $37,566 $47,785 $41,394 $60,618 $59,783 N/A

$52,597

$60,619

$58,783

N/A

Schedule 1
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Telephane (106) +41-7500 m Fax (206} 4414962

WS-1559-HAT-AJ : ' January 28, 1994

Mr. Clayton Hurless
General Manager
Copper Valley Electric Association, Inc.
F.0O.Box 45
lennallen, Alaska 99538-0045

Additional Economic Analysis Runs
Dear Clayton:

As you requested. I ran two different scenarios of the economic analysis. The
first scenario added a 6.4 cent/KWh charge to the 13,621 MWh expected to be gererated at the
Solomon Guich powsrhouse as a result of conslruction of the Allison Lake project. This totals
$872,000 per vear in 1993 dollars and is shown on the attached tables as in increase in the O&M
line for the Allisen Lake Project. The second additional scenario effectively mogeled the
applicaticn of the $35 million Stale Lcan to the costs of the Intertie. In order to remain
consistent with the analytical modeling procedurss. inchuded in our medel, this was

- accomplished by reducing the capital cost of the Intertie to $10,931,000 and adding a $700,000
per year loan payment in each year of the analvsis. Both scenarios were run for the medium-
high and medium-low load growth cazes.

I also checked the calcwladen precedure used in the model and found that Liwe
remaining 30 year period costs are actually held constant and the present value is calculated
using this constant payment. If vou can’t replicaie the numbers on the printouts ler me know
because the dala you need shculd be available to you with the informabion in the reporl. We
used zn inflation free discount rate of 3% in the analysis. 1 ran through this analysis rather
Guickly thizs afternoon so please look it ever and maka sure it conforms with your thoughts on
the matter. As slways, call me at (206) 727-4418 (or 206-881-6198 over the werkend) if you have
any cuestions

Very truly yours,

R.W. BECK AND ASSOCIATES

Lgf\n L Heberling
ecutive Engineer

Post-it™ brand fax transmittal memo 7671 {4of pages »

= OLAYTeN) Puelss [ HEBERLING
CVeA RS,

Phone #

JLH:

078225580 ™'
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Allison Lake w /S0l Gulch Cost
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Alaska Enenzy Authority — Copper Valley Intentie Feasibility Study DRAFT
High Load; Med Ruel Economic Analysis (Constant 1993 Dollars — All Costs in Thousands of Dollars)
Ex Diesel Retive OH ' _
1993 1994 19% 1996 1997 1993 1949 2000 201 2002 20003 2004
Dicsel Costs
Fuel $LI70  $1577 $1,934 $2,113 42,203 $2,370  £2683  $1.510 $1,821 2,129 $2,436 $2,712
Variable O&M 776 876 1045 - 11 805 556 668 295 86 72 ™9 610
Existing Dlesel Q&M Adjusiment ] 0 B 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 ) Q..
Additional Building and Equipment 0 0 -0 1l 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
New Diesel Fixed O& M o 0 0 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 26 26
New Diesel Capital Costs 0 0 0 141 283 566 566 566 566 566 566 566
Total Diesel Costs $2,146  $2451  $2979 BA06 4307 7§35 $3943 $2,306 @m0 $3,192  $3576  $3943
Total Conservation Cost jo $n $0 $0 $0 0 $0 10 $0 50 $0 $0
Infettie Cost . A
Annug! Carying Chamge 0 $0 %0 $0 30 (] $0 $0 $0 30 $0 $0
Annual Q&M Costs ] 0 Q 0 0 0 0 t 0 0 l 0
Economy Encigy 0 0 1] 0 0 1] 0 0 {) 0 0 Q
Tolal Intertic Costs $0 $0 $0 $0 30 $0 L $0 0 $0 $0 $0
Allison Lake 1
Annual Carrying Cliarge §0 $0 $0 #0" ) 30 0 $1.7%66 31,766  $1766 $1766 $1,766
Annual Q&M Costs 0 ({ ) 0 0 ) 1] 1,156 1156 1,156 11586 1,156
Total Other Costs $0 $0 $0 $0 2 ) $0 30 $2922  $2922 $2,922 $2,921 92422
" Total Cos tuf Power $2046 324510 R2979  $3,19 . $3317  $3517 43,943 45318~ $6721  $611 36498 $6,865
Sale of Surplus Solomon Gulch Energy .
Surplus Energy 0 0 0 0 0o - 0 0 -0 0 0 0 0
Reventmes from Sale 0 $0 $0 0 $0 $0 $0 30 $0 $0 $0 $0
District Heat Ne:t Revenue{Coal Casc:) $a $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 30 $n $0 0 $0
Net Annual Cost of Pawer 2,146 $2,451  $2.979 $309  $33177  $3517 $B3M3  $5318  $5721 36,114  $6,498 $6.865
Prisent Value tn 1993 dollars (Discotmted @5%)
Caommlative {1993 - M7 SRL19  (in thowsands)
30 Year (2074 - 2047) with no adk itional growth 44,713 (in thousands)
Totl Nt Present Valipe 125903 (in thousands)
31-Jan-94 R.W. Beck and Assuciates Resuli:Page 5
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Allison Lake w/Sol Galch Cost
High Load; Med Fuel
Ex Diesat Retive OH

Dicsel Costy
Fd
Yanialle Q&M
Bxdsting Dicsel O&M Adjusimens
Additbnal Building and Equipment
New Diesel Fived Q&M
New Diese] Capital Costs
Total Diesel Costs
Total Conservation Cost

Intertie Cost
Annual Carrying Charge
Annual O&M Caosty
Economy Encrgy
Total intertie Costs

Allison Lake
Anuual Canying Charge
Aimoal O8N\ (osts '
Total Other Costs

Tota? Cost of Power

Sale of Surplus Solomon Gnlch Energy
Surplus Energy
Revenues from Sale

District Heat Net Revenue(Coal Case)

Net Anmual Cost of Power

31-Jan-94

Alaska Enerpy Authority ~ Copper Valley Intertie Feasibility Study URAFY
Founomie Analysis (Constant 1993 Doflans — ANl Costs in Thomsands of Dolkirs)
2008 20n M7 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 00 2m6 2097
|
$3191 3,733 $3B71 $4,005 390 $3787  $3,957  $4.105 $4321 $a517 sa7ms $4,941 4517
MG G2 015 698 673 636 653 671 689 715 749 783 431
0 0 [} o 0. 0 ] 0 0 0 (] )] ]
0 o’ 0 G 0 0 } 0 )] 0 3] 0 0
2T 77 7 77 77 77 77 77 77 77 7 77
07 819 844 849 849 849 849 849 849 849 849 849 B9

$4555  $5,351 $5482  $5640  $5 540 $5,349  $5516 15,732 $5936  $6,159 $6400 46,650 5,928
%0 $0 50 0 $0 $t B $0 ho 30 $0 $0 $0
40 s 0 g0 g9 O T T

0 Qa 1] 0 ) 0 ) U ] 0 0 n 0

0 1) (0 0 1] 0 B 0 0 1) (1 0 4]

$d $0 $0 $0 30 $0 40 $0 $0 0 $0 $0 30
81,766 $1,766 $1,766 51,766 $i766 $1.766  $1766  $1,766 766  $1766  $1,766 31,766  $1,766
1156 1156 L6 1,156 L1586 1,156 1156 L6 1,156 1156 LIS6_ 1.456 1,156
32922 4297 $2,922 2,922 $2922  $2,922 $2922  $2922 42,922 $2922 $2,912 42,922 $292
WATT $BI52 $8AM $8562 $KAG2 $8271 $BASY e 858 59080 $9372 51 gogsp

!

0 0 0 0 N (1 0 1] 0 ] 0 0 0

50 §0 30 $0 $0 30 $0 $0 $0 $0 0 $0 $0

50 $0 $0 $0 $0 30 -$0 $0 $0 %0 50 $o $0
$7477 38,252 $8404 562 462 $8,271 PAS8 48454 38858 39,080 $9,322 $9,571 39850

RW. Bock and Associates
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Aflison Lake w /50l Guich Cosy

Alaska Energy Authori ty -~ Copper Vall

ey Intertie Reasibility Stud y DRAFT
Low lwad; Med Fuel Economic Analysis (Constant 1993 Dollars -- Al Costs in Thousands of Dnllars)
Ex Diesd Retire OH
1992 1994 - 1995 1496 1297 1998 19499 2000 2001 20 2002 2004
Dicse! Costs
Fuel $1.314 $1,445 $1,709 $1.747 $1,629 $1,6812 $1,690 132 $13¢ $131 $104 3us
Variahle O4M M6 807 915 93y 6K3 661 660 Pl 25 A4 22 21
Existing Dicsed Q&M Adjustiment 0 0 )] 1] Q Q 0 (t46) (146) (146) (146} (146)
Additionat Building and Equipmoent 0 n 0 )] 0 0 ) ] ) 0 0 0
New Dicsel Fixed Q&M 0, f 1) 0 26 20 26 26 26 26 26 26
New Diesel Capilal Costs )] () ] [} 1 141 141 141 141 141 1471 141
Total Diesel Costy $2,061 92,252 $2643  $26R5 $2479  $2411 $2467 17y $IR1 $176 $169 $160
Tolal Conservation Cost $0 30 $0 S0 $0 $0 0 $0 %0 0 $0 %0
Intertic Cost
Al Carrying (harge B G ] $i $0 $0 J0 0 $0 $0 £0 $0 10
Annual O&M Casis 0 0 ¢ 0 0 0 0 0 0 (1] 0 0
Econneny Enerpy ) 0_ 0 0 0 0 1] 0 (] 0 0 0
Tatal Intertie Casts 30 0 40 $0 $0 $0 40 k] 0 $0 40 %0
Allison Lalke ‘ . : '
Annual Carrying Charge 0 $0 $0 %0 $0 $0 W 766 $,7%6 31,76 $L766  $1.766
Anoual O&M Costs {} 0 (] 1) 0 0 0 1,156 L156 1,156 1.156 1,156
Total Other Costs 0 $0 $0 S0 50 0 0 52922 $2,907 $2922  $2927 $2,922
Total Cost of Pow-er 32,061 $2,252 32443 $2,685 $2479  $2441 $2,167 - $83.m $3,102 $3.09  $3090 $3,082
Sale of Sumplus Sulomon Gulch Energy ‘
Surplus Energy 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 ) 0 0
Revenues from Sale 50 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 30 $0 $0 $0
District Heat Net Revenue(Coal Case) $0 %0 30 $0 $0 $0 $0 50 $0 $0 $0
‘Net Anmial Cost of Power §2061 42,152 $2,643  $2,685 $247Y  §2,441 2467  $3,10 $3112  $3008 $3.090 $3,082
Present Value in 1993 dolars (Discounted @5%)
Cumulative (1493 . 2017) $3Y,215 (in thonsands)
30 Year (2078 - 2017) with no additional growth 13,362 (in thousands)
Tolal Net Present Value $52597 (in thomsands)
31-Jan-94 RW. Buck and Assodiates | Result:Page 5
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4
Allison Lake w250l Gulch Cost
Low (.oad; Med Fuel
Ex Diesel Retire OH

Diesel Costy
Yual
Vadable Q&M
Existing Dieset O&M Adjustment
Additlonnl Building and Equipment
New Mesel Fixad Ol :
New Diesel Capital Costs

Total Divsel Costs

Total Conservation Cost

Intertie Cost
~Anununal Carrying Charge
Annoal O&M Custs
Economy Energy
Total Intertic Costs
Allison Lake
Annual Canying Change
Annual O&M Costs
Total Other Costs

Total Cost of Power

Sale of Surplus Solbmon Gnlich Energy

Surplus Energy
Revenues from Sale
District Heat Net Revenue(Coal Case)

Net Annual Cost of Tower

31-}an-94

Alaska linargy Authority --

Copper Valley Intertie Feasibllity Staly DRAFT
Leonomic Analysis (Constant 1993 Doltas ~ Al Cuests in Thonsands of Dolks)
20056 2008 2007 208 2009 N0 2m1 a2 0m 23 2015 2ame 207
$10 $103 $95 $87 7 $63 $0 34 30 0 $0 $0 %0
L) (8 16 (4 13 w ] 0 0 0 ] 0 0
(16) (6} (@46) (UR) (46 14)  (146) (146 (146) M6)  (146) (146)  (146)
0 0 0 0 )] (] 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
% , 26 26 26 26 26 W% 26 26 26 26 26 26
141 i1 141 141 11 14] 141 141 141 141 141 141 M1
15T $12 5133 $123 g1 $95 $22 422 $22 $22 $22 $22 $22
EA)] H0 $0 b1 $0 %o 0 $0 $o $0 $0 30 $0
$0 j0 $0 b 0 ' 4o 0 $0 $0 0 0 $0 $0
] 0 {} 0 0 o0 0 0 1] 0 0 @ 0
0 ] 0 0 0 U ) 4] ] 0 0 0 )]
$0 fi0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 ) $0) $0 $0 $o 30
!
$1766 "$1766  $1,766 $1766 1.7 $1,7%66 $1766 $1,766 31,766 $1766 $L756  $1,766  $1,766
LIS6 1156 1,156 1,156 1156 1,156 1,156 1156 1156_ 1156 1,156 1.156 1,156
$2922 $297 $2,922 $2922 $23922 $2922 $2922 $197 $?.,922 $2922  $2,922 $2,922 $292
8,073 $3064 '$3,054 $3045  $303% $3.017  $2,944 $2944 2944 $2944 $2,944 2,941 $2944
0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 v
$0 $0 30 $0 $0 30 $0 $0 $0 $0 0 $0 $0
$0 $0 50 $0 - 90 30 $0 ™ $0 $0 b} $0 $0
$3.073  $3064 $3059 3,45 $IN6 $3017 2,944 52944

R.W. Beck and Assodates

$2,944 32944 $2941 $2,944 ° 32944

Result:Page 6
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Intertie - Notof State oan

Alasku Enargy Authority —Copper Valley Intertie Feayibifity St ndy

DRAFT
Fliph Load; Mod Fuel Ecunni: Analwis (Constant 1993 Dollurs — All Costs in Thousands of Dolavy)
Ex Diese) Retive OFf .
1993 M 1995 1996 1997 1998 1999 200 2001 242 2003 2004
Diescl Costs
Fuel $1,370 1,577 $1,934 $2,239 $2 585 30 $0 40 a 50 $0 $0
Vavdable Q%M 76 K6 1, (M5 L14% 1,256 O 0 ) 0 1] 1] 0
Existing Diesel O&M Adjusiment « 1 ¢ ] 0 (5619 (560) (560) {(560) (560) (560) (560)
Additional Building and Equipment 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 | 33 33 33
New Diesel Fixed 0&M 0 , {] )] 0 ¢ 0 0 [ 0 2a 26 26
New Diael Capital Casts 0 0 0 0 Q 1] 0 0 (1 m 141 141
Total Dissel Costs 2,146 $2,45¢ $2979 13388  §383% $560) 560  (3560) F660)  ($360) $360)  (5360)
Total Conservation Cost $0 $0 R $0 $0 50 30 N $0 $0 $0 30
Intertie Cost :
Araual C:nrrying Charge — - —— — —~ $1,299  $1,299 $1,299 81,299 $1,299 $1,299  $1,299
Anniual Q&M Costs — — — - —— 207 P4 207 207 212 207 d) /4
Emlmmy Fuergy 0 ()] 1] ( Q) 1,295 1456 1623 1,798 1,971 2147 2,331
Tata) Intenie Costs $0) $0 b0 $0 $0  $2.800 $2961 3,129 3,308 $35551 $3,653  $3835
Other \ ’ o
Annual Canrying Charge 50 30 20 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 o $0
Annual O&M Costs 0 0 (1] 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 n 0
Total Other Costs 0 $0 $0 $0 30 $0 $0 30 &0 $0 ) $0
Total Cost of Porwer 2,146 245t 32979 3,384 3385  $224p $2A00 259  $2,743 $3191  $3202 $3,476
Sale of Surplus Solomon Gulch Energy
Surphss Enargy 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 ) 0 0
Revenues from Sale $0 $0 30 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 30 $0 20 $0
District Heat Net Revenue(Coat Case) 30 $0 50 $0 0 $0 $0 £0 $0 | 30 $0 $0
Net Annual Cost of Pou;er $2,146 $2,454 $2,979  $3,384 $3IR35 32,240 £2,401 $2,569 $2743 £3.191 33,292 $3,476
Present Value in 1993 dallars (Niscoumted @5%)
Cunulative (1993 - 201 D $51,001 (in thousands)
3 Year (018 - 2047) with no additional growth 26249 (in thousands)
Towal Net Vrosendt Valne $77,250 (in lhowsands)
31-Jan-94 R.W.Back and Assodates Result:Tuge 5
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Intertie - Net of State Losn

Alsla Energy A uthority ~ Capper Valley Intentie Feasibility Study : DRAYT
High Load; Med Fuel Economic Armlysis (Constant 1993 Deollars ~ All Costs in Thousands of Dollars)
Ex Dicsel Retire OH »
2005 2006 2007 20 20 2000 2011 2 03 4 a5 206 2517
Diesel Costs ’
Fuel $0 $0 0 %0 30 $0 %0 10 0 %0 ] $0 30
Variable Q&M 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 ) 0 0 (]
Existing Diesel &M Adjustment (G60) (G560} {5 (560) Ga)  (560)  (560) Go0)  Gun  (560) GHD (560) (560
Additional Building and Equipment 33 a3 33 13 3] 33 33 33 33 33 33 33 33
New Diesel Fixed Q&M 52 , 2 52 52 52 52 52 52 52 77 77 77 77
New Diesel Capital Custs 2483 283 243 283 283 283 283 283 253 424 L] 124 424
Total Diesel Costs ' G13)  ($193)  ($193)  $193) $193) 1) E $19) 1) (26) ($26)  ($26)  ($26)
Total Conservation Cost J0 $0 %0 30 $0 $0 30 $0 50 $0 $0 bT1) $0
Tntertie Cost
Annual Carrying Charge $1,299 41,299 $1,299  $1,299 $1,299  $1,299 $1,299  $1,299 $1 299 $1,299 41,299 $12%  $3,299
Annua) O&M Custs 207 207 282 21 21 221 221 6 210 24} 240 244 2649
Economy Energy 290 3254 31351 3451 _ 3416 3334 3A51 3572 3408 AB27 3960 44m8 4,240
Tatal Intertic Costs B4,407  $4,760) 3,931 34971 $4.936 $4,854  $1971 $5.217  §5.237 $53i6  $5.499 $5437 $5,808
Other . ) ‘
Annuil Canying Charge $0 j0 $0 $0 " $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 0 $0 30 $0
Annual Q&M Cests ( 0 0 1] 0 1] 0 0 0 (] Q g . 0
Total Other Costs $0 a0 $0 $0 $0 $o $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0
Total Cost of Ponver $4.214 $4567 44,738 $4,778 $4',743 54,661  $4,778 $5024 4504 $5340 $5474  $5,611 $5762
Sale of Surplus Solomon Gulch Energy
Surplus Encrgy 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
Revenues from Sale $0 $0 30 $0 0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0
District Heat Net Revenue(Coal Case) $0 $0 50 $0 #n 30 $0 $0 $0 $1 $0 $0 0
Net Annnal Cost of Power 51,214 84,567 $4.738  $1,778  $4.743 $4.661 447978 5024 $5.0¢4  $5310 55474 $5,611  ¢5782
31-Jan-94

RW. Back and Associates Result:Page 6
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CHUGACH ELECTRIC

ASSOCIATION, INC.

DAVID L. HIGHERS

General Manager

February 25, 1994 ”é"&"CD
£B 25 199,
Osigy
Mr. Robert Harris ey
State of Alaska

Division of Energy

Department of Community & Regional Affairs
333 West Fourth Avenue

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2311

Subject: CVEA Intertie Feasibility Study

Dear Mr. Harris:

Attached is a copy of a letter I recently sent to Mr. Clayton Hurless regarding the draft CVEA
Intertie Feasibility Study. The letter reports on our review of the draft and includes materials my

staff has prepared on railbelt interconnection feasibility considerations.

I request that the attached be considered the formal comments of Chugach on the draft Feasibility
Study and that our comments be incorporated in the final report.

Dawid L. Highers
General Manager

Attachment

cc: Mr. Clayton Hurless w/o Attachment
Mr. Herv Hensley w/Attachment

4460.TAL:TS

5601 Minnesota Drive » P.O. Box 196300 ¢ Anchorage, Alaska 99519-6300
Phone 907-563-7494 « FAX 907-562-0027



bee:

Gene Bjornstad
Dan Bloomer
Dave Burlingame
John Cooley
Mike Cunningham
Don Edwards
Rick Freymiller
Joe Griffith

Carol Johnson
File, CRF, RF



CHUGACH ELECTRIC

ASSOCIATION, INC.

DAVID L. HIGHERS

General Manager

February 24, 1994

Mr. Clayton Hurless

Copper Valley Electric Association, Inc.
P.O.Box 45

Glennallen, Alaska 99588-0045

Subject: CVEA Intertie Feasibility Study
Dear Clayton:

Previous analysis by Chugach indicated that construction of the intertie along with a power sales
arrangement between Chugach and CVEA was economically beneficial to the consumers of both
utilities. As a result, I have had my staff review the Draft Report of the Feasibility Study-CVEA
Intertie dated January 1994 by R. W. Beck. As you know, the study was not done with the aim of
answering the question of what is the best alternative for the CVEA consumers but was instead
aimed at the welfare of the State as a whole.

The R. W. Beck study itself does not reach any conclusion but merely reports the economic outcome
for several different views of the future. Contrary to the conclusions that may be implied from press
reports, the study supports a conclusion that construction of the intertie is the best solution for
CVEA.

Table I-5 Summary of Economic Analysis Results on page I-15 of the report shows the cumulative
present value of comparable system costs for seven different scenarios. The key difference among
the scenarios is the assumptions about load growth. As is typical with load forecasts, there are
estimates of high, medium and low load growth. The R. W. Beck load forecast is lower, even, than
CVEA's original forecast.

The future will probably not match any of the scenarios listed so one must look at the expected
results under different scenarios. The attached graph shows the cumulative net present value for
three alternatives for the seven scenarios listed in the R. W. Beck report. The intertie is the least cost
option for five of the scenarios while the all-diesel scenario is the least cost option for only low load
growth and Allison Lake is the least cost option only for medium-low load growth. The intertie
alternative is clearly the most robust solution since it is the least cost option for more scenarios.

5601 Minnesota Drive » PO. Box 1946300 ¢ Anchorage, Alaska 99519-6300
Phone 907-563-7494 ¢ FAX 907-562-0027



Clayton Hurless February 24, 1994
CVEA Intertie Feasibility Study Page 2

Assigning a 60% probability to the medium or base forecast, 10% to the high forecast, and 30% to
the low forecast, the intertie alternative is clearly the least cost option as shown in the following
table.

Expected Cumulative Net Present Value

(typical probabilities)
All Diesel Intertie Allison Lake

High Load Growth 10.0% $125,711 $94,660 $114,700
Medium-High Load Growth 30.0%

High Fuel Price 6.0% $104,599 $83,543 $91,954

Medium Fuel Price 18.0% $96,616 $79,086 $87,059

Low Fuel Price 6.0% $81,539 $70,616 $77,801
Medium-Low Load Growth 30.0% $75,584 - $67,440 $66,194
Low Load Growth 30.0% $37.566 $47.785 $41.394
Expected Value 100.0% $75,075 $67,519 $69,602

Even changing the probabilities to reflect the pessimism of low load growth, the intertie is still an
equivalent option on an expected value basis as shown in the following table. Chugach would note
that this is a very extreme approach. One has to assign more than 50% probability to the low growth
forecast before the intertie ceases to be the least cost alternative.

Expected Cumulative Net Present Value
(pessimistic probabilities)

All Diesel Intertie Alli ake

High Load Growth 10.0% $125,711 $94,660 $114,700
Medium-High Load Growth 20.0% :

High Fuel Price 4.0% $104,599 $83,543 $91,954

Medium Fuel Price  12.0% $96,616 $79,086 $87,059

Low Fuel Price 4.0% $81,539 $70,616 $77,801
Medium-Low Load Growth 20.0% $75,584 $67,440 $66,194
Low Load Growth 50.0% $37.566_ $47.785 $41.394
Expected Value 100.0% $65,510 $62,503 $62,643

Even without modification the economic analysis in the R, W. Beck study shows that the intertie
option has the least expected cost to the State and therefore is a feasible project. Adding economic
benefits not considered in the R. W. Beck study such as sales revenues to the railbelt and reduced



Clayton Hurless February 24, 1994
CVEA Intertie Feasibility Study : Page 3

finance costs (no interest loan) to CVEA consumers makes even more economic sense for the
intertie alternative.

Also attached is a copy of CVEA and Railbelt Interconnection Feasibility Considerations paper that
my staff had prepared and was previously forwarded to you by Mr. Lovas.

Please let me know if I can be of further assistance.

rely, ,

Dav1d L. nghers
General Manager

4457 JSC.TS



Expected Cumulative Net Present Value
(thousands of dollars)
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC ASSOCIATION, INC.
AND
RAILBELT INTERCONNECTION FEASIBILITY CONSIDERATIONS

The feasibility analysis of interconnecting the Copper Valley area including Valdez with the
Railbelt should be viewed as the integration of two systems and not just a power supply
option for Copper Valley. Two systems are usually integrated because there are economic
benefits for each system. ie. it is more economical to operate as a whole than as two parts.
The exact form of the resuiting whole (two utilities joined by a transmission line, a power
pool. or a merged entity) is not of primary importance. although different organizational
forms can capture varying levels of benefits.

The feasibility should be viewed more on the order of the analysis done to support the
construction of the Alaska Intertie berween Anchorage and Fairbanks. In that case, the
relative ratio of installed capacity was on the order of two to one (with significant savings in
power costs following interconnection). In the case of connecting Copper Valley with the
Railbelt. the relative magnitude is on the order of ten 10 one. The benefits should be the
same. although not of the same magnitude. The two major categories of benefits are
Economy Interchange Benefits and Reserve Sharing Benefits.

Economic Interchange Benefits:

As was the case with the Alaska Intertie. the generation cost differences between Copper
Valley and the Railbelt are significant. A sharing of the generation savings from exchange is
common. Copper Valley consumers would see lower power costs due both to lower operating
costs of existing Railbelt generation as compared to diesel generation and the ability to tap the
unused capacity in the Railbelt as compared to constructing additional generation. The
combined system can accommodate larger generating units therefore achieving economies of
scale that would not be available to Copper Valley. Railbelt consumers would also see lower
power costs because the fixed costs of installed generation would be spread over a larger
consumer base. The economic benefits of power sales from the Railbelt to Copper Valley
may be quantified for both groups of consumers.

Hydro-thermal coordination is another component of economic interchange benefits.
Currently, Copper Valley is not able to fully utilize the output of Solomon Gulch and the
Railbelt is not able to fully utilize the waste heat capability of its combined cycle units. The
interconnection would allow full utilization of Solomon Guich and improved utilization of the
. combined cycle units in the Railbeit.

4362.JSC:TS 12/15/93



CVEA and Railbeit Interconnection Feasibility Considerations Page 2

Reserve and Capacitv Sharing Benefits:

Again as was the case with the Alaska Intertie. each area has sufficient reserves for the present,
but interconnection will allow an overall reduction in the reserves. Copper Valley should also
see an improvement in reliability as transmission lines are more reliable than generators. (The
probability of an outage in an area is less with several generating units operating at other end of
a transmission line than a single generator operating in the area.) Certain areas, such as
Glennailen and Sutton. will have two sources of power rather than being fed via radial
transmission lines and will experience enhanced reliability.

In addition to pure reserve sharing, the interconnection would increase the siting options for new
generation resources required by the interconnected systems. New hydro resources which may
be artractive for future development are Ailison Lake. Silver Lake, Tsina River, Tiekel River, or
even pipeline oil flow down Thompson Pass into the Alyeska Marine Terminal. Short-term
capacity deferrals may be available from interconnected operation of the two systems. Also.
existing Alyeska Marine Terminal generation capacity may become available for utility use to
allow deferral of new or replacement generation capacity. Fuel sources .as well are a
consideration in the generation siting equation. This interconnection may open up new sources
of fuel to the Raiibelt such as the Trans-Alaska oil pipeline, the proposed gas pipeline, or from
future development of the Copper River gas field.

Economic Deveiopment Benefits:

The introduction of adequate. economical electrical power in the Copper Valley area shouid
stimulate development and improve the economy of the State. Increasing the consumer base upon
which the costs of the line are spread will improve the benefit to cost ratio. Overall it will
improve the utilization of electrical facilities throughout the Railbelt. With the interconnection,
certain power users in the Copper Valley area may purchase their electrical needs rather than seif
generate. Examples could be the Alyeska Marine Terminal and pipeline pump stations. Addition
of these customers to the Railbelt system will serve to reduce the electrical power costs to
evervone.

4362JSC:TS 12/15/93



January 28, 1894

State of Alaska RECEIVED
Department of Community and Regional Affairs _
Division of Energy FEB 0 3 1994

333 West Fourth Avenue, Suite 220
Anchorage, AK 995012341 Divisicy oF ENERGY/DCRA

Attention: Mr. Robert E. Harris, Director
Re: Comment: Copper Valley Electric Intertie Feasibiiity Study - Draft Report.
Dear Mr. Harris:

Thank you for copying me on the above draft report. After reviewing the information | was encouraged
by the obvious fact that we in the local REA are following the correct path to the solution of our
problem. .

! will only comment on a couple of points in the report.

Route:
For several weeks we have been reading in the Anchorage Daily News about the concerns of
the people along the Glenn Highway regarding the location of the line. They are concerned
about the “magnetic fields”, visual obstructions, crossing of private and native land holdings,
and environmental disruptions during the construction and operation of the line.

[ now appears that all of these concerns have been taken into account in Scenario D. As
noted on Maps 1 through 8 the line leaves the Sutton Substation and immediately moves
north 2 1/2 to as much as 5+ miles away from the highway and the populated areas. With
little exception the line will be out of the line of sight and certainly far enough away from the
populous to not be intrusive. Additionally, this route takes the line off all private lands and with
very little exception no incursion on native lands is evident. Of course the environmental
impact during construction will be a factor but in the final analysis, with proper controls by the
EPA, DEC, BLM, DNR and other agencies, can easily be held to a minimum.

After all factors are considered | fully support the construction along the proposed Route D as
recommended in the draft report.

Economic Analysis:
With a close scrutiny of the information in this section it becomes clear that the Intertie is the
most cost effective system we can develop. Additionally, it will provide us with all our
foreseeable needs from now into the future. Any other system will require upgrading from
time to time or will, at best, only supply a portion of our needs now and into the near term.

| am encouraged by the systematic and through work done by the folks at R. W. Beck and applaud their
efforts. | encourage you to make your final decision at the earliest possible moment so we can begin to
that will lead to a more cost effective and stable source of energy in the years to come.

cc: file

g ck &m.
ce - Robert”

-~ Phone: (907) 822-3664

P.O. Box 222 Gakona, Alaska 99586 e




- RCHU

Terminal Radio, Inc.
PO. Box 467 » Valdez, Alaska 99686 « (907) 835-4665 » FAX 835-2847

Director, Division of Energy ' RECEIVED
Department of Community and Regional Affairs
333 W. 4th Avenue, Suite 220 F _
Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2341 EB 14]994

' DIviSIoN oF ENERGY/DCRA

February 8, 199%4

To Whom It May Concern,

KCHU is the public radio station for Prince William Sound and the
Copper River Valley. Electrical costs are a major portion of our
annual budget. We spend more than almost every other radio
station in the state. Power costs are a crippling burden for
most businesses in this region.

I had an opportunity to review the recently published
legislative . study of the Glennallen intertie project and was
shocked at the negative recommendations. There are several large
computational errors in the work. But quite aside from those, I
am offended that this extremely flawed review has been passed off
as fact.

Electrical interconnection with the rail belt 1is of primary
importance to the economic well being of this region. The
intertie needs to be built now. No more expensive and specious
studies. No more excuses. Build it. We need it. I will assure
you that if construction is impeded or halted because of this
$400,000 fiction, those responsible will have some answering to
do in Valdez and the Copper Basin.

Singerely,

H

Jgmes WincChester
Geéneral Manager

770-AM 88.1-FM 88.3-FM 88.1-FM
VALDEZ CORDOVA WHITTIER | CHENEGA



FEB. 16, 1994 “ECEIVED

RICH EMERMAN FEB 181994
DIV.. OF ENERGY Divis
DEFT OF COMMUNITY AFFAIRS 10N OF ENERGY,/DCRA

ITT W. 4TH SUITE 200
ANCHORAGE, Ak 99501

DEAR MR EMERMAN; .
I WISH THIS LETTER TO BE ENTERED INTD THE RECORD FOR FUBLIC
TESTIMONY ON THE SUTTON TO GLENNALLEN INTERTIE.

I ATTENDED THE MEETING HELD AT THE CARIERDU CAFE FEER. 9TH.

I AM CHOOSING THIS METHOLD OF TESTIMONY AS INVITED. DUE TO
THE LARGE CONTINGENT OF CHICKALDON-SUTTON RESIDENTS AT THAT
MEETING, I FELT THI3 FORUM WOULD MORE LIKELY TO BE HEARD
OVER THE CLAMOR THAN SFOREN (OR SHOUTED) TESTIMONY AT THE
MEETING.

FIRET: I AM THE OWNER OF A SMALL BUSINESS IN KENNY LAKE.
WE HAVE A GENERAL STORE, GAS, FEED AND A SMALL LAUNDRYMAT.
MY ELECTRIC BILL FOR LAST MONTH WAS OVER #£1Z200.00. IT WILL
EBE HIGHER NOW, AS THE FIRST BILLS FOR THE LAUNDRY HAVE NOT
YET COME IN.

SECOND: I HAVE CONSERVED AS MUCH AS I CAN AND STAY IN
BUSINESS. I SHUT DOWN ALL NON-ESSENTIAL ELECTRIC ITEMS .
MY OUTDOOR LIGHTING IS MINIMAL BORDERING ON UNSAFE IN THE
WINTER.

ON MY WAY TO THE INTERTIE MEETING I DID 50ME SHOFFING IN
GLENNALLEN. I COULDN'T FIND THE DRIVEWAYS IN GLENNALLEN
LEADING TO BUSINESSES, NO OUTDOOR LIGHTING, THEY CAN'T
AFFORD IT. THE OMNLY WAY YOU ENOW WHERE A BUSINESSE MIGHT BE
IS A DIM SIGN IN THE WINDOWS. GLENNALLEN IS A& COLD, GRIM
DARE TOWN IN THE WINTER. DEFRESSING AND UNSAFE TO DRIVERS
OR WALKERS. NO ONE CAN AFFORD WHAT THEY FAY FOR
ELECTRICITY NOW, MUCH LESS OUTDOOR LIGHTS.

THIRD. NO MATTER WHAT FROJECT IS FROFOSED SOMEONE WILL
OBJECT LOUDLY. INTERTIE: IT'S NOT FRETTY. SUTTON RESIDENTS
DON‘T NEED IT. THEY HAVE CHEAF RATES AND ARE UNWILLING TO
SHARE THEIR GOOD FORTUNE. ™MOST UNNEIGHEBORLY.

HYDRO: THE ENVIRONMENTALIST ARE NOT GOING TO LIEE HEARING
THE CONSTRUCTION METHODS TO BRING WATER FROM ALLISON TO
SOLOMON sULCH. COAL OR DIESEL: NOBODY LIKES THAT ONE.
AIR GUALITY, FOSSIL FUELS, ALL CONTROVERSIAL SURJECTS.
COMNSERVATION: I THINKE THAT'S ADDRESSED IN THE OFEN
STATEMENT HERE. NOT A CURRENT FROFOSAL BUT THE KLUTINA
HYDRO DIVERSION THING: WAIT TILL THE SFORTFISHERMAN,
SUESISTENCE USERS, TOUR BOAT OFERATORS AND THE STATE HEAR
ABOUT THAT ONE, THERE ARE EING AND RED SALMON SFAWNING
THROUGH THERE.



NOT HAVING A CRYSTAL BALL, I CANNOT TELL WHICH OF THE LOAD
SCENARIOS ARE LIKELY TO HAFFEN,. “BUT MY BEST GUESS HUNCH IS
THAT THE INTERTIE IS MOST LIEELY TO FILL OUR NEEDS. I AM IN
FAVOR OF THE INTERTIE FOR THE FOLLOWING REASONS; WE NEED TO
STAERILIZE OUR RATES OR THIS AREA WILL NOT GROW AND EBE SELF
SUFPFORTING AS THE STATE WOULD LIKE ALL UNORSANIZED AREAS TO
BE, AND THAT WE WANT TO EE. IT IS AS ENVIRONMENTALLY
RESFONSIELE AS ANY OF THE OFTIONS. IT RELIES ON GOOD
QUALITY AND QUANTITY FUEL SOURCES. IT TIES US ECONOMICALLY
FPOLITICALLY AND SOCIALLY INTO THE LARGE RAILEBELT AREA,
UNITING INSTEAD OF DIVIDING. WE MUST DO SOMETHING, CVEA'S
AGING GEMNERATORS MUST BE REFLACED OR ANOTHER SOURCE FOURND.
ELECTRIC RATEES IN THE YEAR 2010 ARE FROJECTED AT .3Z CENTS
FER FWH.

SINCERELY

SUSAN WININGHAM
HC 60 BOX 230
COFFER CENTER, AK 99573
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Mr. Herv Hensley Feg 2519
Department of Community and Regional Affairs DQWW 94
Divison of Energy OF gy,

PO Box 190899 Ry, p,
Anchorage, Alaska 99519 R4

Dear Mr. Hensley:

I am writing in support of the CVEA intertie project, I believe
this project has the baest chance of success to help lower the power
rates for the CVEA power area.

I have seen articles in various publications that the intertie
system is just to benefit the Petro-Star refinery is ludicrous, the
planning for the intertie has been on the agenda for CVEA long
before the Petro-8tar was even discussed.

I am involved in the commerical and sport fish business and we have
always felt that a cold storage facility would allow secondary
processing of seafood, but unfortunely the high cost of power has
always been the demise of that type of project.

I would also like to comment about the complaints voiced by tha
residents of chickaloon, my step-grandfather/grandmother lived in
that area for many years. They owned the King Mountain gas station
from 1962 to 1976 and they still have family in that area.

My grandfather/grandmother who are pasted away were always a firm
supporter of development for our State, being a business man he
knew that progress needed to be made to allow a future for his
children/grandchildern.

Grandfather lived in the Chickloon area after he sold the station
until his death and he would be upset if he knew that his neighors
were making a big deal out of running a few power lines thru
basically no where.

He was firm believer in working for a living and he considered most
of his neighors in the Chickloon area to be welfare cases and
deadbeats.

I hope that the concerns of the Chickaloon people are addressed but
they shouldn’t be able to hold up a project that will benefit the
entire State of Alaska.

Thank you.

Tim Lopez
Valdez.
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February 25,1994
Mr. Herv Hensley
Department of Community and RegioAaI Affairs
Division of Energy |
P.O. Box 190869
Anchorage, Alaska 99519 Sent by FAX to : 269-4520

|

!

Dear Mr. Hensley: g

I am writing in regards to the Coppger Valley Electric Associations
proposed intertie from Mat-sSu valyey to Glennallen.

The citizens in Glennallen and Yaldez pay one of the highest
electrical rates in the State of Alaska. Not only does this placa
a burden on the residents but it s§ifles economical development in
these communities.

There have been many different proﬁosals to attempt to stabilize or
lower electric rates, however the [R.W. Beck study clearly points
out that the intertie option is swperior to other options.

Your assistance in making the intértie a reality will be greatly
appreciated by the citizens in the;above mentioned communities and
the citizens living along the quer Glen and lower Richardson
highways.

Sincerely: OLXW(} :, é f

Thomas W. McAlister
P.0. Box 814
Valdez, Alaska 99686

- — o ————— e e e e+ - . ————
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FROM : EAGLE’S REST INC. PHONE NO. : S@? 835 5267

- EAGLE'S REST

R.V. PARK

/

1-800-553-7275 (PARK)

(907) 835-2373 * FAX (907) 835-5267
PO. Box 610 « Vaidez, Alaska 99686

February 25, 1994

Mr. Edger Blatchford, Commissioner -
Department of Community and Regional Affairs
P.O. Box 112100

Juneau, Alaska 99811

Dear Mr. Blatchford,

Nothing like waiting until the last minute, but thig Ictter is to let you know of vur ;ump_q_nj; for the
Sutton - Glennallen Intertie! We feel it is very important for further development not only in
the Valdez area but the others also. Thank-you for taking the time to let us express our
thoughts.

Sincerely,

s ok

Laura L. Saxe
Eagle's Rest RV Park
Secretary- Treasurer
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Mr. Dick Emerman

Department of Community and Regional Affairs
Division of Energy

P.O. Box 190869

Anchorage, Alaska 99519

Dear Mr. Emerman:

The City has reviewed the draft report of the Copper Valley
Intertie Feasibility Study. The City of Valdez supports all
efforts to find the cheapest and best source of electrical energy
for Copper Valley Electric Association (CVEA). The. Feasibility
Study shows that the intertie will provide the cheapest power with
the least environmental impact. The Study has done a good job of
addressing and mitigating all the creditable objections to the
intertie.

The City has a few technical comments on the study. The Allison
Lake project, Silver Lake Project, and the Conservation Project
will leave CVEA without a long term solution. These projects will
require supplemental diesel at completion or soon after they come
on line. This will leave CVEA without a good long term solution to
satisfy future demands or address its problems with aging diesel
generators.

The fact that Allison Lake, Silver Lake, the Coal Facility, and
Conservation all assume additional dlesel plant to be up and
running needs to ke stated in the Executive Summary cof the report.
This fact can be ascertained by studying the charts in appendix J,
but it is not stated in a readily available portion of the study.

The portion of the study dealing with the concerns over the
Electric and Magnetic Field is very good. Keeping the intertie 600
feet from all occupied structures is a very conservative method of
reducing or eliminating risks in an area where the risk is unknown
and uncertain. This is far more than has ever been done to address
this concern in the past.

The alignment of the intertie has done an excellent job of
addressing concerns over the unsightliness of the line. The
preferred alternative is set back far enough from the highway so it
should not be objectionable.

P.0. BOX 307 » VALDEZ, ALASKA 99686
TELEPHONE (907) 835-4313 » TELEX 25-381 » TELECOPIER (907) 835-2992



Letter to Mr. Dick Emerman Page 2
February 10, 1994

The table as shown on X-17 should be expanded to include both the
high case and low case. With these improvements, the table should
be included in the Executive Summary. I believe this presentation
of the data is comprehendible by most people. ‘

The Alaska Legislature has said the loan for the intertie cannot be
used for any other project. The study shows the Intertie is the
most cost effective method of supplying power to CVEA. The City Of
Valdez supports construction of the intertie.

If you have any further gquestions or comments, please do not
hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

CITY OF VALDEZ

City Manager

BW/mam

cc: Mayor John Harris
Valdez City Council Members
Dave Dengel, Assistant City Manager
(Community Development Director)
Bill Wilcox, City Engineer

Emerman. 127



LDE
o«"" 2,%' FEB 2 5 1994
‘): % DIVISION OF ENERGY/DCRA
3 :
%*hfﬂﬂ‘j
OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER
February 25, 1994
Mr. Herv Hensley
Department of Community and Regional Affairs
Division of Energy
P.O. Box 190869
Anchorage, Alaska 99518 Sent by FAX to : 269-4520

Dear Mr.\Hensley:

I am writing to supplement earlier comments I have forwarded to Mr.
Dick Emerman by letter dated February 10, 1994. '

The City of Valdez remains fully committed to the best alternative
to stabilize and hopefully lower alectrical rates for our
residents, businesses, and government agencies. Using the most
reasonable assumptions for future growth in the R. W. Beck study
the intertie option is clearly superior to other options.

I believe the focus on the intertie only serving possible expansion
of the PetrosStar Valdez Refinery is overblown, in large part to
reports in the Anchorage Daily Naws. PetroStar may benefit from
lower rates but so would the average homeowner, small business .
owner, and the City of Valdez which spends about $1 million
annually on electricity to pump water, light buildings and streets,
and compact solid waste. The thought that the intertie is only for
PetrosStar is ridiculous.

I am even more concerned about future econcmic development
opportunities that will never materialize because our electricity
rates make us uncompetitive with other locations. The Alaska Pork

‘Project presently being studied by Globe Meats of Denmark in

conjunction with the Alaska Division of Economic Development (Chris
Gates, Director) has the potential of creating 500 Jjobs and
bringing a new year-round industry to Alaska. valdez is proposing
an option to locate the entire operation in the Valdez-Copper River
Basin and our biggest problem is our cost of power. Other
opportunities to diversify and expand our economic base in this
part of Alaska will be 1ost unlese we do something about the high.
cost of power. :

P.0. BOX 307 » VALDEZ, ALASKA 89888
TELEPHONE {807) 836-4313 » TELEX 25381 « TELECOPIER (807) 835-2882
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Mr. Herv Hensley

Department of Community and Regional Affairs
February 25, 1994 -
Page 2

I will be happy to answer any further'questions you may have
regarding the City of Valdez position. Thank you for this
opportunity to comment.

Sincerely,

Doug Griffin

City Manager

cc: Mayor John Harris :
Valdez City Councilmembers
Commissioner Edgar Blatchford, Dept. of Community and Regional
Affairs




VALDEZ FISHERIES
DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION INC.

P.O. Box 125
Valdez, Alaska 99686 Eos o
Phone 835-4874 Fax 8354831'=v .V D

FEB 25 1994
Divisio or ENERGY, Deag

February 18, 1994

Mr. Dick Emerman

State of Alaska

Dept. of Community & Regional Affairs
333 W. 4th Ave. Suite 220

Anchorage, Ak 99501-2341

Dear Mr. Emerman:

Valdez Fisheries Development Association Inc. (Selomon Gulch
Hatchery) is located in Valdez, Alaska. We are a private non-
profit aquaculture association located across Dayville Road from
the Solomon Gulch Hydroelectric plant.

Valdez Fisheries wishes to express our concerns about the proposed
Allison Lake tunnel project as an alternative to the Glennallen
Intertie project. The following list expresses these concerns:

1. The major water supply to the Solomon Gulch Hatchery comes from
the tailrace of the hydroelectric plant. With the exception of
approximately two month (August and September) the water coming
from Solomon Lake is clean. It meets the requirements for the
incubation and rearing of both eggs and fry. It is very important
to the survival of these eggs-and fry that the water be clean and
free of as much silt as possible. By allowing Allison Lake water
to flow into Solomon Lake, the water in Solomon Lake will be in a
constant turmoil and the silt will not be allowed to settle out.
Therefore, severe incubation and rearing conditions will occur year
round. This condition will place our eggs and fry in jeopardy and
lessen their chances for survival. This in turn will create a
severe economical problem for Valdez Fisheries.

2. The water in Sclomon Lake has baen detarmined to bz veid <f any
fish species or aquatic organisms which may carry a disease that
could be devastating to Solomon Gulch Hatchery. The waters of
Allison Lake have not been tested for the existence of any disease
carrying fish or organisms.

3. Allison Lake is fed by many snowfields and several glaciers
which dump a tremendous amount of silt into the lake. It has been
observed on numerous occasions by hikers, pilots and employees of
Alyeska that Allison Lake is a very heavily silted lake. By
feeding Allison Lake water into Solomon Lake, the silt load would
be greatly increased. Individually, Solomon Lake is adequate for
the propagation of Pacific salmon, however, with the addition of
Allison Lake water it now becomes marginal at best.

4. The silt in Solomon and Allison Lakes g% jer flour that
DEDICATED TO THE UTILIZATION, C ONSERV

AND REHABILITATION OF ALASKA'S FISHERY RESOURCE
WITHIN THE 200-MILE LIMIT



is less than five microns in size. The small size of the silt
makes it very difficult and expensive to filter out. By allowing
the silt to settle to the bottom, the water supply to the turbines
and Solomon Gulch hatchery is relatively clean.

5. It would seem to me that any increase in the silt level of the
water fed to the turbines of the hydroelectric facility would also
greatly increase the ware and tare on the turbine blades which
would decrease the longevity of the turbines.

Valdez Fisheries Development Association opposes the use of Allison
Lake water to supplement Solomon Lake water. Please feel free to
contact VFDA at (907) 835-4874 if you have any questions and thank
you for allowing us to comment.

Respectfully,

Mowe lrbl—

Dave Cobb
Business Manager



COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC ASSOCIATION, INC.
P.O. BOX 45 GLENNALLEN, ALASKA 99588-0045

Glennalien (907) 822-3211
Valdez (907) 835-4301
Telefax # (907) 822-5586

March 22, 1994

Mr. Herv Hensley, Director

Division of Energy

Department of Community and Regional Affairs
333 W. 4th Ave., Suite 220

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2341

SUBJECT: Copper Valley Electric Association Comments on RW Beck Draft Feasibility
Study as to: Estimated Cost of Power
Load Forecast Assumptions

Dear Herv:

The purpose of this letter is to provide specific comment relative to Table X-5 (Estimated Cost
of Power) and general comments on load forecast assumptions included in the RW Beck Draft
Feasibility Study dated January 1994. Given we understand the comment period has unofficially
remained open for an additional 30 days, we would request this document be included, in its
entirety, in the final version of the report.

Table X-5 Estimated Cost of Power

It is our opinion that the cost of power, as presented by Beck in Table X-5 of the report, does
not accurately present the true or expected cost of the power supply alternatives. The attached
document presents scenarios under both the medium high and medium low load forecasts for
four power supply alternatives. Those alternatives include:

Diesel Expansion Case

Allison Lake

Intertie--Non-Firm Power and Not Integrated into the Railbelt
Intertie--Firm Power and Integrated into the Railbelt

=

SERVING MEMBER-OWNERS IN THE COPPER RIVER BASIN AND VALDEZ



Comments on RW Beck Study
March 22, 1994
Page 2

The objective of this analysis is to calculate the estimated cost of power which will ultimately
be paid by the consumers rather than calculating a cost from the perspective of the State for
purposes of comparing study alternatives. Accordingly, certain costs omitted from Beck’s
analysis, such as labor and Solomon Gulch cost of Allison power, have been added to scenarios
where appropriate. In addition to the aforementioned omissions, several of Beck’s basic
assumptions have been adjusted based on our utility experience and expectations of future
requirements of the various scenarios. These assumptions are stated on attached exhibits to the
report. Finally, the costs, where appropriate, have been inflated using an average rate of
inflation of 2.75%.

The following table compares the CVEA analysis to Table X-5 from the Beck study.

[UM HIGH
Diesel ! i
Allison Lake 18.8 | 20.6 19.9
Intertie (nonfirm) { 10.2 §
Intertie (firm)
Diesel 129 i 16.1 19.6 i 17.4
Allison Lake 20.6 i 24.0 19.6 | 21.6
Intertie (nonfirm) {116 9.8
Intertie (firm) 112 {77 133 | 67

As you can readily see, the cost of power as calculated by Beck and CVEA differ dramatically.
In our opinion, our analysis provides a much truer estimated cost of power which will ultimately
be paid for by our members. We request that Beck examine our assumptions and make
appropriate modifications to Table X-5 to reflect, as accurately as possible, power cost based
on sound assumptions. We also request this entire document, less the cover letter, be included
in the public comments section of the final study.



Comments on RW Beck Study
March 22, 1994
Page 3

Load Forecast General Comment

Much has been said about the inflated load forecast upon which the feasibility study is based.
It is our opinion that the medium high load forecast is the most realistic of the four scenarios
presented for a number of reasons:

1. It tracks closely with CVEA'’s internally prepared Power Requirement Study.

2. The forecast fails to account for any new large loads which have shown historical
growth and others that may materialize in the future.

3. The forecast assumes no increase in energy requirements relative to maintenance
requirements at the Alyeska terminal facility.

In short, there has been considerable public comment focusing on Petro Star as driving the
intertie case when, in fact, the study is so conservative as to growth in other sectors of CVEA’s
service area, on balance the overall medium high case is, in our opinion, reasonable.

As for having a general pessimistic outlook for this part of the world, I would like to draw your
attention to Exhibits B2 and B3, which graphically illustrate growth on CVEA’s system in our
35-year history.

We urge Beck to remain steadfast in the criticism received relative to the overall medium high
load forecast as being a forecast which is defendable, reasonable, and supportable.

We would be.pleased to respond to any questions you may have about the foregoing or the
attached analysis, and we stand willing to provide any additional information necessary to
support our analysis.

Smcerely,

Clayton Hurless
General Manager

C:\WPDOCS\CDH\94-041.NH






COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC

- Schedule of Attachments

Summary of Scenarios
Medium High Load/Medium Fuel
Diesel Expansion Case
Allison Lake
Sutton to Glennallen Intertie
Non-Integrated
Integrated into Railbelt
Medium Low Load/Medium Fuel
Diesel Expansion Case
Allison Lake
— - Sutton to Glennallen Intertie
Non-Integrated
Integrated into Railbelt
Diesel Expansion Case Assumptions
Allison Lake Case Assumptions
Intertie Assumptions
Sutton to Glennallen Intertie vAmortization Schedule
Allison Lake Amortization Schedule
Diesel Unit Cost Assumptions
Diesel Unit Amortization Schedules
Table of Load Forecast Results
Graphs Illustrating Growth

Exhibit Page #
Al

A2.1-A24
A3.1-A34
A4

AS5.1-A5.4
A6.1 - A6.4
A7

A8
A9
Al0
All
Al2
Al3
Al4.1 - Al4.5
Bl
B2.1-B2.2



SUTTON TO GLENNALLEN 138 KV INTERTIE---POWER COST ANALYSIS--NON-INTEGRATED CAPACITY LEASE OR ECONOMY VS INTEGRATED FIRM

2 JANUARY,21, 1394  REVISED 3/21/94

3 ASSUMPTIONS

4 INFLATION ADJUSTED 102.75% ANN, PAY,

5 50 YEAR, 2ERO INT. LOAN $35.0 MILLIDN 4700,000

8 35 YEAR, 6.00% LOAN $17.1 MILLION 41,183,207

7 TOTAL COST OF LINE $52,1 MILLION 41,883,207

8 POWER COST CUNF 19983 (KWH)* 0.035 CAPACITY LEASE OR ECONOMY ENERQY--INCLUDES 1 MILL KWH FOR WHEELING TO MEA

9 POWER COST FIRM 19983 (KWH)"* 90,058 INTEGAATED INTO RAILBELT SYSTEM --INCLUDES 1 MILL KWH FOR WHEELING TO MEA

10 YEAR 1998 1999 2000 2001 2002 2003 2004 2005 2008 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2018 2047
n

12 CASE 1A--CAPACITY LEASE OR NON-FIRM--MEDIUM LOW LOAD-- (NOT INTEGRATED)

13 INFL. RATE

14 SUPPLEMENTAL KWH REQ. 36,909,000 37,543,000 38,108,000 38,898,000 19,639,000 40,282,000 40,900,000 41,509,000 42,118,000 42,729,000 43,347,000 43,972,000 44,805,000 45,246,000 45,895,000 46,553,000 47,207,000 47,865,000 46,529,000 49,197,000
15 OEPRECIATION 91,043,080 81,043,088 81,043,088 91,043,088 $1,043,088 31,043,088 91,043,088 341,043,088 91,043,068 91,043,088 $1,043,088 31,043,088 41,043,088 41,043,080 31,043,088 41,043,088 $1,0432,088 41,043,088 41,043,088 $1,043.088
18 ANNUAL INTEREST 41,029,265 41,020,029 $1,010.238 $999.860 $989,859 4977198 $964,838 $951,738 4937,848 4923,128 $907,521 $890,980 4871,448 4654,0881 4635.160 814,277 4792,142 $768,878 4743,808 727442
17 SUBTOTAL OEBT SERVICE 0%  $2,072,353 92,083,117 92,053,326 $2,042,946 82,031,947 92,020,286 $2,007.928 91,994,824 31,960,936 $1,966.214 31,950,609 $1,934,068 31,916,534 31,897,949 91,878,248 41,857,365 31,835,230 $1,811,766 41,798,894 91,770,530
18 DEBT SERVICE CDST XWH 0.0561 0.0550 0.0538 0.0525 0.0513 0.0502 0.0491 0.0481 0.0470 0.0460 0.0450 0.0440 0.0430 0.0419 0.0409 0.0399 0.0389 0.0379 0.0368 0.0380
19 LINE O&M EXPENSE 2.75% $263,412 $270,856 4278,099 9285.747 4293,805 $301.879 $309,978 9316,499 9327,256 $336,258 $345,505 $355,008 9364,769 $374,800 $365,107 $395,697 9406.579 4417,760 4429,248 $441,053
20 STANDBY LABOR DIESEL 2.75% $229,054 $235,353 $241,825 $248.475 9255,308 9282,329 $269,544 4278,958 $284,572 9292,398 $300.439 $308,701 317,190 4325.913 $334,8768 $344,085 $353,547 4383,270 $373,259 4383.524
21 DIESEL PLANT O&M 2,75% $114,527 9117.078 $120,913 9124,238 $127,854 $131,185 9134772 $138,478 $142,288 $148,199 $150,219 154,350 4158,595 9182,956 $1687,438 $172,042 176,774 4161,635 $1088,630 $191,762
22 SUBTOTAL LINE OP. COST $2,679,346 92,806,802 92,694,183 32,701,408 92,708,514 $2,715.459 32,722,218 32,720,757 $2,735,052 $2,741,068 92,746,772 92,752,125 82,757,088 92.761.618 92,765.880 92,789,189 92,772,129 92,774,430 92,776,031 32,786,863
23 LINE OP. COST KWH 0.0728 0.0718 0.0705 0.0894 0.0883 0.0874 0.0668 0.0857 0.0849 0.0642 0.0834 0.0828 0.0838 0.0810 0.0803 0.0595 0.0587 0.0580 0.0572 0.0566
24 RESIDUAL INTEREST DIESEL 0% $147,000 $137.000 9128,000 $119,000 $111,000 $105,000 498,000 492,000 385,000 460,000 475,000 470,000 326,000 418,000 43,000

25 RES. DEPRECIATION OIESEL 0% $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 9244,000 4244,000 4244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $195,000

28 5UB-TOTAL COST LESS P.C, 43,070,346 $3,087,802 33,068,183 $3,084,408 33,083,514 93,004,459 $3,084,218 93,084,757 $3,064,052 393,016,068 32,821,772 $2,822,125 42,783,088 92,779,616 92,768,668 92,769,189 $2,772,129 92,774,430 42,776,03t 42,786,869
27 COST, LESS POWER COST KWH 0.0832 0.0817 0.0803 0.0788 0.0773 0.0781 0.0749 0.0738 0.0727 0.0708 0.0651 0.0842 0.0824 0.0814 0.0503 0.0595 0.0567 0.0580 0.0572 0.0588!
28 POWER COST 2.75% 91,291,815 91,350,140 $1,373,336 $1,398,869 $1,425,518 31,448,641 31,470,866 $1,492,787 81,514,669 91,508,842 $1,558,8668 31,581,343 91,604,507 31,627,159 91,850,499 31,874,162 $1,697,682 81,721,345 81,745,224 41,769,247
29 TOTAL COST OF POWER 94,362,181 94,417,942 34,439,499 84,483,277 94,808,738 94,513,100 $4,535,082 34,657,525 $4,578,72) 94,552,710 34,380,838 94,403,489 34,387,795 $4,4008,778 94,419,167 94,443,352 34,489,811 34,495,775 $4,521,256  $4,556,116
30 COST OF POWER KWH 0.1182 0.1177 0.1183 0.1147 0.1213 0.1120 0.1109 0.1098 0.1087 0.1085 0.1011 0.1001 0.0984 0.0974 0.0883 0.0954 0.0347 0.0939 0.0932 0.0926
32 CASE 2A-- FIRM--MEDIUM LOW LOAD--{ INTEGRATED}

33

34 COST OF SUPP. POWER 2.75%  $2,0668,904 32,160,224 42,197,338 32,238,191 $2,280,826 32,317,828 $2,351,386 $2,388.428 32,423,470 32,458,827 92,494,186 $2,530,149 92,568,572 32,803,455 32,640,798 92,678,660 32,716,291 82,754,152 $2,792,359 42,830,795
35 STANDBY LABOR DIESEL 2.75% $229,054 $235,353 $241,825 $248,478 $255,308 $282,329 $289,544 $278.958 9284,572 $292.398 $300.439% $308,701 $317.190 9325,913 $334,876 $344,085 9363,547 $1383,270 $373.259 9383,524
36 DIESEL PLANT O&M 2.75% $114,527 117,878 $120.913 $124,238 $127.654 $131,165 134,772 $138,478 $142,288 $1486,199 3150,219 $154,350 4158,595 $162,956 3167,438 172,042 176,774 $181,635 $186,630 $191,762
37 RESIDUAL INTEREST OIESEL 0% 9147,000 9137,000 $128,000 $119,000 $111,000 $105.000 498,000 492,000 485.000 480,000 475,000 470,000 $26,000 918,000 33,000

38 RES. DEPRECIATION DIESEL 0% $244,000 9244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 4244,000 $195,000 .

39 TOTAL POWER COST $2,801,485 92,894,254 32,932,075 92,973,904 33,018,791 $3,080.320 $3,099,701 $3,139,862 43,179,328 43,172,224 43,019,845 33,063,200 $3,068,357 33,110,324 $3,146,112 $3,194,787 33,246,611 $2,299,056 43,352,248 93,406,082
40 TOTAL COST KWH 0.0759 0.0771 0.0768 0.0785 0.0782 0.0780 0.0758 0.0756 0.0755 0.0742 0.0897 0.0897 0.0888 0.0687 0.0688 0.0688 0.0688 0.0689 0.06391 0.0692
41 ***ANNUAL SAVINGS $1,560,676 $1,523,689 $1,507,423 $1,489,373 41,789,948 41,452,780 31,435,381 81,417,663 31,399,393 91,380,487 91,360,794 31,340,268 91,318,638 31,296,453 91,273,055 91,248,565 91,223,200 31,196,719 $1,169.008 31,150,034
42 TOTAL SAVINGS FOR STUDY PERIOD 427,533,748
44 "BASED ON ML&P MID CASE + 1t MILL FOR WHEELING (ML&P} LETTER FEBRARY 1994--" ° BASED ON INFORMATION PROVIDED BY CHUGACH (DECEMBER 1993) ***SAVINGS COMPARING CASE | TO CASE 2.
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FILE: SUMCOMP. MARCH 18, 1994 SUMMARY OF COST COMPARISONS OF ALTERNATIVE POWER SUPPLY OPTIONS

MEDIUM HIGH LOAD-MEDIUM FUEL
2 YEAR 1998 1999 2000 2001 2002 2004 2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011
3 SUPPLEMENTARY KWH REQUIRED 38,999 42,799 46,574 50,386 §4,000 . ) 81,012 61,622 62,230 62,842 63,459 64,084 64,717 65,359

§ UNIT COST OF POWER----- ALL VALUES EXPRESSED IN LINES 6,7,8 &3 ARE IN $ KWH

6 DIESEL EXP. COST OF POWER 40,1498 40,1450 $0.1420 90.1399 $0.1366 $0.134%1  $0.1395 $0.1410 $0.1425 $0.1433 $0.1419  $0.1436  $0.1451 $0.1464  $0.1481  $0.1499
7 ALLISON LAKE POWER COST 40.1383  $0.1264 $0.2084 $0.1957 $0.1872 $0.1802 $0.1768 $0.1766 $0.1764 $0.17556 $0.1724 $0.1723 $0.1716 $0.1716 $0.1714 $0.1771
8 INTERTIE-.- NON-FIAM---NON-INTEG, $0.1137  40.1077 $0.1018 $0.0966 $0.1024 $0.0892 $0.0862 90.0857 $0.0852 $0.0840 40.0804 $0.0800 $0.0790 $0.0785 $0.0779 $0.077%

9 INTENTIE—#IRM INTEGRATED 90 0748 00 0747 $0.0733  30. 072| $0.0712  30.0704  $0. 0698 300897  $0.0697 300889  30.0658  $0.0659 $0.0653  $0.08531 90.0652  $0.0853
p : p 5 4 ¢ 3 P L

B TR RIS
11 ANNUAL POWER COS

: e : 2 £
-AtL VALUES EXPRESSED IN LINES 12 13, 14 & 15 AREIN $ ANNUALLY (000}

12 DIESEL CASE {LJ x L8) 45,834 46,206 46,614 47,049 47.376 47,713 48,511 48,689 48,868 99,005 49,005 49,202 $9.390 49,569 $9.776 $9,993
13 ALLISON LAKE (L3xL7) 45,394 45,410 49,613 49,861 $10,109  $10.364 410,787 $10,882 310,977 811,029 410,940 $11,042 $11,105 811,296 $11,314  $11.809
14 INTERTIE--NON-INTEG. (L3 x LB} 44,434 44,809 $4,741 44,877 45,530 45,130 45,259 45,281 46,302 45,279 45,102 45,127 45,113 45,131 45,142 45,167

INTERTIE- NTEGNATED lL:l x LS)

15 93.197 _$3 633 44,295 44, 337

42,917 34, 304

43, 414 44, 049 44,330 44,178 94 223 34 353
: ; e P 3 o 3

- Ty 3 ¥ i4
17 ANNUAL SAVING: NON-INTEGRATED INTERTI ALL VALUES EXPRESSED iN O‘I ANNUALLY (000)
18 INTERTIE TO DIESEL (L12-L14) 41,400 43,009 $t,872 $3.418 41,847 43,664 43,252 44,394 43,568 44,875 43,903 44,979 44,278 45,301 44,834 45,640

i9 mrennnouusoumxs(u:n.m 4959 400 $4.872 14980 44870 15234 46520 4S80V SIS 45760 45838 45915 95000 40085 46172 46,643
3 et b RN G S TER AL B P 2 eS|V s e . G 5

22 INTERTIE TO OEISEL {L12-L16) 42,917 43,009 43,200 ' 93,416 43,532 43,664 44,253 44,394 44,530 34,676 44,829 $4,979 35,164 95,301 45,472 $5.640
23 INTERTIE TO ALLISON LAKE (L13-L16} 42,476 $2,213 46,189 46,228 46,264 46,315 46,528 $6,587 46,640 46,699 $6,765 $6.819 $6.879 46,948 $7.010 $7.456

1998 1999 2000 2001 2002 2003 2004 2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 T 2010 2011 2012 2013

$3,100 43,138 43,180 43,170
Fe o 2 v

43, 021
3 Tt

46 INTERTIE TO ALLISON LAKE {L36-.38} $2,480 42,234 $6.225 46,243 $6,263 $6,284 46,456 $6.480 46,499 $6,525 46,545 46.565 46,588 $6,615

48,632 $6,662

63,085 $3, !08
: : T I TP AT RN G
40 ANNUAL SAVINGS~~~NON INTEGRATED INTEHTIE-‘-ALL VALUES EXPRESED lN 3 s ANNUALLY {000)

41 INTERTIE TO DIESEL (L35-L37} 41,358 31,502 $1,711 41,820 41,609 42,042 $2,809 82,727 $2,843 42,970 $3,095 43,232 43,394 $3,507 43,653 43,808
42 INTERTIE TO ALLISON LAKE {L.368-L37) 4919 57!0 94 718 44,757 34,475 94 834 45,023 45,060 45,100 45,145 95.184 55 228 95 268 $5, JIB 95 381 55 414
i TR ST s o s e e e AL

44 NTEGRA D INTERTI ---ALL VALUES EXPRESSED N 3 s ANNUALLY {000}
45 INTEATIE TO DIESEL {LIS5-L3B) 32,920 43,028 93,219 $3,306 43,397 93,492 $4,045 44,147 44,241 34,350 44,456 44,569 44,715 $4,805 34,925 35,056

2014
67,317

$0.1519
$0.1715
$0.0771
$0.! 0554

$10.225
411,545
45,190
34 403

45,035
56 55
R

45,823
$7.142

2014
26 S PPLEMENTARY KWH REQUlRED 36909 37543 38188 38898 39839 40282 40800 41509 42118 42729 43347 43972 44805 45245 45895 48553 47207
p —— e YR AERT ” . “ . e . eI g . id -
28 UNIT COST OF POWE! ALL VALUES EXPRESSED IN $'s KWH .
29 OEISEL EXPANSION CASE $0.1550 40.1577 40.1611 $0.1615 $0.1819 40.1827 40,1747 $0.1758 $0.1762 $0.1760 $0.1725 $0.1736 $0.1745 40.1749 $0.1759 40.1772 $0.1788
30 ALLISON LAKE CASE $0.1431 - $0.1368 40.2398 $0.2370  $0.2342 $0.2320 40.2337 $0.2317 40.2298 $0.2269 $0.2207 $0.2190 $0.2165 40.2149 .21 $0.2117 $0.2103
31 INTEATIE-CL OR NF-NON INTEGRATED 40,1182 40.1177 40,1163 90.1147 $0.1213 40.1120 $0.1109 $0.1098 40,1087 $0.1065 $0.1011 $0.1001 $0.0984 $0.0974 90.0963 30.0954 40.0947
32 INTER"E FIRM--~|NTEGRATED 30 0759 ‘0 0771 90 0788 !0 0755 50 0782 $0. 0780 '0 0758 $0.0758 $0.0755 30 0742 $0.0697 $0 0897 30.0588 $0.0887 $0.0886 $0.0686 $0.0606
y R s ST & WS 5 NV Il A ke AL R Fe qidg Bor s 804 < Sk S -‘ SRR X
34 ANNUAL COST OF POWER--ALL VALUES EXPRESSED IN §'s ANNUALLV (000)
35 OIESEL CASE (L26xL29) $5,721 96,921  $6,152  $6,282 36,418 96,554  $7,145  $7,285 97,421 97,520 87,477  $7,634  $7,784  $7,914 48,073  $8,249 48,431
38 ALLISON LAKE {L26xL30} 45,282 45,126 49,157 49,219 $9,283 49,345 49,558 49,616 $9.679 49,695 49,567 49,630 49,657 49,723 $9,780 49,655 $9.928
37 INTERTIE-NON INTEGRATED (L26xL31) $4,383  $4,419  $4,441 34,462  $4,808 34,512 34,538  $4,556  $4.578 84,551  $4,382 94,402 34,389 44,407  $4,420 34,441 34,471
38 INTER"E INTEGRATED (LZG!LJZ) A 02 BOI 02 895 $2, 933 42,976 43,020 03 089 43, 148

—-— ; T

$3.961
$5,457
rasny

$5.183
46,680

2015
67,972

$0.1520
$0.1716
$0.0768
QO 0656

$10,332
$11,664
45,220
94 459

1.

45,873
$6,444

45,873
$7,205

2015

47666

40.1773
$0.2089
40.0939

0. 0889

48,488
49,999
$4,495
$3,298

43,992
45,504

$5.189
$6,701

o5 SR S R

$0.1523  $0.1528
40,1697  $0.1682
40.0764 $0.0762
$0.0657 00 0658

$10,463  $10,588
411,647 311,655
45,243 45,260
44,509

45,209 46,029
96 403 46,375

45,943 $6.029
$7,138 $7.096

2016
48529

$0.1763  $0.1757
$0.2048  $0.2009
$0.0932 30.0928
90 089! $0,0692

48,558 $8.644
$9.939 49.884
44,523 $4,556

43,353 $3.404
B i |

44,033 94,088
95.418 45,328
¢ Y €

$5,202 45,239
$6,585 $8.479
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3/18/94
BASE CASE-ALL DIESEL

FILENAME:\SGL\CHDSLMH
IMEDIUM HIGH-MEDIUM FUEL CASE
FOUR
INFLAT ACTUAL ACTUAL ACTUAL BUDGET YEAR

FACTOR 1991 1992 1993 1994 AVG 1995 19896 1997 1998 1999 2000 2001 2002 2003
MWH REQUIREMENT
SOLOMON GULCH 39.634 40,880 52,364 44,925 44,451 49,462 50,549 51,653 52,606 52,606 52,606 52,606 52,606 52,606
EXISTING DIESELS 20,765 21,607 20,548 28,777 22,924 31,618 22,846 14,946 6,488 1.317 1,445 1,573 1,732 4,262
NEW DIESELS : 11,300 21,539 32,712 41,630 45,264 48,915 52,338 63,293
SGL
LOSSES (197} {201) {202) {201} {168) {135) {102} {70 {39)
TOTAL REQ 60,399 62,487 72,912 73,702 67,375 80,883 84,494 87,836 91,6086 96,385 99,180 102,992 106,606 110,122
TOTAL LESS SOLOMON 20,765 21,607 20,548 28,777 22,924 31,421 33,945 36,283 38,999 42,779 46,574 50,386 54,000 57.516
FUEL GALLONS 2,417 2,611 2,502 2,600 2,760 3,005 3,251 3,484 3.711
FUEL EFFICIENCY 13 13 14.5 15 15.5 15.5 15.5 16.5 15.5
FUEL PRICE © 2.75% 0.75 0.771 0.792 0.814 0.836 0.859 0.883 0.907 0.932
DSL FUEL COST 1376 1252 1,178 1,412 1.304 1,813 2,012 1,981 2,115 2,307 2,581 2,869 3,159 3,458
LABORA & E 2,75% 84 65 87 78 79 a3 85 88 90 93 95 98 100 103
LABOR PRODUCTION 2.75% 689 750 837 748 756 793 814 837 860 883 908 933 958 985
ADD 3 OPERATORS SCH o] 0o o] [¢] o] 0o [¢] 0 [¢] 330 338 348 358 368
ADD MAINTENANCE CREW SCH o] o] [¢] o] 0 0o [¢] o] [¢] 110 226 348 358 368
GDP GENERAL 2,75% 152 as 214 208 166 211 217 223 229 235 242 248 255 262
GDP UNITS 2.75% 109 n 285 184 162 235 241 248 254 56 57 59 60 62
VDP GENERAL 2.75% 75 162 269 141 162 205 211 216 222 228 235 241 248 255
VDP UNITS 2.75% 83 268 89 162 156 126 129 132 136 56 57 59 60 62
OTHER 2.75% 163 173 38 13 94 30 3 32 33 33 34 35 36 37
DSL INTEREST FIXED 220 212 205 192 207 179 168 157 147 137 128 119 11 108
DSL DEPREC FIXED 235 237 244 244 240 244 244 244 244 244 244 244 244 244
NEW DIESEL BLDG 0o 0o o] o] o] [¢] 0o 133 133 133 133 133 133 133
NEW DIESELS O&M SCH 0o 0o o] o] o] 27 55 85 116 119 123 126 130 133
NEW DIESELS INTEREST SCH o] 0o [¢] [¢] 0 172 346 522 698 678 655 632 607 580
NEW DIESELS DEPREC SCH 0 0 0 0 0 132 269 411 568 558 558 558 558 558
TOTAL COSTS 3176 3299 3,444 3.383 3,326 4,248 4,822 5,308 5,836 6,201 6,615 7.051 7,377 7,712
COST PER KWH/SUPP $0.1529 $0.1527 $0.1676 $0.1176 $0.1451  $0.1352  $0.1420  $0.1463  $0.1496 $0.1450 $0.1420 $0.1399 $0.1366  $0.1341
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC
BASE CASE-ALL DIESEL
FILENAME:\SGL\CHDSLMH

IMEDIUM HIGH-MEDIUM FUEL CASE

3/18/94

INFLAT . -

FACTOR 2004 2005 20086 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017
MWH REQUIREMENT R .
SOLOMON GULCH 52,606 52,606 52,606 52,606 52,606 52,606 52,606 52,606 52,606 52,608 52,606 52,606 62,606 62,606
EXISTING DIESELS 1,937 1,956 2,130 2,249 2,368 2,489 2,611 2,735 2,859 2,985 3,110 3,236 3,362 3.671
NEW DIESELS 59,084 59,671 60,100 60,693 61,091 61,595 62,108 62,624 63,148 63,680 64,207 64,736 65,269 65,623
SGL : 1
LOSSES 9 {4) 0 0 0 0o 0 ] [ 0 0 0 Y 0
TOTAL REQ 113,618 114,228 114,836 115,448 116,066 116,690 117,323 117,965 118,613 119,271 119,923 120,578 121,237 121,901
TOTAL LESS SOLOMON 61,012 81,822 62,230 82,842 63,459 84,084 84,717 65,359 66,007 66,666 87,317 67,972 88,631 69,295
FUEL GALLONS 3,936 3,976 4,015 4,054 4,094 4,134 4,175 4,217 4,259 4,301 4,343 4,385 4,428 4,47
FUEL EFFICIENCY 15.6 15.6 15.5 16.5 16.5 16.5 16.5 16.5 16.5 15.5 15.5 15.5 15.5 15.5
FUEL PRICE 2,75% 0.957 0.984 1.011 1.039 1.067 1.096 1.127 1.158 1.189 1.222 1.256 1.290 1.326 1.362
DSL FUEL COST 3,769 3.911 4,058 4,211 4,389 4,533 4,704 4,881 6,065 6,257 6,454 5,658 5,870 6,090
LABORA & E 2.75% 106 109 112 115 118 21 125 128 132 135 139 143 147 151
LABOR PRODUCTION 2.76% 1,012 1,039 1,068 1,097 1,128 1,169 1.190 1,223 1,257 1,291 1.327 1,363 1.401 1,439
ADD 3 OPERATORS SCH 378 388 399 410 421 433 445 457 470 483 496 510 524 538
ADD MAINTENANCE CREW SCH 378 388 399 410 421 433 445 457 489 482 495 509 623 538
GDP GENERAL 2.75% 269 277 284 292 300 308 317 326 335 344 353 363 373 383
GDP UNITS 2,75% 64 86 67 69 n 73 75 77 79 81 84 86 88 91
VDP GENERAL 2.75% 262 289 276 284 292 300 308 316 325 334 343 353 362 372
VDP UNITS 2.76% 64 86 67 69 n 73 75 77 79 81 84 88 as 91
OTHER 2,75% a8 39 40 42 43 44 45 46 48 49 50 62 53 54
DSL INTEREST FIXED 98 92 85 80 75 70 26 18 3 0 o] o] 0 0o
DSL DEPREC FIXED 244 244 244 195 0 o] 0 0 0 0 o] 0 0 o]
NEW DIESEL 8LDG 133 133 133 133 133 133 133 133 133 133 133 133 133 133
NEW DIESELS O&M SCH 173 178 183 188 193 198 204 209 215 221 227 233 240 246
NEW DIESELS INTEREST SCH 787 751 712 671 630 582 563 479 424 364 300 233 178 133
NEW DIESELS DEPREC SCH 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 607 470 328
TOTAL COSTS 8,513 8,683 8,868 9,005 9,004 9,199 9,393 9,568 9,773 9,995 10,224 10,329 10,450 10,588
COST PER KWH/SUPP $0.1396  $0.1410  $0.1425 $0.1433 $0.1419 $0.1436 $0.1451 40,1464  $0.1481 $0.1499  $0.1519  $0.1520 $0.1523  $0.1528
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3/16/94
BASE CASE-ALL DIESEL SUPPORTING SCHEDULES
FILENAME\SGLICHDSLMH
[MEDIUM HIGH-MEDIUM FUEL CASE
INFLAT
FACTOR 1992 1993 1994 1995 1996 1997 1998 1998 2000 2001 2002 2003
NEW DIESEL COSTS
INTEREST EXPENSE 1995 172 168 163 158 153 147 141 134 127
INTEREST EXPENSE 1996 178 174 169 164 158 152 146 139
INTEREST EXPENSE 1997 185 180 175 169 184 158 151
INTEREST EXPENSE 1998 191 186 181 175 169 163
INTEREST EXPENSE 2004
SUB INT ON NEW UNITS 172 346 522 698 678 655 632 607 580
DEPRECIATION 1995 132 132 132 132 132 132 132 132 132
DEPRECIATION 1998 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137
DEPRECIATION 1997 132 142 142 142 142 142 142
DEPRECIATION 1998 147 147 1a7 147 147 147
DEPRECIATION 2004
SUB DEPREC ON NEW UNITS 132 769 it 558 558 558 558 558 558
PLANTOPERATOR 2.75% 91 94 96 99 101 104 107 110 113 116 119 123
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 91 110 113 116 119 123
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 91 113 116 119 123
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 9 116 119 122
TOTAL MAINT CREW ) ) ) o 70 236 348 358 368
CAPITAL COST 2150 KW 3.5% 2,651 2,743 2,840 2,939
MAINTENANCE
1995 2.75% 27 27 28 29 0 30 3 32 33
1996  2.75% 27 28 29 30 3 3 32 33
1997 2.75% : 28 29 30 n 32 13 33
1998 2.75% 29 30 N 32 33 3
2004 2.75%
TOTAL MAINT NEW UNITS 27 55 a5 116 119 23 176 130 133
TOTAL MAINT OLD UNITS 2.75% 50 51 53 54 56 57 59 60 52




¥ TV nquyxyq

COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3/18/94
BASE CASE-ALL DIESEL
FILENAME:\SGL\CHDSLMH
IMEDIUM HIGH-MEDIUM FUEL CASE
INFLAT
FACTOR 2004 2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 20186 2016 2017
NEW DIESEL COSTS
INTEREST EXPENSE 1995 120 112 104 95 86 76 95 53 41 28 15
INTEREST EXPENSE 1998 132 124 118 108 99 89 78 67 55 43 29 15
INTEREST EXPENSE 1997 144 137 129 120 112 102 92 a1 70 57 44 30 16
INTEREST EXPENSE 1996 156 149 141 133 125 115 108 95 84 72 59 486 32 16
INTEREST EXPENSE 2004 235 229 222 215 208 200 192 183 174 164 163 142 130 117
SUB INT ON NEW UNITS 787 751 712 671 630 6582 663 479 424 364 300 233 178 133
DEPRECIATION 1995 132 132 132 132 132 132 132 132 132 132 132
DEPRECIATION 1996 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137
DEPRECIATION 1997 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142
DEPRECIATION 1998 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147
DEPRECIATION 2004 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 i81 181 181
SUB DEPREC ON NEW UNITS 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 607 470 328
PLANTOPERATOR 2,75% 126 129 133 137 140 144 148 152 157 161 165 170 175 179
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 126 129 133 137 140 144 148 162 157 161 165 170 174 179
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 128 129 133 137 140 144 148 152 156 161 165 170 174 179
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 126 129 133 137 140 144 148 152 156 161 165 170 174 179
TOTAL MAINT CREW 378 388 399 410 421 433 445 457 469 482 495 509 523 538
CAPITAL COST 2150 KW 3.5% 3,613
MAINTENANCE
1995 2,75% 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 46 47 48
1996 2,75% 34 35 36 a7 38 39 40 41 42 44 45 46 47 48
1997 2.75% 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 42 43 44 45 46 48 49
1998 2.75% 35 36 37 38 39 40 LAl 42 43 44 45 47 48 49
2004 2,75% 36 37 38 39 40 41 43 44 45 46 47 49 50 51
TOTAL MAINT NEW UNITS 173 178 183 188 193 198 204 209 215 221 227 233 240 246
TOTAL MAINT OLD UNITS 2,76% 64 66 67 69 71 73 75 77 79 81 84 86 88 91
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3/21/94

ALLISON LAKE

FILENAME:ASGL\CHALLMH

|MEDIUM HIGH-MEDIUM FUEL CASE

FOUR
INFLAT ACTUAL ACTUAL ACTUAL BUDGET YEAR
FACTOR 1991 1992 1993 1994 AVG 19956 1996 1997 1998 1999 2000 2001 2002 2003 2004

MWH REQUIREMENT
SOLOMON GULCH 39,834 40,880 52,364 44,925 44,461 49,462 50,549 51,553 62,608 52,606 52,606 52,606 52,606 62,606 52,806
EXISTING DIESELS 20,765 21,607 20,548 26,777 22,924 31,616 22,848 14,946 6,488 5,050 109 237 361 482 601
NEW DIESELS 11,300 21,539 32,712 37.897 19,885 23,536 26,993 30,357 33,708
ALLISON LAKE 26,715 26,715 26,718 26,715 26,715
LOSSES {197) {201) {202) {201) {168} {135) (102) {70} 139} {9)
TOTAL REQ 60,399 62,487 72,912 73,702 67,375 60,863 84,494 87,836 91,605 96,386 99,180 102,992 106,605 110,121 113,618
TOTAL LESS SOLOMON 20,765 21,607 20,548 28,777 22,924 KA V3] 33,946 36,283 38,999 42,779 46,574 50,366 53,999 67,615 61,012
FUEL GALLONS 2,432 2,827 2,518 2,613 2,7 1,290 1,534 1,765 1,990 2,213
FUEL EFFICIENCY . 13 13 14.5 16 16.8 15.6 15.8 16.5 15.5 15.5
FUEL PRICE 2.75% 0.75 0.771 0.792 0.814 0.838 0.859 0.883 0.907 0,932 0.957
SOLOMON GULCH RATE 2,75% 0.064 0.064 0.064 0.068 0.0645 0.068 0.087 0.067 0.068 0.069 0.070 0.071 0.071 0.072 0.073
DSL FUEL COST 1,376 1,252 1,178 1,412 1,304 1,824 2,024 1,992 2,128 2,318 1,108 1,354 1,600 1,854 2,119
LABORA & E 2,75% 84 85 a7 7% 79 83 -1 88 90 93 95 98 100 103 106
LABOR PRODUCTION 2.75% 689 780 837 748 756 793 B14 837 B8O 741 781 782 804 B26 B48
ADD 3 OPERATORS SCH o ] [} 0 o 0 [} o o o [} o} o o} o}
ADD MAINTENANCE CREW SCH o 0 0 o o 0 0 o o o [} [} o o o
GDP GENERAL 2.76% 152 89 214 208 168 21 217 223 229 235 242 248 255 262 269
GDP UNITS 2.75% 109 71 285 184 162 235 241 248 254 58 57 59 60 62 84
VDP GENERAL 2.75% 75 162 269 141 162 20§ 211 218 222 228 235 241 248 255 262
VDP UNITS 2.75% 83 288 89 162 156 128 129 132 138 56 57 59 80 62 64
OTHER 2.75% 153 173 38 13 94 3o 3 32 33 33 a4 35 36 37 38
DSL INTEREST FIXED 220 212 205 192 207 179 168 157 147 137 128 119 1M 105 98
DSL DEPREC FIXED 235 237 244 244 240 244 244 244 244 244 244 244 244 244 244
SOLOMON POWER COST o o o} 0 0 o o 0 0 o 932 943 954 966 978
ALLISON INTEREST 3,138 3,110 3,080 3,048 3,015
ALLISON DEPRECIATION 1,048 1,046 1,046 1,046 1,046
ALLISONO & M 2.75% 2684 292 300 308 317
NEW DIESEL BLDG 0 0 D 0 o 0 0 o 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
NEW DIESELS Q&M SCH 0 o Y o 0 0 27 §7 88 120 124 127 131 134 138
NEW DIESELS INTEREST SCH 0 0 0 0 0 0 178 359 540 723 701 678 654 628 601
NEW DIESELS DEPREC SCH 0 0 0 0 0 0 137 279 426 426 428 426 426 426 576
TOTAL COSTS 3,176 3,299 3,444 3,383 3,326 3,929 4,506 4,863 5,395 5,409 9,612 9,861 10,110 10,366 10,784
COST PER KWH/SUPP $0.1529 $0.1527 $0.1676 $0.1176 $0.1451  $0.1250 $0.1328 $0.1340  $0.1383 $0.1264  $0.2084 $0.1957 $0.1872 3$0.1802 $0.1768
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3/21194
ALLISON LAKE
FILENAME:ASGL\CHALLMH

MEDIUM HIGH-MEDIUM FUEL CASE

INFLAT

FACTOR 2005 2008 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017
MWH REQUIREMENT
SOLOMON GULCH 52,808 52,608 52,608 52,608 52,608 52,606 52,608 52,608 52,608 52,608 52,6806 52,606 52,606
EXISTING DIESELS 819 794 913 1,033 1,154 1,278 1,399 1,623 1,849 1,774 1,900 2,026 2,153
NEW DIESELS 34,291 34,720 35,214 35,712 38,218 38,727 37,244 37,769 38,301 38,827 39,357 39,630 40,245
ALLISON LAKE 28,716 28,715 26,715 26,715 28,715 28,715 28,715 28,715 28,715 28,715 28,715 28,715 28,7156
LOSSES 4) ] 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 [s] 0 o 0
TOTAL REQ 114,227 114,835 115,448 116,066 116,691 117,324 117,964 118,613 119,271 119,922 120,578 121,237 121,719
TOTAL LESS SOLOMON N 81,621 82,229 62,842 63,460 64,086 64,718 65,368 66,007 86,6865 87,318 67,972 68,631 69,113
FUEL GALLONS 2,252 2,291 2,31 2,371 2,411 2,452 2,493 2,535 2,577 2,819 2,662 2,704 2,735
FUEL EFFICIENCY 15.8 16.56 15,5 15.5 16.5 15.5 16.5 16.5 16.5 15.5 15.5 15.5 15.5
FUEL PRICE 2,75% 0.984 1.011 1.039 1.087 1.096 1127 1.158 1.189 1.222 1.258 1.290 1.326 1.362
SOLOMON GULCH RATE 2,75% 0.074 0.075 0.078 0.077 0.078 0.079 0.080 0.081 0.082 0.084 0.085 0.086 0.087
OSL FUEL COST 2,218 2,318 2,421 2,530 2,844 2,782 2,888 3,015 3,150 3,289 3,435 3,585 3,726
LABORA LE 2.75% 109 112 115 18 121 125 128 132 135 139 143 147 151
LABOR PRODUCTION 2.75% 872 898 920 948 872 9986 1,028 1,054 1,083 1,113 1,143 1,178 1,207
ADD 3 OPERATORS SCH 0 0 0 0o o} o] o} o] o} 0 0 0o [+}
ADD MAINTENANCE CREW SCH [+} [+} [} [} 0 [} [ [} [ [} [ [+} [}
GDP GENERAL 2.75% 277 284 292 300 308 3z 328 335 344 353 383 373 383
GDP UNITS 2.75% - 86 87 89 n 73 75 77 79 81 64 66 L] 91
VOP GENERAL 2.75% 289 276 284 292 300 308 3te 325 334 343 353 362 372
VOP UNITS 2,75% 88 87 89 n 73 75 77 79 81 84 88 1] a1
OTHER 2.75% 39 40 42 43 44 45 48 48 49 50 52 53 54
DSL INTEREST FIXED 92 85 80 75 70 28 18 3 0o o} 0 o] 0
OSL DEPREC FIXED 244 244 195 0 o] 0 0 0 0o 0o 0 0 0
SOLOMON POWER COST 990 1,002 1,016 1,028 1,042 1,056 1,070 1,085 1,100 1,118 1,132 1,148 1,165
ALLISON INTEREST 2,979 2,941 2,901 2,859 2,814 2,767 2,718 2,663 | 2,608 2,546 2,482 2,415 2,343
ALLISON DEPRECIATION . 1,048 1,046 1,048 1,048 1,048 1,046 1,046 1,046 1,046 1,048 1,046 1,046 1,046
ALLISONO & M 2,75% 325 334 343 353 363 373 383 393 404 415 427 438 450
NEW DIESEL BLDG [} 0 0o o] o] o] 0 0 0 0o o] 0 0
NEW DIESELS O&M SCH 142 146 150 154 158 182 187 171% 178 181 186 191 196
NEW DIESELS INTEREST SCH 572 540 507 474 435 395 352 307 259 208 152 96 49
NEW DIESELS DEPREC SCH 578 578 578 578 578 578 578 578 578 578 578 441 299
TOTAL COSTS 10,880 10,976 11,027 10,937 11,040 11,108 11,213 11,314 11,427 11,548 11,662 11,648 11,826
COST PER KWH/SUPP $0.1766  $0.1784  $0.1755 $0.1724 $0.1723 $0.1718 90.1716 $0.1714 30.1714 $0.1715 $0.1718 $%0.1697 $0.1682
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3/21/94
ALLISON LAKE
FILENAMEASGL\CHALLMH SUPPORTING SCHEDULES
IMEDIUM HIGH-MEDIUM FUEL CASE
INFLAT
FACTOR 1992 1993 1994 . 1995 1996 1997 1998 1999 2000 2001 2002 2003
NEW DIESEL COSTS .
INTEREST EXPENSE 1996 178 174 169 164 158 152 146 139
INTEREST EXPENSE 1997 185 180 175 169 164 158 151
INTEREST EXPENSE 1998 191 186 181 175 169 163
INTEREST EXPENSE 1999 198 193 187 181 175
SUB INT ON NEW UNITS o] 178 359 540 723 70t 678 654 628
DEPRECIATION 1996 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137
DEPRECIATION 1997 i 142 142 142 142 142 142 142
DEPRECIATION 1998 147 147 147 147 147 147
DEPRECIATION 1999
SU8B OEPREC ON NEW UNITS o] 137 279 426 426 426 426 426 426
PLANTOPERATOR 2,75% 91 94 96 a9 101 104 107 110 113 116 119 123
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% a1 o] o] o] o] 0
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 91 4] o] [s] 0
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 9 0 0 4]
TOTAL MAINT CREW o] o] o] o o] o] o] o] [s]
CAPITAL COST 2150 KW 3.5% 2,743 2,840 2,939 3,042
MAINTENANCE
1996 2,75% 27 28 29 30 31 31 32 33
1997 2,75% 28 29 30 31 32 33 33
1998 2.75% 29 30 kA 32 33 34
1999 2,75% 30 31 32 33 34
TOTAL MAINT NEW UNITS 0 27 57 a8 120 124 127 i3 134
TOTAL MAINT OLD UNITS 2.75% 50 51 53 54 56 57 59 60 62
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3/21/94
ALLISON LAKE
FILENAMEASGL\CHALLMH
JMEDIUM HIGH-MEDIUM FUEL CASE
INFLAT
FACTOR 2004 2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 - 2017
NEW DIESEL COSTS
INTEREST EXPENSE 1996 132 124 116 108 99 89 78 87 55 43 29 15
INTEREST EXPENSE 1997 144 137 129 120 112 102 92 81 70 57 44 30 16
INTEREST EXPENSE 1998 156 149 141 133 125 115 106 95 84 72 59 46 32 16
INTEREST EXPENSE 1999 169 162 154 146 138 129 118 109 98 67 76 61 48 33
SUB INT ON NEW UNITS 601 572 540 §07 474 435 395 352 307 259 208 152 96 49
DEPRECIATION 1996 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137
DEPRECIATION 1997 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142
DEPRECIATION 1998 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147
DEPRECIATION 1999 152 152 152 162 162 . 162 152 152 152 152 152 152 162 152
SUB DEPREC ON NEW UNITS 578 578 578 578 678 578 578 578 578 578 578 578 441 299
PLANTOPERATOR 2.75% 126 129 133 137 140 144 148 152 167 161 165 170 176 179
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 o] 0 o] o] (o] o]
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 0 0 o] o] o] 0 o] 0 o] o o] (o] o} o]
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2,76% 4] o o 0 0 0 o] o] 0 0 0 [s] 0 4]
TOTAL MAINT CREW 0 o 0 0 0 0 o o o] o] (o] (o] o] o]
CAPITAL COST 2150 KW 3.5%
MAINTENANCE
1996 2.75% 34 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 44 45 46 47 48
1997 2.75% 34 35 36 ki 38 39 40 42 43 44 45 46 48 49
1998 2.75% 35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 47 48 49
1999 2,75% 35 36 37 a8 39 40 41 42 43 44 46 47 48 50
TOTAL MAINT NEW UNITS 138 142 148 150 154 158 162 167 1m”m 176 181 186 191 196
TOTAL MAINT OLD UN‘ITS 2.75% 64 66 67 69 71 73 75 77 79 a1 84 86 88 91




SUTTON TO GLENNALLEN 138 KV INTERTIE---POWER COST ANALYSIS--NON-INTEGRATED CAPACITY LEASE OR ECONOMY ENERGY VS INTEGRATED FIRM ENERGY
2 JANUARY,2Y, 1994  REVISED 3/21/94
3

ASSUMPTIONS
4 INFLATION ADJUSTED 102.75% ANN, PAY.
% 50 YEAR, ZERO INT, LOAN $35.0 MILLION $700,000
8 35 YEAR, 6.00% LOAN $17.1 MILLION 31,183,207
7 TOTAL COST OF LINE 952,1 MILLION 41,882,207
8 POWER COST CL/NF 1998%'s {(KWH)*® $0.035 CAPACITY LEASE OR ECONOMY ENERGY--INCLUDES 1 MILL KWH FOR WHEELING TO MEA
9 POWER COST--FIRM1998 3'3 (KWH}** 90,058 INTEGRATED INTO RAILBELT SYSTEM ~INCLUDES 1 MILL KWH FOR WHEELING TO MEA
10 YEAR 1998 1998 2000 2001 2002 2003 2004 2005 2008 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2018 2017
12 CASE tA-- NON-FIRM--MEDIUM HIGH LOAD-- {NOT INTEGRATED}
13 INFL. RATE
14 SUPPL, KWH REQ. 30,999,000 42,779,000 48,574,000 50,386,000 54,000,000 §7,516,000 61,012,000 61.622,000 62,230,000 62,842,000 863,459,000 64,064,000 84,717,000 65,359,000 66,007,000 66,665000 67,317,000 67,972,000 66,631,000 £9,295.000
15  OEPRECIATION 31,043,008 $1,043,088 31,043,086 $1,043,068 31,043,060 $1,047,008 31,043,088 $1,043,088 91,043,088 41,043,088 $1,04,088 91,043,088 91,043,088 91,043,088 91,043,088 31,043,088 1,043,086 $1,043,088 31,043,088 31,043,088
18 ANNUAL INTEREST 41,029,285 91,020,029 91,010,238 4999,880 $908.859 $977,198 4984,838 9951,736 $937.848 4923,128 4907,621 4890,980 $673.446 $854,861 $835.160 3814,277 4792,142 $768.678 3742,808 727442
17 SUBTOTAL DEBT SERVICE 0% 92,072,353 $2,063,117 32,053,326 $2.042,948 $2,031,947 $2,020,288 92,007,926 31,994,024 $1,980,936 ¢1,966,214 91,950,609 91,934,060 91,916,534 $1,897,949 $1.878,248 31,857,385 91,635,230 $1.811.766 31,786.694 $1.770,530
18 DEBT SEAVICE COST KWH 0.081 0.0482 0.0441 0.0405 0.0378 0.0351 0.0329 0.0324 0.0318 0.0313 0.0307 0.0302 0.0298 0.0250 0.0288 0.0279 0.0273 0.0287 0.0260 0.0256
19 LINE O&M EXPENSE 2.78% $283,412 3270,858 4278,099 0285,747 929,605 930%,879 $309,97S $318,499 0327,.258 $338,258 9345,505 9355,008 $364,769 9374,800 4385,107 $395.697 $406,579 $417,760 9429.248 $441,053
20 STANDBY LABOR DIESEL 2.75% $229,054 $235,363 9241,825 $248,475 $255,308 3262,329 $269,544 $278,956 3284,572 4292,398 4300,439 $308,70% $317,190 $325,913 4334,878 9344,085 435,547 $363,270 $373,259 $383,524
21 DIESEL PLANT O&M 2.75% $114,527 $112,4078 $120,913 $124,238 4127,654 4131185 $134.772 $138,478 $142,208 4148,199 4150,219 9154,350 4150,595 9162,9%8 $167,438 $172,042 3176,774 $181.835 $168,830  3191,762
22 SUBTOTAL LINE OP. COST 12,679,246 2,608,802 92,694,163 12,701,408 32,708,514 32,715,459 92,722,218 92,726,757 92,735,052 82,741,068 $2,746,772 92,752,125 32,757,088 92,761,618 31,765,660 32,769,989 32,772,129 32,774.430 32,776,031 $2,786,669
23 LINE OP. COST KWH 0.0887 0.0828 0.,0578 0.0538 0.0502 0.0472 0.0446 0.0443 0.0440 0.0438 0.0433 0.0429 0.0428 0.0423 0.0419 0.0415 0.0412 0.0408 0.0404 0.0402
24 RESIDUAL INTEREST DIESEL 0% $147,000 $137,000 4128,000 4119.,000 $111,000 $105,000 498,000 492,000 405,000 480,000 475,000 370,000 428,000 118.000 $3.000
25 RES. DEPRECIATION DIESEL 0% 4244,000 $244,000 9244,000 9244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 1244,000 $244,000 $195,000
28 SUB-TOTAL COST LESS P.C. 93,070,348 33,087,802 $3,066,163 93,004,408 33,063,514 33,064,459 33,064.216 93,084,757 $3,084,052 93,018,068 32,821,772 $2,622,125 92,783,088 32,779,818 42,766,668 $2,769.169 92,772,129 92,774,430 $2,776,031 32,766,869
27 COST, LESS POWER COST KWH 0.0787 0.0717 0.0e58 0.06808 0.0587 0.0533 0.0502 0.0497 0.0492 0.0460 0.0445 0.0440 0.0430 0.0425 0.0419 0.0415 0.0412 0.0408 0.0404 0.0402
28 POWER COST 2.76% 91,364,965 91,538,440 $1,874,917 91,812,007 91,941,975 92,086,419 32,194,144 32,218,081 32,237,948 92,259,955 2,282,144 32,304,621 92,327,385 $2,350,473 32,373,777 $2,397.440 92,420,080 92,444,443 32,468,142 32,492,021}
29 TOTAL COST OF POWER 14,435,311 94,808,242 94,741,080 94,878,414 95,531,657 95,132,876 95,258,360 95,280,838 $5,301,999 35,276,024 95,103,916 36,128,746 95,110,473 95,130,091 35,142,445 35,166,629 35,193,017 95,218,873 35,244,174 $5,278,890
30 COSY OF POWER KWH 0.1137 0.1077 0.1018 0.0968 0.1024 0.0892 0.0862 0.0857 0.0852 0.0840 0.0804 0.0800 0.0730 0.0785 0.0779 0.0775 0.0771 0.0768 0.0764 0.0762

32 CASE 2A-- FIRM--MEDIUM HIGH LDAD--{ INTEGRATED)

34 COST OF SUPP. POWER 2.75%  $2,183,944 32,481,504 32,679,868 92,699,210 33,107,160 33,309,471 33,510,630 93,545,730 33,580,714 93,815,929 93,651,431 43,807,393 93,723,818 93,780,757 33,798,043 343,835,904 33,873,420 33,911,109 33,949,028 83,987,234
35 STANDBY LABOR DIESEL 2,75% $229.054 $235,353 $241,825 $248,475 $255,308 $262,329 $269,544 $276,958 $284,572 9292,398 4300.439 4308,701 $317,190 $325.912 3334.878 $344,085 $353,547 4363,270 $373.259 33831.524
30 DIESEL PLANT O&M 2.75% $114,627 $117,878 9120,913 $124,238 $127,854 $13%,185 $134,772 4138.478 4142,266 9146,199 4150,219 $154,350 $158,595 4182,9568 $167.438 4172,042 $176,774 $181,635 $166,630 $191,762
37 RESIDUAL INTEREST DIESEL 0% $147,000 $137,000 $128,000 4119000 3111,000 $105,000 498,000 492,000 485,000 460.000 475,000 370,000 426,000 418,000 43,000

38 RES. DEPRECIATION DIESEL 0% 9244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 9244,000 $244,000 9244,000 $195,000

33 TOTAL POWER COST $2,918,525 93,195,533 93,414,608 33,834,924 31,845,123 34,051,965 94,256,946 34,297,164 94,336,573 34,329,526 $4,177,089 34,220,445 94,225,602 34,267,826 $4,303,358 34,352,031 94,403,741 34,456,013 94,508,917 14,562,520

40 TOTAL COST KWH 0.0748 0.0747 0.0733 0.0721 0.0712 0.0704 0.0898 0.0897 0.0697 0.0689 0.0858 0.0859 0.0853 0.0853 0.0652 0.0653 0.0654 0.0656 0.0657 0.0658i

41 ***ANNUAL SAVINGS $1,516,786 51,410,709 $1,326,474 $1,241,491 31,686,534 31,080,913 351,001,414 $983,675 $965,428 $946,498 4926827 $906,301 4884,872 $862,465 $839,089 $814,598 $789,278 4762,860 $735,257 $716.370
42 TOTAL SAVINGS FOR STUDY PERIOD $20,397.8368
44 BASED ON ML&P MID CASE {ML&P LETTER FEB. 94} + | MILL FOR WHEELING (MEA LETTER)--** BASED ON_INFORMATION FROVIDED BY CHUGACH (DECEMBER 15931 * **SAVINGS COMPARING CASE t TO CASE 2.
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3/18/94
BASE CASE-ALL DIESEL

FILENAMEASGL\CHDSLML
|MEDIUM LOW-MEDIUM FUEL CASE
INFLAT
FACTOR
MWH REQUIREMENT
SOLOMON GULCH
EXISTING DIESELS
NEW DIESELS
SGL
LOSSES
TOTAL REQ
TOTAL LESS SOLOMON
FUEL GALLONS
FUEL EFFICIENCY
FUEL PRICE 2.76%
1
DSL FUEL COST !
LABORA&LE 2,75%
LABOR PRODUCTION 2,76%
ADD 3 OPERATORS SCH
ADD MAINTENANCE CREW SCH
GDP GENERAL 2.75%
GDP UNITS 2.75%
VDP GENERAL 2.75%
VDP UNITS 2,76%
OTHER 2.76%
DSL INTEREST FIXED
DSL DEPREC FIXED
NEW DIESEL BLDG
NEW DIESELS 0&M SCH
NEW DIESELS INTEREST SCH
NEW DIESELS DEPREC SCH
TOTAL COSTS
COST PER KWH/SUPP

FOUR
ACTUAL ACTUAL ACTUAL BUDGET YEAR

1991 1992 1993 1994 AVG 1995 1998 1997 1996 1999 2000 2001 2002 2003
39,6834 40,680 52,364 44,925 44,451 49,462 50,549 51,653 61,824 52,097 62,376 52,606 62,606 62,606
20,786 21,6807 20,548 28,777 22,924 31,818 22,846 14,948 6,149 1,113 1,335 1,899 1,189 1,208
11,300 21,539 31,964 36,635 37.060 37,206 38,651 39,270

197} i201) {202} (204) {205) {207} {207) 1201} {196}

60,399 62,487 72,912 73,702 67,376 80,883 84,494 87,836 88,733 89,640 90,564 91,504 92,245 92,888
20,765 21,607 20,548 28,777 22,924 31,421 33,945 36,283 38,909 37.543 38,188 38,898 39,639 40,282
2,417 2,811 2,602 2,481 2,422 2,464 2,510 ' 2,567 2,599

13 13 14.5 15 15.5 15.5 15.5 16.5 15.5

0.75 0.771 0.792 0.814 0.836 0.859 0.883 0.907 0.932

1378 1262 1,178 1,412 1,304 1,813 2,012 1,981 2,002 2,026 2,118 2,215 2,319 2,422
a4 65 a7 79 79 a3 85 88 T 90 93 95 98 100 103

889 750 837 748 766 793 814 837 860 883 908 933 958 985

0 o} o] ] 0 o] o] o] 0 330 339 348 358 366

o] o} o] o] o] o] o} o} ] 110 226 232 239 245

1562 89 214 208 166 211 217 223 229 235 242 248 255 262
109 n 285 184 1682 235 24 248 254 56 57 69 60 82

75 162 2689 141 162 205 211 218 222 228 235 241 248 255

83 288 a9 162 166 126 129 132 138 58 57 59 60 82

1563 173 38 13 94 30 31 32 33 33 34 35 36 37
220 212 206 192 207 179 168 157 147 137 128 119 1114 105 °
235 237 244 244 240 244 244 244 244 244 244 244 244 244

0 o] 0 o] ] s] ] 133 133 133 133 133 133 133

0 s] 0 s] 0 27 L1 85 118 119 123 126 130 133

s] 0 0 0 s] 172 346 6§22 698 678 855 832 607 580

0 Q (1) () 0 132 269 411 558 558 558 558 558 558

3178 3299 3,444 3,383 3,326 4,248 4,822 6,308 6,722 5,919 6,150 6,281 8,417 6,554
$40.1629 $0.1627 $0.1876 $40.1178 $0.1461 $0.1352 $0.1420 $0.1463 $0.1550 $0.1577 $0.1611 $0.1815 $0.1619 $0.1827
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3Nn8/94
BASE CASE-ALL DIESEL

FILENAME:\SGL\CHDSLML
FMEDIUM LOW-MEDIUM FUEL CASE .
INFLAT

FACTOR 2004 2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017
MWH REQUIREMENT
SOLOMON GULCH 52,806 62,808 52,6806 52,606 62,608 62,608 52,606 52,808 52,606 52,606 §2,606 52,606 52,606 52,606
EXISTING DIESELS 1,228 1,244 1,262 1,280 1,298 1,318 1,335 1,354 1,373 1,392 1.411 1,430 1,450 1,469
NEW DIESELS . 39,865 40,452 41,028 41,627 42,222 42,824 43,424 44,051 44,876 45,310 45,940 46,574 47,213 47,856
SGL 1
LOSSES {191) {187) {182) (178} {173) (168) (164} {169} (154) {149) (144) (139) (134} {129}
TOTAL REQ 93,606 94,116 94,724 95,335 95,953 96,578 97,211 97.852 98,501 99,159 99,813 100,47 101,135 101,803
TOTAL LESS SOLOMON 40,900 41,509 42,118 42,729 43,347 43,972 44,605 45,246 45,895 46,553 47,207 47,865 468,529 49,197
FUEL GALLONS 2,839 2,878 2,717 2,757 2,797 2,837 2,878 2,919 2,961 3,003 3.048 3,088 3,131 3,174
FUEL EFFICIENCY 15.5 15.6 15.5 15.5 155 15.5 16.5 15.6 15.5 15.5 15.5 15.5 15.5 15.5
FUEL PRICE 2.75% 0.957 0.984 1.011 1.039 1.067 1.098 1.127 1.158 1.189 1.222 1.256 1.290 1.326 1.362
DSL FUEL COST 2,526 2,634 2,747 2,863 2,984 3m 3,242 3,379 3,522 3.671 3,825 3,985 4,15% 4,324
LABOR A & E 2.75% 108 109 112 115 118 121 126 128 132 135 139 143 147 151
LABOR PRODUCTION 2,75% 1,012 1,039 1,068 1,097 1,128 1,159 1,190 1,223 1,257 1,291 1,327 1,363 1,401 1,439
ADD 3 OPERATORS SCH a7e 388 399 410 421 433 448 457 470 483 498 510 524 538
ADD MAINTENANCE CREW SCH 252 259 288 273 281 289 296 305 312 322 330 340 349 3s8
GDP GENERAL 2.75% 289 277 284 292 300 308 317 328 335 344 353 363 373 a3
GOP UNITS 2,75% 84 66 67 69 n 73 75 77 79 81 B4 86 88 9N
VDP GENERAL 2.75% 282 289 278 284 292 300 308 316 325 334 343 353 362 372
VDP UNITS 2.75% 64 66 a7 a9 n 73 75 77 79 a1 84 86 :]:) 91
OTHER 2.75% 38 39 40 42 43 44 45 46 48 49 50 52 53 54
DSL INTEREST FIXED 98 92 85 80 75 70 28 18 3 0 0 0 o o
DSL DEPREC FIXED 244 244 244 195 o ] ] ] ] 0 0 ] o 0
NEW DIESEL BLDG 133 133 133 133 123 133 133 133 133 133 133 133 133 133
NEW DIESELS O&M SCH 173 178 183 188 193 198 204 209 215 221 227 233 240 246
NEW DIESELS INTEREST SCH 787 751 72 671 830 582 563 479 424 364 300 233 178 133
NEW DIESELS DEPREC SCH 7398 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 607 470 328
TOTAL COSTS 7,145 7.283 7,423 7,521 7.479 7.632 7,783 7,913 8,073 8,248 8,430 8,485 8,567 8,642
COST PER KWH/SUPP 40.1747 $0.1765 $0.1762 $0.1760 $0.1725 $0.1736 $0.1745 $0.1749 $0.1759 $0.1772 $0.17886 $0.1773 $0.1763 $0.1757
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3/18/34
BASE CASE-ALL DIESEL SUPPORATING SCHEDULES
FILENAMEASGL\CHDSLML
MEDIUM LOW-MEDIUM FUEL CASE
INFLAT
FACTOR 1992 1993 1994 1995 1996 1997 1998 1999 2000 2001 2002 2003
NEW DIESEL COSTS .
INTEREST EXPENSE 1995 172 160 163 158 153 147 141 134 127
INTEREST EXPENSE 1996 178 174 169 184 158 152 146 139
INTEREST EXPENSE 1997 185 180 175 169 164 158 151
INTEREST EXPENSE 1998 191 188 181 175 169 183
INTEREST EXPENSE 2004
SUB INT ON NEW UNITS 172 348 522 698 678 655 832 607 580
DEPRECIATION 1995 132 132 132 132 1232 132 132 132 132
DEPRECIATION 1996 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137
DEPRECIATION 1997 142 142 142 142 142 142 142
OEPRECIATION 1998 147 147 147 147 147 147
OEPRECIATION 2004
SUB DEPAEC DN NEW UNITS 132 269 AR 558 558 558 558 558 558
PLANTOPERATOR 2.75% 91 94 98 29 101 104 107 110 113 116 19 123
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2,75% 91 110 A K 116 119 123
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2,75% 91 13 118 L] 123
ADD t MAINT CREW 2.75% ] ]
TOTAL MAINT CREW [} o [} [} 110 228 232 239 245
CAPITAL COST 2150 KW 3.5% 2,851 2,742 2,840 2,939
MAINTENANCE
1995 2.75% 27 27 28 29 0 0 n 2 k]
1996 2.75% 27 28 29 30 at kA 32 k]
1997 2.75% 28 29 - 30 n 32 k] a3
1998 2,75% 28 30 n 32 33 34
2004 2.75%
TOTAL MAINT NEW UNITS 27 55 a5 118 119 122 126 130 133
TOTAL MAINT OLD UNITS 2.75% 50 51 53 54 56 57 59 60 82
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3/18/94
BASE CASE-ALL DIESEL
FILENAMENSGL\CHDSLML
MEDIUM LOW-MEDIUM FUEL CASE
INFLAT
FACTOR 2004 2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017
NEW DIESEL COSTS
INTEREST EXPENSE 1995 120 112 104 95 66 78 95 53 Eh) 28 15
INTEREST EXPENSE 1998 132 124 118 108 99 89 78 67 65 43 29 15
INTEREST EXPENSE 1997 144 137 129 120 112 102 92 81 70 57 44 a0 16
INTEREST EXPENSE 1998 158 149 141 - 133 125 115 108 95 84 72 59 48 32 16
INTEREST EXPENSE 2004 235 229 222 216 208 200 192 183 174 184 153 142 130 117
SUB INT ON NEW UNITS 787 751 72 871 630 582 583 479 424 84 300 233 178 133
DEPRECIATION 1995 132 132 132 132 132 132 132 132 132 132 132
DEPRECIATION 1998 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137
DEPRECIATION 1997 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142
DEPRECIATION 1898 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147
DEPRECIATION 2004 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 181 101
SUB DEPREC ON NEW UNITS 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 739 607 470 328
PLANTOPERATOR 2.75% 128 129 133 137 140 144 148 152 157 181 165 170 175 179
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 128 129 133 137 140 144 148 152 167 181 165 170 174 179
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 128 129 133 137 140 144 148 152 158 181 165 170 174 179
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2,75% o o 0 0 ] 0 0 0 o 1] 0 0 o] 0
TOTAL MAINT CREW 252 259 266 273 281 289 296 305 13 322 330 340 349 58
CAPITAL COST 2150 KW 3.5% 3,813
MAINTENANCE
1995 2.75% 34 35 a8 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 48 47 48
1996 2.75% 34 35 a8 37 38 39 40 41 42 44 45 46 47 48
1997 2.75% 34 s 38 a7 as 39 40 42 43 44 45 46 48 49
1998 2.75% 35 a8 37 a8 39 40 141 42 43 44 45 47 48 49
2004 2.75% k[] 37 38 39 40 1 43 44 45 46 47 49 50 51
TOTAL MAINT NEW UNITS 173 178 183 188 193 198 204 209 215 221 227 232 240 246
TOTAL MAINT OLD UNITS 2.75% 84 [:1:] 87 69 71 73 75 77 79 81 B84 86 88 91
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC
ALLISON LAKE
FILENAME:SGL\CHALLML

MEDIUM LOW-MEDIUM FUEL CASE

3/21/94

FOUR
INFLAT ACTUAL ACTUAL ACTUAL BUDGET YEAR

FACTOR 1991 1992 1993 1994 AVG 1995 1998 1997 1998 1999 2000 2001 2002 2003 2004
MWH REQUIREMENT .
SOLOMON GULCH 39,834 40,880 52,364 44,925 44,451 49,462 60,549 51,553 51,824 52,097 52,378 52,608 52,806 52,608 52,606
EXISTING DIESELS 20,765 21,6807 20,548 28,777 22,924 31,818 22,8486 14,946 5,149 1,113 0 o} 0 0 0
NEW DIESELS 11,300 21,539 31,964 38,635 11,797 12,490 13,213 13,840 14,442
ALLISON LAKE 26,715 26,715 28,715 28,715 26,715
LOSSES {1971 {201) (202) 1204) {205} {324} (308) {289) (273} {257}
TOTAL REQ 60,399 62,487 72,912 73,702 67,375 80,883 84,494 87,838 88,733 89,640 90,564 91,503 92,245 92,888 93,508
TOTAL LESS SOLOMON 20,765 21,607 20,548 28,777 22,924 31,421 33,945 36,283 36,909 37,5643 38,188 38,897 39,639 40,282 40,900
FUEL GALLONS 2,432 2,627 2,518 2,474 2,435 761 806 852 893 932
FUEL EFFICIENCY 13 13 14.5 15 15.56 16.5 16,5 15.56 15.5 15.5
FUEL PRICE 2,75% 0.75 0.771 0.792 0.814 0.838 0.859 0.883 0.907 0.932 0.957
SOLOMON GULCH RATE 2,75% 0.064 0.064 0.084 0.088 0.0645 0.086 0.087 0.087 0.068 0.069 0.070 0.071 0.071 0.072 0.073
DSL FUEL COST 1,378 1,252 1,178 1,412 1,304 1,824 2,024 1,992 2,013 2,036 854 EAR 773 832 892
LABORA & E 2.76% 84 65 87 79 79 83 85 88 90 93 95 98 100 103 108
LABOR PRODUCTION 2,75% 689 750 837 748 786 793 814 837 860 741 781 782 804 828 848
ADD 3 OPERATORS SCH 0 o 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
ADD MAINTENANCE CREW SCH 0 o} 0 [} o 0 o} [} [} 0 0 0 0 0 0
GDP GENERAL 2,75% 152 89 214 208 166 21 217 223 229 235 242 248 255 262 269
GDP UNITS 2,76% 109 n 285 184 182 235 24 248 254 58 57 59 60 62 84
VDP GENERAL 2.75% 76 182 269 141 182 2D5 21 218 222 228 235 241 248 255 262
VDP UNITS 2,75% 83 288 89 182 156 128 129 132 136 56 57 59 60 82 64
OTHER 2.76% 163 173 38 13 94 30 31 . 32 33 33 34 35 36 37 38
DSL INTEREST FIXED 220 212 205 192 207 179 168 157 147 137 128 119 11 105 98
DSL DEPREC FIXED 235 237 244 244 240 244 244 244 244 244 244 244 244 244 244
SOLOMON POWER COST 0 0 0 o 0 0 o} o 0 0 932 943 954 968 978
ALLISON INTEREST 3,138 3,110 3,080 3,048 3,015
ALLISON DEPRECIATION 1,048 1,048 1,048 1,046 1,046
ALLISONO & M 2.75% 284 292 300 308 317
NEW DIESEL BLDG o o 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 o
NEW DIESELS O&M SCH 0 0 0 0 0 0 27 57 88 120 124 127 131 134 138
NEW DIESELS INTEREST SCH 0 0 0 0 0 0 178 359 540 723 701 678 854 828 601
NEW DIESELS DEPREC SCH 0 0 0 0 0 0 137 279 426 426 426 426 428 4286 578
TOTAL COSTS 3,176 3,299 3,444 3,383 3,326 3,929 4,508 4,863 5,282 5,128 9,158 9,218 9,283 9,344 9,558
COST PER KWH/SUPP $0.1529 $0.1527 $0,1878 $0.1176 $0.1451  $0,1250  $0.1328  $0.1340  $0.1431  $0.1366  $0.2398 $0.2370 $0.2342 $0.2320 $0.2337
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC
ALLISON LAKE
FILENAME:\SGL\CHALLML

LMEDIUM LOW-MEDIUM FUEL CASE

3/21/94

INFLAT

FACTOR 2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 201 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017

MWH REQUIREMENT
SOLOMON GULCH 62,808 52,608 62,608 52,608 52,608 52,606 52,606 52,808 52,808 52,606 52,608 52,606 52,606
EXISTING DIESELS 0 o 0 0 0 0 18 a7 56 75 95 114 134
NEW DIESELS 15,036 15,829 16,225 16,828 17,437 18,054 18,672 19,297 19,930 20,560 21,195 21,633 22,478
ALLISON LAKE 26,715 28,715 26,715 28,715 26,715 28,715 26,715 26,715 28,715 26,715 28,715 26,718 26,716
LOSSES {242} (226) {211) {198} {180) (184) (159) {154} {149) (144) {139) {134) (129}
TOTAL REQ 94,115 94,724 95,335 95,953 96,578 97,21 97,852 98,501 99,158 99,812 100,472 101,134 101,802
TOTAL LESS SOLOMON 41,509 42,118 42,729 43,347 43,972 44,605 45,248 45,695 48,552 47,206 47,888 48,528 49,198
FUEL GALLONS 970 1,008 1,047 1,088 1,125 1,185 1,206 1,247 1,289 1,33 1,374 1,418 1,459
FUEL EFFICIENCY 16.5 15.5 16.5 15.5 16.5 15.5 16.5 15.5 15.5 15.5 15.5 15.5 15.5
FUEL PRICE 2,75% 0.984 1,011 1.039 1.087 1.096 1.127 1.158 1.189 1.222 1.256 1.290 1.326 1.362
SOLOMON GULCH RATE 2,75% 0.074 0.075 0.078 0.077 0.078 0.079 0.080 0.081 0.082 0.084 0.085 0.086 0.087
DSL FUEL COST 954 1,019 1,087 1,159 1,234 1,312 1,396 1,484 1,576 1,672 1,772 1,877 1,987
LABORA & E 2.76% 109 12 115 118 121 125 128 132 138 138 143 147 151
LABOR PRODUCTION 2.75% 872 898 920 948 972 998 1,028 1,084 1,083 1,113 1,143 1,175 1,207
ADD 3 OPERATORS SCH 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 4] 0 0 0 [}
ADD MAINTENANCE CREW SCH [} 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 V] 0
GDP GENERAL 2.75% 277 284 292 300 308 a7 326 3356 344 353 ae3 373 383
GDP UNITS 2.75% 66 67 69 71 73 75 77 79 81 84 96 a8 91
VDP GENERAL 2,75% 289 278 284 292 300 308 318 325 334 343 353 362 372
VDP UNITS 2,75% 68 67 [:E:] n 73 75 77 79 81 84 L es 91
OTHER 2,75% a9 40 42 43 44 45 46 48 49 50 52 53 54
DSL INTEREST FIXED 92 85 80 75 70 28 18 3 0 0 0o 0 ]
DSL DEPREC FIXED 244 244 195 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
SOLOMON POWER COST 990 1,002 1,015 1,028 1,042 1,056 1,070 1,085 1,100 1,118 1,132 1,148 1,185
ALLISON INTEREST 2,979 2,941 2,901 2,859 2,814 2,787 2,716 2,863 2,608 2,548 2,482 2,415 2,343
ALLISON DEPRECIATION 1,046 1,046 1,046 1,046 1,046 1,046 1,048 1,046 1,048 1,046 1,046 1,048 1,048
ALLISONO & M 2.75% 325 334 343 353 363 373 383 393 404 415 427 438 450
NEW DIESEL BLDG 0 0 0 0 [} 0o 0 0 0 0 0 [} o
NEW DIESELS O&M SCH 142 146 150 154 158 162 167 171 176 181 186 191 198
NEW DIESELS INTEREST SCH 572 540 507 474 435 395 352 307 259 208 152 98 49
NEW DIESELS DEPREC SCH 578 578 578 578 578 578 678 578 578 578 578 441 299
TOTAL COSTS 9,619 9,679 9,694 9,566 9,630 9,658 9,722 9,782 9,853 9,928 10,000 9,940 9,886
COST PER KWH/SUPP 40.2317 $0.2298 $0.2269 $0.2207 $0.2190 30.2165 $0.2149  $0.2131 40.2117  40.2103  40.2089  40.2048  40.2009
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC 3/121/94
ALLISON LAKE . SUPPORTING SCHEDULES
FILENAMENASGL\CHALLML
MEDIUM LOW-MEDIUM FUEL CASE
INFLAT
FACTOR 1992 1993 1994 1995 1996 1997 1998 1999 2000 2001 2002 2003
NEW DIESEL COSTS
INTEREST EXPENSE 1996 178 174 169 164 158 162 146 139
INTEREST EXPENSE 1997 1856 180 178 169 164 158 161
INTEREST EXPENSE 1998 191 186 181 175 169 163
INTEREST EXPENSE 1999 198 193 187 181 175
SUB INT ON NEW UNITS 0 178 359 540 723 701 678 654 628
DEPRECIATION 1996 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137
DEPRECIATION 1997 142 142 142 142 142 142 142
DEPRECIATION 1998 147 147 147 147 147 147
DEPRECIATION 1999
SUB DEPREC ON NEW UNITS 0 137 279 426 426 426 426 426 426
PLANTOPERATOR 2.75% 91 94 98 99 101 104 107 110 113 116 119 123
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 91 o] o] [} o 0
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 91 o] 0 o 0
ADD 1 MAINT CREW 2.75% 91 [} 0 0
TOTAL MAINT CREW [} 0 0 o] 0 o [} 0 [}
CAPITAL COST 2150 KW 3.5% 2,743 2,840 2,939 3,042
MAINTENANCE )
1996 2.75% 27 28 29 30 31 31 32 33
1997 2.75% 28 29 30 31 32 33 33
1998 2.75% 29 30 31 32 33 34
1999 2.75% 30 31 32 33 34
TOTAL MAINT NEW UNITS [} 27 57 88 120 124 127 131 134
TOTAL MAINT OLD UNITS 2.75% 50 51 53 54 56 57 59 60 62
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC
ALLISON LAKE
FILENAME:SGL\CHALLML

IMEDIUM LOW-MEDIUM FUEL CASE

NEW DIESEL COSTS
INTEREST EXPENSE
INTEREST EXPENSE
INTEREST EXPENSE
INTEREST EXPENSE
SUB INT ON NEW UNITS

DEPRECIATION
DEPRECIATION
DEPRECIATION
DEPRECIATION
SUB DEPREC ON NEW UNITS

PLANTOPERATOR

ADD 1 MAINT CREW
ADD 1 MAINT CREW
ADD 1 MAINT CREW
TOTAL MAINT CREW
CAPITAL COST 2150 KW

MAINTENANCE

TOTAL MAINT NEW UNITS

TOTAL MAINT OLD UNITS

3/121/94

1996
1997
1998
1999

1996
1997
1998
1999

1996
1997
1998
1999

INFLAT
FACTOR

2.75%

2.75%
2.75%
2.75%

3.5%

2.75%
2,75%
2,75%
2.75%

2.75%

2004 2005 20086 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017
132 124 116 108 99 a9 78 67 55 43 29 15
144 137 129 120 112 102 92 81 70 57 44 30 16
156 149 141 133 125 115 106 95 84 72 59 46 32 16
169 162 154 146 138 129 119 109 98 87 76 61 48 33
601 5§72 540 507 474 435 395 352 307 259 208 152 96 49
137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137 137
142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142 142
147 - 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147 147
162 152 162 152 152 152 152 152 152 152 162 162 152 152
578 578 578 578 578 578 578 578 578 578 578 578 441 299
126 129 133 137 140 144 148 152 157 161 165 170 175 179
o o] 0o 0 o 0o 0o 0o o] 0o o] 0 o] 0
o} 0o o] o} o o 0o 0 0o 0 0o o] 0 o]
0 0 0 [+] 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 o [+] 0
0 o 0o o] 0 0 0 0 o o} o 0o 0 o]
34 35 36 37 as 39 40 41 42 44 45 46 47 48
34 35 36 37 38 39 40 42 43 44 45 46 48 49
35 36 37 a8 39 40 41 42 43 44 45 47 48 49
35 36 37 38 39 40 41 42 43 44 46 47 48 50
138 142 146 150 154 168 162 167 17 176 181 186 191 196
64 66 67 69 71 73 75 77 79 81 84 86 88 91




-SUTTON TO GLENNALLEN 138 KV INTERTIE---POWER COST_ANALYSIS--NON-INTEGRATED CAPACITY LEASE OR ECONOMY VS INTEGRATED FIRM

B ort O |
ASSUMPTIONS

POWER COST CL/NF 19989 (KWH)*
POWER COST FIRM 19989 (KWH)**
YEAR

0.038 CAPACITY LEASE OR ECONOMY ENERGY--INCLUDES 1 MiLL KWH FOR WHEELING TO MEA
40,058 INTEGRATED INTO RAILBELT SYSTEM -INCLUDES t MILL KWH FOR WHEELING TO MEA

1998 2001 2002 2003 2004 2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011

3
4 INFLATION ADJUSTED 102.75% ANN. PAY.
5 50 YEAR, ZERO INT, LOAN #35.0 MILLION $700,000
8 35 YEAR, 8.00% LOAN $17.1 MILLION $1,183.207
7  TOTAL COST OF LINE $52.1 MILUON 41,883,207
8
9
10

1998 2000

2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017
"
12 CASE 1A--CAPACITY LEASE OR NON-FIAM--MEDIUM LOW LOAO-- (NOT INTEGRATED}
13 INFL, RATE
14  SUPPLEMENTAL KWH REQ. 38,909,000 37,543,000 36,186,000 38,899,000 39,639,000 40,282,000 40,800,000 41,509,000 42,118,000 42,729,600 43,347,000 43,972,000 44,605,000 45,246,600 45,895,000 46,553,000 47.207.000 47,665,000 48,529,000 49,197.000
15 DEPRECIATION 91,043,088 41,043,086 91,043,008 #1,043,088 91,043,088 41,043,088 91,043,088 91,043,088 91,043,088 $1,043,088 $1,043,088 91,043.088 91,043,088 91,043,088 91,043,088 $1,043,088 91,043,088 41,043,088 91,043,088  $1,043,088
18 ANNUAL INTEREST 91,029,265 41,020,029 41,010,236 1999,860 4988,859 4877,198 4984,838 4951,736 4937,848 $923.128 4907,521 4890,980 9873,448 4854,881 $835.160 4814,277 $792,142 4768.,878 9742,608 721442
17 SUBTOTAL DEBT SERVICE 0% 92,072,353 92,083,117  #2,053,326 92,042,948 92,031,947 $2,020,206 92,007,928 41,004,824 91,980,938 91,966,214 91,950,608 $1,934,068 $1,916,534 31,897,949 91,878,248 41,857,385 31,835,230 31,811,766 $1,788.894 91,770,530
16 DEBT SERVICE COST KWH 0.0581 0.0550 0,0538 0.0525 0.0813 0.0502 0.0491 0.0481 0.0470 0.0460 0.0450 0.0440 0.0430 0.0419 0.0409 0.0399 0.0389 0.0379 0.0388 0.0360
19  LINE O&M EXPENSE 2,75% $203.412 4270.656 $278,099 $285,747 $293.605 4301.679 $309,975 4318,499 322,258 $336,258 4345,505 4355,008 9384,789 $374,800 $385.107 4395,697 $408,579 4417,760 1429248 $441,053
20 STANDBY LABOR OJESEL 2.75% $229,054 4235,353 4241025 4248.475 9255,308 $202,229 $269,544 $270,956 4284,572 $292,398 4300,439 $308.701 4317,190 9325913 $324,878 9344,085 $353,547. 4363,270 4373.259 4383,524
21 DIESEL PLANT O&M 2.75% $114,527 117,676 4120,913 $124,230 $127,854 131,188 4134,772 $138,478 $142,208 9146,199 150,219 4154,350 $158,595 182,958 3187,430 9172,042 176,774 9181,835 $1886,630 $191,782
22 SUBTDTAL LINE OP, COST $2,879,348 92,886,802 92,694,16)  $2,701,408 $2,708,514 92,715,459 $2,722,216 92,728,757 $2,735,052 92,741,068 92,748,772 92,752,125 $2,757,088 32,761,618 $2,765.668 42,769,189 92,772,129 $2,774,430 92,776,031 92,786,669
23 LINE OP. COST KWM 0.0728 0.0718 0.0705 0.0694 0.0883 0.0674 0.0888 0.0857 0.0643 0.0642 0.0834 0.0626 0.0618 00610 0.0803 0.0595 0.0587 0.0580 0.0572 0.0566
24 RESIDUAL INTEREST OIESEL 0% $147,000 4137,000 $128,000 4119,000 #111,000 4105,000 488,000 492,000 486,000 460,000 475,000 470,000 426,000 318,000 33,000
25 RES. OEPRECIATION OIESEL 0% $244,000 $244,000 4244,000 4244,000 9244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $195,000
28 SUB-TOTAL COST LESS P.C, $3,070,348 33,087,802 93,086,163 93,064,408 $3,083.514 33,084,459 $3.084,218 $3,084,757 $3,084,052 33,016,068 92,821,772 $2,822,125 2,783,088 92,779,616 32,768,668 92,769,169 $2,772,129 32,774,430 92,776,031 32,786.869
27 COST, LESS POWER COST KWH 0.0832 0.0817 0.0803 0.0788 0.0773 0.0781 0.0749 0.0738 0.0727 0.0708 0.0851 0.0842 0.0624 0.0814 0.0603 0.0595 0.0587 0.0580 0.0572 0.0566
28 POWER COST 2,75%  #1,291.615 1,350,140 91,373,336 11,398,889 31,425518 91,446.641 $1,470,666 91,432,767 31,514,669 31,536,642 41,558,868 31,581,343 91,804,107 91,627,159 41,850,499 91,674,162 $1,697,682 $1,721,345 41,745,224 31,769,247
29 TOTAL COST OF POWER 94,362,161 94,417,942 94,439,499 94,483,277 94,806,738 $4.513,100 94,535,082 94,557,525 94,578,721 04,552,710 94,380,638 94,403,489 94,387,195 94,408,778

COST OF POWER KXWH

0.1182 0.1177 0.1163 0.1147

34,419,167 94,443,352 94,469,811  $4,435,775 34,521,256 34,558,116
0.1213 0.1120

0.1109 0.1085 0.1011 0,100t 0.0984 0.0374 0.0963 0.0954 0.0947 0.0838 0.0932 0.0926

0.1098

0.1087

CASE 2A.- FIRM--MEDIUM LOW LOAD--{ INTEGRATED)

33

34 COST OF SUPP. POWER 2.75% 92,086,904 42,160,224 92,197,330 92,236,191 $2,260,828 32,317,826 92,353,386 92,388,428 92,423,470 92,458,627 $2,494,188 42,530,143 82,588,572 42,603,455 92,840,798 32,878,660 32,716,291 92,754,152 $2,792,359 42,830,795
35 STANDBY LABOR OIESEL 2.75% $229,054 $235,353 $241,825 $248,475 4255,308 $262,329 $269,544 $276,958 $284,572 4292,398 #300.439 $308,701 $317,190 4325913 3334878 $344,085 $353,547 3363,2720 9373,259 $2831.524
38 OIESEL PLANT O&M 2.75% 114,527 117,676 $120,913 $124,238 $127.854 $131,185 134,772 $138,478 $142.288 3146,199 31580.219 $#154,350 $158,595 $182,958 $167,438 $172,042 176,774 $161,635 $186,630 $191,762
37 RESIDUAL INTEREST OIESEL o% 4147,000 $137,000 4128,000 $119,000 $111,000 $105,000 458,000 492,000 405,000 460,000 475,000 470,000 928,000 418,000 43,000

38 RES. OEPRECIATION DIESEL 0% 9244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 9244,000 $244,000 $195,000

39 TOTAL POWER COST $2,801.485 92,894,254 42,932,075 $2,973,904 3,010,791 33,060,320 43,099,701 $3,139.662 $3,179,328 33,172,224 93,019,845 93,063,200 $3,088,357 93,110,324

40  TOTAL COST KWH 0.0789 0.0771 0.0768 0.0765 0.07682 0.0760 0.0758 0.0758 0.0755 0.0742 0.0697

0.0697 0.0688

0.0687

0.0888

0.0688

93,146,112 83,194,787 93,246,811 93,299,056 93,352,248 33,406,082
0.

0.0689

691 0.0892
NNUAL SAVINGS

$1.4689,373  $1,78 41,452,780 35,381 81,417,663 31,399,333 31,380,487 31,360,794
42 TOTAL SAVINGS FOR STUDY PERIOD 427,523,748
*BASED ON MLAP MID CASE + 1 MILL FOR WHEELING {ML&P) LETTER FEBRARY 1994--*  BASED ON_INFORMATION PROVIDED 8Y CHUGACH (DECEMBER 1993)
e —— s ———— - — —

$1,340,268 91,319,838  $1,296,453 91,273,055

$1,248,665 $1,223.200 31,196,719 $1,169,008

$1,150,034

* * *SAVINGS COMPARING CASE 1 _TO CASE 2,
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC
DIESEL EXPANSION CASE ASSUMPTIONS
General rate of inflation 2.75%.
Add three operators in 1999.

Add three-man maintenance crew. One each 1999, 2000, and 2001 for meduim-high
case. (add two for medium-low)

New diesel cost $1,112 in 1992 dollars, interest 6.5%, 20 year life, no salvage for
depreciation.

New diesel O&M 1% of capital cost.
Load forecast assumes Beck mwh.

Fuel efficiency:

1995-96 13
1997 14.5
1998 15

1999-2017 15.5

Glennallen and Valdez maintenance on units set at $50,000/year each plant. Indexed to
inflation.

Assume diesel units are added in 1995, 1996, 1997, 1998, and 2004.

Exhibit A8



10.

11.

COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC
ALLISON LAKE ASSUMPTIONS

Use Beck load forecast assumptions as to resource output.

General rate of inflation 2.75%.

Inflate Solomon Gulch power cost at rate of inflation for O&M component only.

Assume reduction of 1.5 operators in 1999.

Assume diesel units added in 1996, 1997, 1998, and 1999.
Assume Beck cost of power analysis as to project cost.
Assume 50-year life for depreciation.

Assume 6%, 35-year loan (see attached .amortization schedule).

Assume maintenance on new diesels at 1% of cost.

New diesel cost $1,112kw in 1992 dollars, interest 6.5%, 20-year life, no salvage for

depreciation.

Glennallen and Valdez maintenance on units set at $50,000/year each plant. Indexed to

inflation.

Exhibit A9



COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC
INTERTIE ASSUMPTIONS

Project Cost
$52.1 million per Beck cost of power analysis.
Project Finance
State loan 50-year, 0%, $35 million
REA loan 35-year, 6%, $17.1 million
Cost of Power
Nonfirm 3.5¢ in 1998
Firm 5.6¢ in 1998
General rate of inflation 2.75%
Assume two standby diesel operators
Assume diesel O&M $100,000/year in 1995

- Assume 50-year life, no salvage for depreciation

Assume intertie O&M per Beck study

Exhibit A10



COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC

AMORTIZATION SCHEDULE
DEPRECIATION
SUTTON/GLENNALLEN LINE SUPP 35,000,000 17,154,423 52,154,423
50 35 50
700,000 490,126 1,043,088
PRINCIPAL 17,154,423
INTEREST RATE 6.0%
TERM 35
PAYMENT (1,183,206.75)
YEAR PAYMENT INTEREST PRINCIPAL BALANCE
: 17,154,423
1 1,183,207 1,029,265 153,941 17,000,482
2 1,183,207 1,020,029 163,178 16,837,304
3 1,183,207 1,010,238 172,969 16,664,335
4 1,183,207 999,860 183,347 16,480,989
5 1,183,207 988,859 194,347 16,286,641
6 1,183,207 977,198 206,008 16,080,633
7 1,183,207 964,838 218,369 15,862,264
8 1,183,207 951,736 231,471 15,630,793
9 1,183,207 937,848 245,359 15,385,434
10 1,183,207 923,126 260,081 15,125,353
11 1,183,207 907,521 275,686 14,849,668
12 1,183,207 890,980 292,227 14,557,441
13 1,183,207 873,446 309,760 14,247,681
14 1,183,207 - 854,861 328,346 13,919,335
15 1,183,207 835,160 348,047 13,571,288
16 1,183,207 814,277 368,929 13,202,359
17 1,183,207 792,142 391,065 12,811,294
18 1,183,207 768,678 414,529 12,396,764
19 1,183,207 - 743,806 439,401 11,957,364
20 1,183,207 717,442 465,765 11,491,599
21 1,183,207 689,496 493,711 10,997,888
22 1,183,207 659,873 523,333' 10,474,554
23 1,183,207 628,473 554,733 9,919,821
24 1,183,207 595,189 588,018 9,331,803,
25 1,183,207 559,908 623,299 8,708,505
26 1,183,207 522,510 660,696 8,047,808
27 1,183,207 482,868 700,338 7,347,470
28 1,183,207 440,848 742,359 6,605,111
29 1,183,207 396,307 786,900 5,818,211
30 1,183,207 349,093 834,114 4,984,097
31 1,183,207 299,046 884,161 4,099,936
32 1,183,207 245,996 937,211 3,162,726
33 1,183,207 189,764 993,443 2,169,283
34 1,183,207 130,157 1,053,050 1,116,233
35 1,183,207 66,974 1,116,233 , 0
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC

AMORTIZATION SCHEDULE
ALLISON LAKE
PRINCIPAL 52,296,000
INTEREST RATE 6.0%
TERM 35
PAYMENT (3,607,056.93)
DEPRECIATION 1,045,920 50 YEARS
INTEREST
YEAR PAYMENT PRINCIPAL BALANCE
52,296,000
1 3,607,057 3,137,760 469,297 51,826,703
2 3,607,057 3,109,602 497,455 51,329,248
3 3,607,057 3,079,755 527,302 50,801,946
4 3,607,057 3,048,117 558,940 50,243,006
5 3,607,057 3,014,580 592,477 49,650,530
6 3,607,057 2,979,032 628,025 49,022,504
7 3,607,057 2,941,350 665,707 48,356,798
8 3,607,057 2,901,408 705,649 47,651,149
9 3,607,057 2,859,069 747,988 46,903,161
10 3,607,057 2,814,190 792,867 46,110,293
11 3,607,057 2,766,618 840,439 45,269,854
12 3,607,057 2,716,191 890,866 44,378,988
13 3,607,057 2,662,739 944,318 43,434,671
14 3,607,057 2,606,080 1,000,977 42,433,694
15 3,607,057 2,546,022 1,061,035 41,372,659
16 3,607,057 2,482,360 1,124,697 40,247,961
17 3,607,057 2,414,878 1,192,179 39,055,782
18 3,607,057 2,343,347 1,263,710 37,792,072
19 3,607,057 2,267,524 1,339,533 36,452,540
20 3,607,057 2,187,152 1,419,905 35,032,635
21 3,607,057 2,101,958 1,505,099 33,527,536
22 3,607,057 2,011,652 1,595,405 31,932,131
23 3,607,057 1,915,928 1,691,129 30,241,002
24 3,607,057 1,814,460 1,792,597 28,448,406
25 3,607,057 1,706,904 1,900,153 26,548,253
26 3,607,057 1,592,895 2,014,162 24,534,091
27 3,607,057 1,472,045 2,135,011 22,399,080
28 3,607,057 1,343,945 2,263,112 20,135,968
29 3,607,057 1,208,158 2,398,899 17,737,069
30 3,607,057 1,064,224 2,542,833 15,194,236
31 3,607,057 911,654 2,695,403 12,498,833
32 3,607,057 749,930 2,857,127 9,641,706
33 3,607,057 578,502 3,028,555 6,613,152
34 3,607,057 396,789 3,210,268 3,402,884
35 3,607,057 204,173 3,402,884 0
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC
DIESEL CASE ASSUMPTIONS

1992 PRICE PER KW

INFLATE AT

1993
1994
1995
1996
1997
1998
1999
2000
2001
2002
2003
2004
2005

1,112

3.5%

1,151
1,191
1,233
1,276
1,321
1,367
1,415

1,464 -

1,516
1,569
1,623
1,680
1,739

1,112
5.0%

1,168
1,226
1,287
1,352
1,419
1,490
1,565

- 1,643

1,725
1,811
1,902
1,997
2,097

COST FOR 2150 KW
2,474,478 2,510,340
2,561,085 2,635,857
2,650,723 2,767,650
2,743,498 2,906,032
2,839,520 3,051,334
2,938,904 3,203,901
3,041,765 3,364,096
3,148,227 3,532,300
3,258,415 3,708,915
3,372,460 3,894,361
3,490,496 4,089,079
3,612,663 4,293,533
3,739,106 4,508,210
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC

AMORTIZATION SCHEDULE
YEAR ACQUIRED
PRINCIPAL
INTEREST RATE
TERM
PAYMENT
ANN DEPREC
COST ESCALATOR

YEAR PAYMENT
1 240,396
2 240,396
3 240,396
4 240,396
5 240,396
6 240,396
7 240,396
8 240,396
9 240,396

10 240,396
3 240,396
12 240,396
13 240,396
14 240,396
15 240,396
16 240,396
17 240,396
18 240,396
19 240,396
20 240,396

1995

2,648,800
6.5%
20
(240,395.54)
132,440
3%

INTEREST

172,172
167,737
163,015
157,985
152,628
146,923
140,848
134,377
127,486
120,147
112,331
104,006
95,141
85,700
75,644
64,935
53,531
41,384
28,449
14,672

PRINCIPAL

68,224
72,658
77,381
82,411
87,767
93,472
99,548
106,018
112,910
120,249
128,065
136,389
145,254
154,696
164,751
175,460
186,865
199,011
211,947
225,724

BALANCE
2,648,800
2,580,576
2,507,918
2,430,538
2,348,127
2,260,360
2,166,887 -
2,067,340
1,961,321
1,848,412
1,728,163
1,600,098
1,463,709
1,318,454
1,163,758

999,007
823,547
636,682
437,670
225,724

0
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC

AMORTIZATION SCHEDULE
YEAR ACQUIRED
PRINCIPAL
INTEREST RATE
TERM
PAYMENT
ANN DEPREC
COST ESCALATOR

YEAR PAYMENT
1 248,981
2 248,981
3 248,981
4 248,981
5 248,981
6 248,981
7 248,981
8 248,981
9 248,981

10 248,981
11 248,981
12 248,981
13 248,981
14 248,981
15 248,981
16 248,981
17 248,981
18 248,981
19 248,981
20 248,981

1996
2,743,400
6.5%

, 20
(248,981.10)
137,170

3%

INTEREST

178,321
173,728
168,837
163,627
158,079
152,17
145,878
139,176
132,039
124,438
116,342
107,721
98,539
88,760
78,346
67,255
55,442
42,862
29,465
15,196

PRINCIPAL

70,660

75,253

80,144

85,354

90,902

96,810
103,103
109,805
116,942
124,543
132,639
141,260
150,442
160,221
170,635
181,727
193,539
206,119
219,516
233,785

BALANCE
2,743,400
2,672,740
2,597,487
2,517,342
2,431,989
2,341,087
2,244,276
2,141,173
2,031,368
1,914,426
1,789,883
1,657,244
1,515,984
1,365,542
1,205,321
1,034,686

852,959
659,420
453,302
233,785

0
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. COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC

AMORTIZATION SCHEDULE
YEAR ACQUIRED
PRINCIPAL
INTEREST RATE
TERM
PAYMENT
ANN DEPREC
COST ESCALATOR

YEAR PAYMENT
1 257,762
2 257,762
3 257,762
4 257,762
5 257,762
6 257,762
7 257,762
8 257,762
9 257,762

10 257,762
11 257,762
12 257,762
13 257,762
14 257,762
15 257,762
16 257,762
17 257,762
18 257,762
19 257,762
20 257,762

1997
2,840,150

6.5%

20

(257,761.78)
142,008

3%

INTEREST

184,610
179,855
174,791
169,398
163,654
157,537
151,023
144,085
136,695
128,826
120,445
111,520
102,014
91,890
81,109
69,626
57,398
44,374
30,504
15,732

PRINCIPAL

73,152

77,907

82,971

88,364

94,108
100,225
106,739
113,677
121,066
128,936
137,316
146,242
155,748
165,871
176,653
188,135
200,364
213,388
227,258
242,030

BALANCE
2,840,150
2,766,998
2,689,091
2,606,120
2,517,756
2,423,649
2,323,424
2,216,685
2,103,008
1,981,941
1,853,006
1,715,689
1,569,447
1,413,700
1,247,828
1,071,175

883,040
682,676
469,288
242,030

0
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC

AMORTIZATION SCHEDULE
YEAR ACQUIRED
PRINCIPAL
INTEREST RATE
TERM
PAYMENT
ANN DEPREC
COST ESCALATOR

YEAR PAYMENT
1 266,738
2 266,738
3 266,738
4 266,738
5 266,738
6 266,738
7 266,738
8 266,738
9 266,738

10 266,738
11 266,738
12 266,738
13 266,738
14 266,738
15 266,738
16 266,738
17 266,738
18 266,738
19 266,738
20 266,738

1998
2,939,050

6.5%

20

(266,737.58)
146,953

3%

INTEREST

191,038
186,118
180,878
175,297
169,353
163,023
156,281
149,102
141,456
133,312
124,640
115,403
105,566
95,090
83,933
72,051
59,396
45919
31,566
16,280

PRINCIPAL

75,699

80,620

85,860

91,441

97,385
103,715
110,456
117,636
125,282
133,425
142,098
151,334
161,171
171,647
182,804
194,687
207,341
220,818
235,172
250,458

BALANCE
2,939,050
2,863,351
2,782,731
2,696,871
2,605,430
2,508,045
2,404,331
2,293,874
2,176,239
2,050,957
1,917,531
1,775,433
1,624,099
1,462,928
1,291,280
1,108,476

913,789
706,448
485,629
250,458

0
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COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC

AMORTIZATION SCHEDULE
YEAR ACQUIRED
PRINCIPAL
INTEREST RATE
TERM
PAYMENT
ANN DEPREC
COST ESCALATOR

YEAR PAYMENT
1 327,812
2 327,812
3 327,812
4 327,812
5 327,812
6 327,812
7 327,812
8 327,812
9 327,812

10 327,812
11 327,812
12 327,812
13 327,812
14 327,812
15 327,812
16 327,812
17 327,812
18 327,812
19 327,812
20 327,812

2004
3,612,000

6.5%

20

(327,812.10)
180,600

3%

INTEREST

234,780
228,733
222,293
215,434
208,129
200,350
192,065
183,241
173,844
163,836
153,178
141,827
129,738
116,863
103,151

88,548

72,996

56,433

38,794

20,007

PRINCIPAL

93,032

99,079
105,519
112,378
119,683
127,462
135,747
144,571
153,968
163,976
174,634
185,985
198,074
210,949
224,661
239,264
254,816
271,379
289,019
307,805

BALANCE
3,612,000
3,518,968
3,419,889
3,314,369
3,201,991
3,082,309
2,954,847
2,819,100
2,674,529
2,520,561
2,356,586
2,181,951
1,995,966
1,797,892
1,586,943
1,362,282
1,123,018

868,202
596,823
307,805

0



1993
1994
1995
1996

1993
1994
1995
1996
1997
2004

COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC

LOAD FORECAST RESULTS
NUMBER OF SERVICES
BECK CVEA CVEA
MED LOW MED HIGH HIGH PRS ACTUAL
2,912 2,912 2,913 2,893 2,943
2,959 2,959 2,986 2,957 :
3,017 3,017 3,071 3,030
3,076 3,076 3,157 3,112
PETRO STAR DEMAND (KW)
BECK CVEA CVEA
MED LOW MED HIGH HIGH PRS ACTUAL
1,600 1,600 1,600 2,375 1,800
1,900 1,900 1,900 2,375
2,400 2,400 2,400 2,375
2,700 2,700 2,700 2,375
3,000 3,000 3,000 2,375
3,000 5,500 5,500 2,375
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Number of Active Services
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CHUGACH ELECTRIC

ASSQCIATION, INC.

DAVID L. HIGHERS

Geanerol Manager

March 14, 1994

Mr. Clayton Hurless

Gencral Manager ~
Copper Valley Electric Association, Inc,
P.O.Box 4S8

Glennallen, AK 99588-0045

Subject: Wholesale Power Provision/CVEA Intertie
Dear Clayton:

Chugach has previously provided the conceptual framework for provision of wholesale power to
Copper Valley Electric Association. Tom Lovas, Chugach’s Manager of Planning and Rates made
an oral presentation of the concepts to the CVEA Board at the December 3, 1993 special board
mecting in Valdez. The purpose of this lotrer is two-fold: 1) io indicate our continuing imterest in
working with CVEA 1o develop a2 mutually beneficial power supply arrangement; and, 2) to affirm
the cost estimates associated with the concepts discussed at that meeting,

Chugach is committed to providing cost-effective wholesale and retail energy today and into the
future. We wish 10 be considered a resource to CVEA, and arc prepared to assist CVEA in securing
long-term power supplies. In that vein, we have submitted formal comments on the draft CVEA
Intertie Feasibility Study that support the development of the transmission line accessing Railbelt
power supplies and we stand ready to provide additional assistance at your request. The
memorandum of understanding we previously provided to you will support the dedication of
Chugach's resources toward the development of ar appropriate arrangement.

As we indicated in December, our preference is for a firm power sale. A firm power arrangement
provides the assurance an adequate and continuous supply for CVEA members. Further, it would

_provide 2 basis for development of future loads, such as expansion to serve the Alyeska terminal.
Finally, it would provide security for Chugach investment in the generation and transmission
facilities necessary 10 serve CVEA.

Preliminary analysis compieted by Chugach staff indicates that CVEA's overall cost of power could
potentially be reduced significantly by entering inta 2 net requirements power supply arrangemen:
with Chugach Net requirements means provision of all power required in cxcess of that produced
by Solomon Guich which is currently purchased directly by CVEA. Under a net requirements
arrangement, Chugach could participate in the construction of the CVEA intertie in such a way thar
the costs of the imertie would be included in the generation and transmission cost pocl of Clrigach.

5404 Minnesota Drive » RO, Box 195300 » Anchomage, Algska 99519-6300
Phone 907-563-7494 ¢ FAX 907-562-C027
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-

Mr. Clayton Hurless March 14, 1994
Wholesale Power Provision/CVEA Intertie Page 2

The initial cost of such net requirements power delivered to the Pump Station 11 substation, with
an intertie construction cost of $40 million, was estimated at approximately 5.4 ¢/kWh beginning
in 1996. This assumes that the total cost cf the CVEA mtertie (i.e., state loan, any additional
financing and cperation and maintenance expenses) would be included in Chugach's generation and
transnuseion costs and aliocated among ail Chugach firm power customers. If the CONSTRICTON Cost
s increased to the RW. Beck estimate of $52 million, the cost of power under that type of
arrangement woilld increase to around 5.5 ¢/kWh in 1996, With firm, net requirements service,
CVEA will, of course, be eligible for capital credits in the same fashion as other wholesale
customers,

Under the net requirements arrangement with Chugach participating in the interties in that fashion,
we estimate that the break-even point for existing Chugach customers wouid be between 4 and 6
years following the completion of the line. We do not consider that period to be unreasonable for
2 power supply arrangement that could extend, theoretically, for the economic life of the
transmission line.

Chugach could, alternatively, provide net requirements. for CVEA without pooling the cost of the
line, delivered to O'Neill, ar a rate on the order of 5.1 #/kWh in 1996. In this alternative, CVEA
waould shoulder the entire burden of the intertie costs.

However, if CVEA were to shoulder the entire burden of the intertie costs, CVEA would presumably
look to non-assured, interruptible power delivered to O'Neill substation at 2 lower cost of around
3.5 ¢/kWh (in 1996). We are not particularly interested in providing non-firm service. Furthermore,
our esumates indicated that CVEA would see much greater potential interconnection benefits from
net requitements and pooled transmission costs than from non-firm service. In the event of
interruptible power provision, we would be unabie to obligate our system to CVEA, and there would
be 10 guarantee of power deliveries. Non-assured supplies or limited service obligations on the part
of Chugach (or any other railbelt utility) would likely constrain CVEA's ability to negotiate for the

Alyeska terminal load or, perhaps, other potential and significant sales opportumnities,

The estimates in this letter are projected rates under alternative concepts for supplying power to
CVEA. Before we formally offer to contract we would like to discuss these and any othar concepts
and methodolagies in detail. Of course, approval of the Chugach board and the APTIC will be
required. T trust this information is heipful to your consideration of a power supply arrangemen,
Please let me know if aay other information would assist you in considering our proposed
memorandiurn of understanding. We seek to be CVEA's supplier of choice, and support your efforts

ta secure low-cost power for your members.
Sincerely,
CHUGACH ELECTRIC ASSOCIATION, INC.

ﬂ” Davi’d L. gghers | | |

- General Manager
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SENT BY:
7 APUC No. & 21st Revision Sheec No. _939 RECEIVED
c
ancelling Nov 131953
20th Revision Sheat No. _99 State of Alaska

CHUGACH ELECTRIC ASSOCIATION. INC.

“iehlie Utllities Commigaie -

Available to either "All Zower Requirements" or "Partial

{ Requirements* wholesaie customers wno have long-term special
|contracts with Chugach which have ceen spproved by the APRUC.
Availakle frem Chugach's incsgrated transmission System at various
poinces of deiivery.

Cugtcmer Charga: 5150.00 per Meter

Energy Charge: ‘ - ,

Demand Charge:

Premium Demand Charga:

Bl

SALES FOR RESALE 1

\ol 7 - sa i

AZGLT d/b/a Homer Eleczrie Assoc., Inc. $0.01196 ver kWh
All Other Wholesale Customers 50.0117¢4 per kWh

[T

AEG&T d4d/b/z Matanuska Slectyse Assoc., Inc. §16.65 per ki
AEG&T d/b/a Homer Zlecz=xic Asscc., Ine. 510.60 per kw
City of Seward S$12.40 per kW

1=t d-y

r

AEG&T d/b/a Homer Electric assoc., Inc. $12.98 per kW

lling Demand: For "Ail Jequiramenrcgt consumers, the billing
cemand spall ¢

billing month. For "Parrial Requirements* consumers, the menthly
billing demans will be t:e demand level specified in che
Consumax's conrtract wita Chugach. ~he premium demand charge will
be applisd tc each kW of peak demanc in excess of the contrace
Tapacity, if Chugach suppliss cha Power to meet the excess demand.

Fower Factor: The custemer will make 3z rezscnable effores to

e the maximum 15-minure integrared demand in the

maintain unity power factor, Demand chargeg will be adjuated Lo
correct for average power factors lass than 90%. Such adjustments
will be made by increasing the measured demand 1% for each i% by
which the average power fzctor is less char 90% ilagging.

Fuel and Purchased Power Tast Adiustment: In accerdance with

Tariff sSheet Nos. 50 - 95, a surcharge or credit will be applied to
each billing for service rendersd under this schedula to reflact
increases or decreases is fuel and rurchased power expenses.

Tariff Advice No. 151-8 Effectiva: 01/01/9s _

Chugach Electric Association. Ime.
2. 0. 1 A Alaska 99519-6300

A d

Py

Titla: Genaral Mansger

N o . A
Ravwsd 1. Y anasre
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RECEIVED
MOV 151993

Stata af Alaska
Aublic Utitities Commission

APUC No. A _27th Revisgion Sheet No. a4

Canceiling

268th Revision

Shaat Ne. _ 94

CHUGATH ELECTRIC ASSOCIATION, >NC. i

“EL AND PURCHASED POWER CCST ADJUSTMENT FACTCOR

Pracdicced Total Ffuel = Purchased Eower Costs

[

$5,534,13:

$3.985.355

€... Predicted costs for the quarter beginning January i, 1994: _
H
Calcuylation of ;
Predicted Costs :
Estimaced Cost All Classes

Saureca Quantities Per tmir Exeept REA HBA Omly

a) 3aluga Gac - Her's 4,R3A, 71852 £0.7833 §3,83&,764 $3,836, 754
b; Jdern:ce Laxe Gas - Mcf's 3Q,205 32.5900 547,872 537.873 i
c Interrac-cnal Gas - ML s 37,367 52.2200 582,955 582,958 :
4}  Purch Power-Eklutma - Muh 21,959 $17.0000  $424,983  $424,983
e; furch Power-3radley - Mwh Ec, 386 --- 51,5€8,17¢ -——- 5
£}  Purch Power - AMLP - HWh z 50.0000 sQ s
g Tuel Cil ‘ $0 30 !
al Oehaer Durchacee $0 $0 .

i Alaaka Interrtie Expenac 512,000 $12,000

1 Aheeiing Revenue Credit {125,000 {$120,000}

i Zeoromy Margins Credi: 18315,2107 ($319,210)

Vol

a. Less: HER ASsigned Zests (L .2 S836,434 -
2. Precicted Fuel & Purchased DPower Ccogrcz 74,697,657 $3,965,355
+. Predicted MWn Generation & Furchages S41,831.1 541,931.1
4. Le=ss Puxrch Fower - Bradley Lake - 55,886.4
b. lLess HER at Generation 102,524.0 .--
5. Net 2redicted MWh Gemeraticm & Purchases 439,407.0 4868,044.7
€. Pradictad Cost/MWh at Generator 510.€5099 $8.15842
Retail MBEA/SES AER
7. Projected Balaace: January 1, 1924 15324,572) (816l,234) (31a0,261)
8. Fredicrted Cost/MWh at Generator $10.68098 $10.6909% §8.15842
9. Pradicted Line LOSs Fastor 5.340% 5.21%% 5.219%
10. Predicted Cost/tMwn Sold S11-26192 S11.24855 58.58420 :
1.. 2redicted MWh Sales 271,216.2 144.459.1 97,438.7 !
12. Predicted Fuel & Purch. Power Costs 33,302,418 L,0¢5,01% $836,43%
13. Predicted MWn Sales 271,216.2 144,459.1 $7,438.7
l4. Base Fuel Cost/Mwh $6.50498 $6.18332 §6.1B332
15. Base Rate Fuel C35t Recovery i, /04, 450 P8I3, 237 volcs, 485
16. Tuel TosSts t¢ be Recoverea $985,587 S$570,543 533,678
17. ?redictad Mwh sales 271,216.2 144,459.1 97,438.7
18. Fuel Adjustment Factor/kwh $0.00358 50.00335  30.000%6
Tariff Advice No. 150-8 ‘Effectiva: 01/01/34 |

Title:

Chugach Elerrric Associaction, Inec.
g Alasks 99519-6300

_General Manazer




COPPER VALLEY ELECTRIC ASSOCIATION, INC.
P.O. BOX 45 GLENNALLEN, ALASKA 99588-0045

Glennallen (907) 822-3211
Valdez (907) 835-4301
Telefax # (907) 822-5586 RECEVED
APR 01 1994
March 29, 1994 | Bivision oF ENERGY,/DCRA

Mr. Herv Hensley

Division of Energy

Department of Community & Regional Affairs
333 West 4th Avenue, Suite 220

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2341

Dear Herv:
Enclosed are the corrected spreadsheets on the cost comparisons of the resource options I
delivered on Friday. The inflation rate on the cost of purchase power was erroneously

calculated and has been corrected on the enclosed sheets.

Sorry for any inconvenience this error may have caused. Give me a call if you have any
questions.

Yoﬁrs truly,

Clayton Hurless
General Manager

c:\wp\cdh\94-050.jw

SERVING MEMBER-OWNERS IN THE COPPER RIVER BASIN AND VALDEZ



Revised table from page 2 of March 22, 1994, letter as a result of changed resource outputs.

Diesel 12.6 | 14.2 18.5 | 14.5
Allison Lake 18.8 | 20.6 19.9 | 17.2
Intertie (nonfirm) 10.3 9.1
Intertie (firm) 102 | 7.5 126 | 85
UMEOW = 0 e T
Diesel 129 i 16.1 19.6 i 17.4
Allison Lake 20.6 | 24.0 19.6 | 21.6
Intertie (nonfirm) i11.7 o111
| Intertie (firm) 112 | 7.8 133 | 89

C:\WPDOCS\CDH\REVTABLE



(A 1V nauyxg

SUMCOMP.XLS

FILE: SUMCOMP. MARCH 28, 1994 SUMMARY OF COST COMPARISONS OF ALTERNATIVE POWER SUPPLY OPTIONS
MEOQIUM HIGH LOAD-MEDIUM FUEL
2 YEAR 1938 1999 2000 2001 2003 2004 2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2003 2014 2015 2016
3 SUPPLEMENTARY KWH REQUIRED 38,999 42,799 46,574 50,386 5 57,516 61,012 61,622 62,230 62,842 63,459 64,084 64,717 65,359 66,007 66.665 67,317 67,972 68,631

5 UNIT COST OF POWER---—- ALL VALUES EXPRESSED IN LINES 6,7,8 &9 ARE IN $ KWH
6 DIESEL EXP. COST OF POWER $0.1496 90.1450 $0.1420 90.1399 $0.1368  $0.1341  $0.1395 $0.1410 $0.1425 $0.1433 $0.1419  $0.1436  30.1451 $0.1464  $0.148t  $0.1499  $0.1519  $0.1520 $0.1523  $0.1528
7 ALLISON LAKE POWER COST $0.1383  $0.1284 $0.2064 $0.1957 $0.1872 $0.1802 30.1768 3$0.1766 $0.1764 $0.1755 $0.1724 $0.1723 30.1718 $0.1716 $0.1714  $0.1771  $0.1715 $0.1716  $0.1697 - 30.16082
8 INTERTIE--- NON-FIRM---NON-INTEG. $0.1137  $0.1077 $0.1028 $0.0988 $0.0957 $0.0834 $0.0914 $0.0921 $0.0927 3$0.0927 $0.0904 $0.0912 3$0.0915 $0.0923 $0.0931 $0.0941 $0.0952 $0.0963 $0.0975 $0.0988
1RM--INTEGRATED .0748  30.0747 49 $0.0753 $0.0761 . $40.0783  $0.0799 30.05117 40.0828 .| 50.028 $0.0853 $0.0874  $0.0895 50 0919 50 0943 $0.0965 $0.0994  $0.1021
F: Fa o x ik < -~ 3 - » .

11 ANNUAL LL VALUES EXPRESSED IN LINES 12,13,14 & 15 ARE IN $ ANNUALLY {000}

12 DIESEL CASE (L3 x L6) $5,834 86,208 96,814 37,049  $7,376  $7,713 8,511 48,689  $8,868  $9,005  $9,005  $9,202 39,390  $9,569  $9,776 49,993 $10,226 $10,332 $10,453  $10,588

13 ALLISON LAKE {L3 x L7} $5,394  $5410 49,813 49,861 $10,109 $10,364 410,787 $10,862 $10,977 $11,029 410,940 $11,042 $11,105 811,216 $11,314 $11.809 $11,545 $11,664 $11,647 §11,666

14 INTERTIE-NON-INTEG. {L3 x L8) $4,434 84,600 84,786 94,978 $5,168  $5372  $5578 85675 85769 95825 85737 85844 95922  $8,033  $6,145  $8,273  $6,409  $6,548  $6,692  $6,846
NTEGRATED (L3 xL9) $2,917 83,197  $3.488 93,794 94,109 94420 44,765 94,924 95084 45203 85,185 ss 370 A 85712 95908 86127 _ $6.348  $6.580

b

A £ i S )
ANNUAL SAVINGS- -NDN-\NTEGRATED INTERT] ALL VALUES EXPRESSED IN $'s ANNUALLY {000}
18 INTERTIE TO DIESEL {L12-L14} 41,400 $1,596 $1,826 $2,07¢ $2,209 $2.341 $2,935 43,013 43,099 $3,180 $3,268 $3,358 $3,469 $3,536 $3,630 43,720 $3,817 $3,788 $3,761 43,742
19 INTERTIE TO ALLISON LAKE (U -L14) 4959 $800 44,825 44,882 44,941 94 992 45,21 45,207 45,209 $5,203 45,204 45, 197 $5,168 $5,136 $6,118 $4, 955 $4,809

3 ; 4 34
TEGRATED INTEATIE—-ALL VALUES EXPRESSED IN §'s ANNUALLY {000)
22 INTERTIE TO DEISEL ({L12-L15) 42,917 43,009 43,125 43,255 $3,267 $3.284 43,746 $3,765 43,784 $3,802 43,820 $3.832 $3.870 43.858 43,868 $3.867 43,877 $3,752 $3.63% $3,513

INTERTIE TO ALLISON LAKE {L13-L15) $2,476 42,213 $6,124 46,068 45,999 $5,938 48.022 $5,959 45,893 $5,825 $5,756 $5,671 B $5,503 $5,406 45,683 $5,197 $5,084 $4,825 $4,580

MEDIUM LOW LOAD--MEDIUM FUEL

YEAR . 1998 1999 2000 2001 2002 2003 2004 2008 2008 2007 2008 2009 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016

SUPPLEMENTARV KWH REQUIRED 38909 37543 38188 38898 39839 40282 40900 41509 421 'B 42729 43347 43972 45246 45895 46553 47207 47865 4852
3 e : Ty b 3 e 3 ) qr

RS B R e R T e e e

UNIT COST OF POWER- ALL VALUES EXPRESSED IN $'s KWH

29 DEISEL EXPANSION CASE $0.1550 $0.1577 $0.1611 $0.1615 $0.1819 $0.1627 $0.1747 40.1755 $0.1762 $0.1760 40.1725 $0.1738  $0.1745 $0.1749 $0.1759 $0.1772 $40.1768 $0.1773 $0.1763 $40.1757
30 ALLISON LAKE CASE 40.1431 40.1366 $0.2398 $0.2370  $0.2342 $0.2320  $0.2337 $0.23t7 $0.2298 $0.2269 $0.2207 $0.2190 $0.2165 $0.2149 §$0.213% $0.2117 $0.2103 $0.2089 $0.2048 $0.2009
31 INTERTIE-CL OR NF-NON INTEGRATED $0.1182 $0.1177 $0.1172 40.1187 $0.1163 $0.1162 90.11861 $0.1162 $0.1162 80,1153 30.1110 $0.1114 $0.1109 $0.1112 $0.1115 40,4121 $0.1127 $0.1135 $0.1142 40.1153

INTERT!E FlR ‘INTEGRATED 50 0759 $0.0771 $0.1 0784 30 0797 90 0810 $0.0826 50 0841 !O 0858 QO 0875 $0.! 0832 QO 0856 $0.0876 $0.0888 $0. 0909 $0.0929 50 0952 $0.! 0977 $0. 1002 $0.1028 $0.1055

X s .
34 ANNUAL COST OF POWER-ALL VALUIES EXPRESSED IN §'s ANNUALLY (000}

35 DIESEL CASE (L26xL29) $5, 721 $5,921 $6,152 $6,282 46,418 46,554 $7,148 $7,285 47,421 47,477 $7,784 47,914 $8.073 $8.249 48,431 $8.486 $8,556 48,644
36 ALLISON LAKE (L26xL30} 46,282 $5,128 49,157 $9.219 49,283 $9,345 49,558 $9.618 49.679 49,567 $9,657 $9.723 $9,780 49,855 $9.928 $9,999 49,939 $9.884
37 INTERTIE--NON INTEGRATED {L28xL31) $4,363 44,419 44,478 $4,539 $4,610 $4.681 44,748 $4.823 44,694 $4.812 $4,947 45,117 $5,219 $5,320 45,433 45,642 $5.672

42,895 42, 994 43,100

INTERTIE INTEG RATED {L26xL32}

63 211

5,440

$2,801 43,327 $3,961 44,812 $4,796 44,989 $5,190
g 2 = . : » gy e

s

$4,284 $4,432

ok bk 84

f‘?

T gy : 2
40 ANNUAL SAVINGS -NON lNTEGRATED |NTERTI€~~~ALL VALUES EXPRESED lN $'s ANNUALLY (000)
41 INTERTIE TO DIESEL (L35-L37) 41,359 41,502 $1,876 $1,743 41,808 41,873 42,397 $2,461 $2,527 42,594 42,666 42,735 $2,837 $2.882 $2,958 43,031 43111 43,054 $3.014 $2.97

34, 682 $4,679 44,810 $4,607

42 INTERT{E TO ALLISON LAKE {L38-L37)

$919

$710 $4,731 $4,692 $4,637

54,397

54 663
5 2

L v
44 ANNUAL SAVINGS--INTEGRATED INTERTI| LL VALUES EXPRESSED N $'s ANNUALLY {000)
45 INTERTIE TO DIESEL (L35-L38) $2,920 $3,026 43,158 43,182 $3,207 $3.227 $3,706 $3.723 $3,736 43,752 43,767 43,782 43,823 $3,801 $3.809 43,817 $3,819 $3.690 43,567 43,454

INTERTIE TO ALLISON LAKE {L36-L38) $2,480 42,234 $6,164 $6,119 $6.073 $6,018 $6,119 $6,058 45,993 $5,927 $5,856 45,778 $6,696 $5.611 $6,617 45,423 $6,316 $6,203 $4,950 $4.693
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SUTTON TO GLENNALLEN 138 KV INTERTIE-POWER COST ANALYSIS--NON-INTEGRATED CAPACITY LEASE OR ECONOMY ENERGY VS INTEGRATED FIRM ENERGY TR
JANUARY, 21, 1994  REVISED 3/28/94

2

3 ASSUMFTIONS .

4 INFLATION ADJUSTED 102.75% ANN. PAY,

5 50 YEAR, ZERO INT. LOAN $35.0 MILLION 4700,000

& 35 YEAR, 8.00% LOAN $17.1 MILLION 91,183,207

7 TOTAL COST OF LINE 952.1 MILLION 41,883,207 . .

8 POWER COST CUNF 1998%'s (KWH)* 40,035 CAPACITY LEASE OR ECONOMY ENERGY--INCLUDES 1 MILL KWH FOR WHEELING TO MEA

9 POWER COST--FIRM1998 $'s (KWH)** $0.056 INTEGRATED INTO RAILBELT SYSTEM ~INCLUDES 1 MILL KWH FOR WHEELING TO MEA

10 YEAR 1398 1999 2000 2001 2002 2003 2004 2008 2006 2007 2008 2003 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017
12 CASE 1A-- NON-FIRM--MEDIUM HIGH LOAD-- (NOT INTEGRATED)

13 POWER COST (KWH) 40.0350 90.0380 40.0370 40.0380 30.0390 $0.0401 $0.0412 $0.0423 $0.0435 40,0447 $0.0459 $0.0472 $0.0485 40.0459 40.0512 30.0528 40.0540 30.0555 $0.057¢0 40.0586
14 SUPPL. KWH REQ. 38,999,000 42,779,000 46,574,000 50,366,000 54,000.000 57.516,000 81,012,000 61,622,000 62,230,000 62,842,000 63,459,000 64,084,000 64,717,000 65,353,000 68,007,000 686,665,000 87.317,000 67,972,000 68,631,000 69,295,000
15 OEPRECIATION INFLAT, $1,043,086  $1,043,098 41,043,088 41,043,086 $1.043,088 41,043,060 81,043,086 $1,043,008 31,043,088 $1,043,088 $1,043,086 91,043,088 $1,043,088 $1,043,088 91,043,088 $1,043,088 $1,043,088 $1,043,088  $1,043,088 31,043,088
18  ANNUAL INTEREST RATE 91,028,265 41,020,029 1,010,238 $999,860 $986,859 $977,198 9964,838 4951,738 $937,848 4923,128 $907,521 4890,980 $873,448 4854881 $835,160 3814,277 3792,142 4768,878 $743,806 $727.442
17 SUBTOTAL DEBT SERVICE 0% 32,072,353 42,083,117 92,053,326 42,042,848 32,031,947 92,020,266 $2,007,926 $1,994,824 91,980,936 $1,966,214 $1,950,609 $1,934,068 41,916,533 31,897,949 91,878,248 41,857,385 31,835,230 41,811,766 31,786,894 $1,770,530
18 DEBT SERVICE COST KWH 0.0531 0.0482 0.0441 0.0405 0.0378 0.0351 0.0329 0.0324 0.0318 0.0313 0.0307 0.0302 0.0296 0.0290 0.0285 0.0279 0.0273 0.0287 0.02680 0.0256
19  LINE O&M EXPENSE 2.78% $263,412 4270,658 4270,09% $285,747 4293,805 4301879 4309.975 $318,499 $327,258 9338.258 $345,505 4355,008 4364,769 $374,800 $385,107 $395,697 $408.579 $417,760 $429,248  $441,053
20 STANDBY LABOR DIESEL 2.75% $229,054 4235.353 9241.825 4240,475 255,308 $282,329 $269.544 $276,956 -$284,572 $292,398 $300,439 $308,70% 3317.190 4325,913 4334,876 $344,085 $353,547 $363,270 4373,258  $383.524
21 DIESEL PLANT O&M 2.75% 114,627 $117.678 4120,913 9124,238 4127854 4131165 $4134,772 $139,478 9142,268 4146,199 $150.219 8154,350 $156,595 4162,956 $167,438 $172,042 176,774 4181,635 $186,830 191,762
22 SUBTOTAL LINE OP, CDST #2,879,348 92,686,802 12,694,163 32,701,408 32,708,514 $2,715.459 $2,722,216 92,728,757 92,735,062 92.741,088 92,748,772 92,752,125 $2,757,088 32,761,618 $2,765.668 92,769,189 92,772,129 $2,774.430  $2,776,031 $2,786,869
23 LINE OP, COST KWH 0.0887 0.0828 0.0578 0.0538 0.0502 0.0472 0.0448 0.0443 0.0440 0.0438 0.0433 0.0429 0.0428 0.0423 0.0419 0.0415 0.0412 0.0408 0.0404 0.0402,
24 RESIDUAL INTEREST DIESEL 0% $147,000 4137,000 4120,000 $119,000 $111,000 4105,000 498,000 492,000 465,000 480,000 476,000 470,000 428.000 418,000 43,000

25 RES. DEPRECIATION DIESEL 0% 9244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 9244,000 8244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $195,000

28 SUB-TOTAL COST LESS P.C. 43,070,346 43,067,802 33,086,163 43,064,408 $3,063,614 83,084,459 43,064,216 $3,084,757 $3,084,052 93,016,088 $2,821,772 $2,822,125 92,783,088 92,779,818 $2,766,660 92,769,189 $2,772,729 92,774,430 92,776,031 42,786,869
27 COST, LESS POWER COST KWH 0.0787 0.0717 0.0858 0.0508 0.0587 0.0533 0.0502 0.0497 0.0492 0.0480 0.0445 0.0440 0.0430 0.0425 0.0419 0.0415 0.0412 0.0408 0.0404 0,0402
28 POWER COST 2.75% 91,364,965 31,538,440 91,720,976 $1,913,037 92,106,834 $2,305,504 42,512,895 92,607,814 92,705,967 92,807,726 $2,913.262 $3,022,658 93,136,687 $3,254,697 $3,377,565 43,505,043 93,836,655 $3,773.021 3,914,385 94,060,923
29 TOTAL COST OF POWER 64,435,311 34,606,242 94,707,140 44,977,445 45,170,148 45,369,983 85,577,111 $5,672,571 195,770.019 95,823,793 $5,735,034 95,644,994 35,919,755 6,034,515 6,146,233 46,274,233 36,408,784 3$6.547.451 46,690,398 36.847,791
30 COSY OF POWER KWH 0.1137 0.1077 0.1028 0.0988 0.0857 0.0934 0.0814 0.0821 0.0827 0.0927 0.0904 0.0912 0.0915 0.0923 0.0931 0.0941 0.0952 0.0963 0.0975 0.0988.
32 CASE 2A-- FIRM--MEDIUM HIGH LOAD--{ INTEGRATED)

33 COST OF POWER (KWH} . $0.0560 $0.0575 $0.0591 $0.0807 40.0624 40.0841 $0.0859 40.0877 $0.0898 30.071S $0.0735 40.0755 30.0775 $0.0797 $0.0819 40.0841 $0.0864 $0.0888 40.0913 40.0938
34 COST OF SUPP. POWER 2.75% 92,183,944 32,481,504 92,753,564 93,080,860 93,370,615 93,666,806 34,020,632 $4,172,503 34,329,547 34,492,359 $4,681,220 94,836,573 35,018,667 $5,207,835 95,404,103 45,608,089 $5,810,848 $6,036.833 36,262,984 98,497,476
35 STANDBY LABOR DIESEL 2.75% $229,054 $235,353 9241,825 $248.475 4255,308 $282,329 4269,544 $276,956 4284,572 $292,398 $300,439 $308,701 437,190 4325.913 $334,876 4344,085 $353,547 $383,270 4373,269  $383.524
38 DIESEL PLANT O&M 2.75% 4114,527 $117.876 4120913 4124,238 $127,854 4131,185 134,772 $138.478 4142,286 $146,199 $150,219 $154,350 $158,595 $162,958 $167.438 $172,042 178,774 $181,835 $186,830 319,762
37 RESIDUAL INTEREST DIESEL 0% $147,000 $137,000 $128.000 4119,000 $111,000 $105,000 498,000 492,000 485,000 $80,000 475,000 470,000 926,000 $18,000 43,000

38 RES. DEPRECIATION DIESEL 0% . 9244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 9244,000 $244,000 $244,000 4244,000 $244,000 $195,000

39 TOTAL POWER COST 42,916,525 33,195,533 43,489,302 93,796,573 44,108,577 $4,431,300 44,766,947 $4,923,937 $5,085,405 95,205,956 95,188,878 $5,369.625 95,520,452 $5,714,705 35,909,417 46.124,196 $6,348,966 98,581,738 96.822,873 $7,072,762
40 TOTAL COST KWH 0.0748 0.0747 0.0749 0.0763 0.0761 0.0770 0.0781 0.0793 0.0817 0.0828 0.0817 0.0838 0.0853 0.0874 0.0895 0.0919 0.0943 0.0968 0.0994 0.1021
41 **°*ANNUAL SAVINGS 91,516,788 31,410,709 $1,298,838 31,180,872 $1,061,571 4938,662 $810,184 $748,635 4684.614 $617.837 4548,156 $475,359 $389,303 319,811 $236.818 $150,036 469,818 {834,287 {$132,477)  ($224,971),
42 TOTAL SAVINGS FOR STUDY PERIOO 912,088,250

44 BASED ON ML&P MID CASE {ML&P LETTER FEB. 94) + 1 MILL FOR WHEELING (MEA LETTER)--** BASED ON INFORMATION PROVIDED BY CHUGACH (DECEMBER 1993} e SAVINGS COMPARING CASE 1 TO CASE 2.

(As9) mquyxg
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SUTTON T0 GLENNALLEN 138 KV INTERTIE--POWER COST_ANALYSIS--NON-INTEGRATED CAPACITY LEASE OR ECONOMY VS INTEGRATED FIRM T

2 JANUARY,21, 1994  REVISED 3/28/94
3 ASSUMPTIONS
4 INFLATION ADJUSTEQ 102.75% ANN. PAY.
§ 50 YEAR, ZERO INT. LOAN 435.0 MILLION 4700.000
8 35 YEAR, 6.00% LOAN $17.1 MILLION $1,183,207
7 TOTAL COST OF LINE $52.1 MILLION 41,883,207
8 POWER CDST CL/NF 19983 (KWH)* 0.035 CAPACITY LEASE OR ECONDMY ENERGY--INCLUDES 1 MILL KWH FOR WHEELING TO MEA
9 POWER COST FIRM 19984 (KWH}** $0.058 INTEGRATEC INTO RAILBELT SYSTEM --INCLUDES 1 MiLL XWH FOR WHEELING TO MEA
10 YEAR 1998 1993 2000 2001 2002 2003 2004 2005 2008 2007 2006 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2018 2018 2017
1"
12 CASE 1A--CAPACITY LEASE OR NON-FIRM--MEDIUM LOW LOAD-- {NOT INTEGRATED) -
13 POWER COST {KWH) $0.0350 40,0360 0.0370 $0.0360 0.0390 40.0401 0.0412 $0.0423 0.0435 40.0447 0.0459 40.0472 0.0485 $0.0498 0.0512 40.0528 0.0540 40,0555 0.0570 40.0588
14 SUPPLEMENTAL KWH REQ. INFLAT. 36,909,000 37,543,000 36,188,000 38,896,000 38,839,000 40,262,000 40,900,000 41,509.000 42,118,000 42,729,000 43,347,000 43,972,000 44,605,000 45,248,000 45,895,000 486,553,000 47,207,000 47,865,000 48,529,000 49,197,000
15 DEPRECIATIDN RATE 41,043,080  $1,043,088 $),043,080 31,043,086 $1,043,060 91,043,086 $1,043,088 $1,043,088 81,043,088 31,043,088 $1,043,086 31,043,080 $1,043,088 $1,043,088 91,043,088 41,043,088 $1,043.086 31,043,088 $1,043,088 31,043,088
18 ANNUAL INTEREST 91,029,265 31,020,029 41,010,238 $999,880 $988,859 4977,198 4964,838 $951,738 $937.848 $923,128 $907,52% $890.980 3673,448 4854,861 4835,160 3814277 $792,142 $768,876 $743,808 727442
17 SUBTOTAL DEBT SERVICE 0% 42,072,353 $2,083,117 92,053,320 82,042,948 32,031,947 42,020,280 $2,007,928 91,994,624 $1,980,936 $1,966,214 $1,950,609 $1,934,068 $1,916,534 31,897,949 $1,878,248 $1,857,365 $1,835,230° $1,811,766 $1,786,894 31,770,530
18 DEBT SERVICE COST KWH 0.058% 0.0550 0.0538 0.0528 0.0613 0.0502 0.0491 0.048% 0.0470 0.0480 0.0450 0.0440 0.0430 0.0419 0.0409 0.0399 0.0389 0.0379 0.0368 0.0380|
19 LINE O&M EXPENSE 2.75% 4263,412 $270,650 $278,099 $286,747 $293,605 4301,679 $309,975 4318,499 4327,256 $3386,258 $345,505 4355,008 $364,769 $374,800 $385,107 4395,897 $408,579 $417,760 $429,248 $441,053
20 STANDBY LABOR DIESEL 2.7%% 4229,054 4235,38) $241,825 $248,475 $255,308 $262,329 42689,544 4276,956 4204,572 4292,398 $300,439 $308,701 $317,190 4326,913 4334878 $344,085 4353,547 $383,270 $373,259 4383.524
21 DIESEL PLANT O&M 2.76% $114,527 $117.678 8120913 $124,238 $127,664 4131,185 $134,772 4138,470 4142,288 $146,199 $150,219 $154,350 $158,595 $162,956 $167.438 $172,042 4178,774 $181,835 4186,830 $191,762
22 SUBTOTAL LINE DP. COST $2,679,348 42,686,802 $2,694,183 92,701,408 32,708,514 92,715,459 42,722,216 82,728,757 42,735,052 32,741,088 $2,746,772 92,752,125 82,757,068 32,761,818 92,785,668 92,769,189 32,772,129 42,774,430 $2,778,031 32,786,669
23 LINE OP. COST KWH 0.0726 0.0718 0.0708 0.0894 0.0883 0.0674 0.0868 0.0857 0.0849 0.0842 0.0634 0.0626 0.0818 0.0610 0.0603 0.0595 0.0587 0.0580 0.0572 0.0566|
24 RAESIDUAL INTEREST DIESEL 0% $147,000 $137,000 $128,000 4119.000 $111,000 $105,000 498,000 492,000 485,000 480,000 475,000 $70,000 $26,000 $18.000 43,000
25 RES. DEPRECIATION DIESEL 0% $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 $244,000 4244,000 $244,000 4244,000 $244,000 4244,000 $195,000
26 SUB-TOTAL COST LESS P.C. $3,070,346  $3,067,602 43,086,183 $3,064,408 $3,063.514 31,064,459 33,084,218 33,084,757 33,084,052 33,016,068 $2,821,772 $2,822,125 $2,783,088 $2,779,618 92,788,668 $2,769,18% 42,772,129 42,774,430 42,776,031 92,786,869
27 COST, LESS POWER COST KWH 0.0832 0.0817 0.0803 0.0798 0.0773 0.0781 0.0749 0.0738 0.0727 0.0708 0.0851 0.0842 0.0624 0.0814 0.0603 0.0595 0.0587 0.0560 0.0572 0.0586
28 POWER COST 2.75% $1,291,818  $1,350,140 1,411,103 41,476,665 $1,548,387 31,814,687 $1,684,644 $1,7556,64% 31,831,430 91,909,094 41,989,985 42,074,170 $2,161,850 92,253,264 92,348,438 342,447,615 342,650,256 42,656,912 42,767,849 32,883,112
29 TOTAL COST OF POWER $4,362,181 94,417,942 94,477,285 94,541,273 44,609,901 944,879,145 34,748,760 94,821,399 94,895,483 94,925,162 44,611,737 34,896,298 94,944,978 35,032,882 95,117,106 $5,216,805 $5,322,385 45,431,343 35,543,880 46,669,980
COST OF POWER KWH 0.1182 0.1177 0.1172 0.1167 0.1163 0.1162 0.11861 0.1162 0.1162 0.1153 0.1110 0.1114 0.1109 0.1112 0.1115 0.1121 0.1127 0.1135 0.1142 0,1163]
32 CASE 2A-- FIRM--MEDIUM LOW LOAD--{ INTEGRATED)
33 POWER COST {(KWH} 40.0560 0.0575 0.0591 0.0807 0.0824 0.0841 0.0659 0.0877 0.0696 0.0715 0.0735 0.0755 0.0775 0.0797 0.0819 0.0841 0.0884 0.0888 0.0913 0.0938
34 COST OF SUPP. POWER 2.75% 32,086,904 32,160,224 32,257,764 92,362,984 32,474,218 32,583,498 42,695,270 42,810,626 92,930,289 33,054,550 33,183,944 93,318,672 343,459,024 93,605,222 33,757,500 33,916,185 34,080,409 $4,251,080 44,428,558 44,612,976
35 STANOBY LABOR DIESEL 2.75% $229,054 $235,353 $241,825 $248,475 $255,308 $282,329 4269,544 4276,956 4284,572 4292,398 $300,439 4308,701% $317,190 4325,913 4324,876 4344,085 4353,547 4363,270 4373.259 9383.524
38 OIESEL PLANT O&M 2.78% 114,527 4117876 $120,913 $124,238 $127.864 4121165 134,772 4138,478 4142,286 4148,199 4150,219 $154,350 4158,5585 4162,956 9167,438 4172,042 4176.774 4181,835 4186,630 191,762
37 RESIDUAL INTEREST DIESEL 0% 4147,000 $137,000 4128,000 4119,000 4111,000 $105,000 498,000 $92.000 485,000 480,000 475,000 470,000 $26,000 418,000 43,000
38 RES. DEPRECIATION DIESEL 0% $244,000 4244,000 4244,000 4244,000 4244,000 $244,000 4244,000 4244,000 3244,000 $195,000
39 TOTAL POWER COST 92,801,485 $2.894.254 32,992,502 83,098,697 $3,212,18t $3,325,993 $3.441,586 $3,562,060 3,886,147 33,768,147 3,709,602 93,851,724 33,960,809 $4,112,092 34,262,814 $4,432,312 34,610,730 94,795,964 44,988,447  $5,188,265
40 TOTAL COST KWH 0.0771 0.0784 0.0797 0.0810 0.0828 0.0841 0.0858 0.0875 0.0882 0.0856 0.0878 0.0888 0.0809 0.0929 0.0952 0.0377 0.1002 0.1028 0.1055
** *ANNUAL SAVINGS $1,560,676 31,523,669 31,484,763 31,442,576 31,397,720 41,353,153 31,307,175 31,259,338 91,209,336 $1,157,015 31,102,135 91,044,572 4984,189 4920,791 46854,292 $784,493 3711,855 $635,378 4655.433 $481,716
TOTAL SAVINGS FOR STUDY PERIOD $21,770,074 -
*BASED ON ML&P MID CASE + 1 MILL FOR WHEELING (ML&P) LETTER FEBRARY 1994 * BASED ON INFORMATION PROVIDED BY CHUGACH (DECEMBER 1993) = *SAVINGS COMPARING CASE 1 _TO CASE 2.
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February 25, 1994

Telephone comment received by Herv Hensley, Director, from Mr. John Netzel:

Mr. Netzel stated that there should be at least two substations connected to the
proposed intertie. He stated that the intertie should not be just for large consumers
in Valdez and Glennallen but should be accessible as well to small consumers who
are not presently connected to utility power. Further, he stated that people whose
rates would be affected by the intertie should have a firm quote of what their
electricity rates would be after completion of the project.



7021 Hunt Ave.
Anchorage, Ak. 99504

February 24, 1994 .
Herv Hensley, Director GESE. v D
Division of Energy, DCRA
333 W. 4th Ave. Suite 220 FEB 251994

Anchorage, Ak. 99501-2341
g DMS’ON OF EftEhcy /'i.-\_ai'i;\

Dear Sir:

The following are comments on the draft Sutton to Glennallen/Copper Valley
Intertie feasibility study.

Although there are some potential environmental impacts which I think the draft
downplays, I think careful planning, alignment and construction techniques can
minimize potential harm to scenic, recreational and wildlife impacts. In particular,
I think the scenic vistas from King Mountain to Eureka Summit should be strictly
protected from obvious power line intrusions.

My principal concerns center on the economics of the project. As a state citizen and
potential state taxpayer in the near future, I am very worried that project costs will
exceed those stated, that excessive power costs will result, that “loans” may not be
repaid and that ultimately, the state will be stuck with the bill--to the detriment of
other needed state programs and projects.

The proposed line appears to be feasible only under the high and medium-high load
growth cases. At lesser loads other alternatives become superior. The higher loads
depend on greatly increased demand by the Valdez refinery continuing through
2047. 1) Why would one ever build a very expensive project based on more than a
mid-range case? A conservative estimate of long-term demand is warranted when
tens of millions of state, local utility and rate-payer dollars are involved.

2) Sensible analysis of demand is warranted. Reliance of refinery power demand
through 2047 ignores the expected realities of the plant’s feedstock--oil. Production
through TAPS is now in steady decline and is not expected to be at high enough
levels to economically run the line an additional 20 years, let alone yleld enough
royalty oil to fuel to Valdez refinery for more than 50 years.

The decision to appropriate the $35 million, 0% interest loan was tied to this
feasibility study for good reason. Without an honest, straightforward presentation
of the feasibility of this project it could well end up to be a much larger expenditure
than anyone--the legislature, the rate-payers or the citizens of Alaska--ever
bargained for. Now is the time to take a hard look, dig for some information, make
some reasonable assumptions and take a longer-range view of the choices before us.
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February 24, 1994

Mr. Herv Hensley, Director

Division of Energy

Department of Community & Regional Affairs
State of Alaska

333 W. 4th Avenue, Suite 220

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-2341

Dear Mr. Hensley:

Subject: Proposed Sutton to Glennallen Intertie
MEA Comments on Draft Feasibility Study

Matanuska Electric Association, Inc. (MEA) staff has reviewed the draft report of the
Feasibility Study prepared by R. W. Beck and Associates, Inc.

We would offer several general comments about the study, followed by specific
comments on the estimated cost of line. Finally, we offer several comments about
right-of-way acquisition, permitting and the environmental analysis.

Probably the most important problem that we noticed is that Page X-17 shows the
lowest energy cost available to be Alison Lake but it does not include payment for
power as described in Four Dam Pool Agreement. We believe that showing this

figure is misleading. There is no reason to believe that power could be obtained

without payment; indeed, all available evidence would indicate the opposite.

Page IX-19 indicates that economy energy may not be available from Chugach
Electric Association (CEA) and/or Anchorage Municipal Light & Power Co. (AML&P)
in the future, because their loads will grow to match their existing generation. This is
simply not true. As the CEA and AML&P loads grow, CEA and AML&P will install
additional generation to provide a capacity margin. At the present time, they have
both agreed to provide a capacity margin equal to 30% of their peak load. This will
result In economy sales capability for the foreseeable future. The capability to buy
and sell economy energy will be limited only by the capacity of the existing CVEA
generation to provide backup capacity, and by availability of generation at CEA and
AML&P with regard to maintenance, or forced outages of generation.

On page IV-2, there is a discussion of problems on the CVEA system due to a fault
and/or backfeed of the O'Neill, Eklutna, Shaw transmission line. A three-terminal
line presents interesting problems in protective relaying, but the line in question
could, and should, be relayed to open at the proposed Sutton autotransformer station
and isolate the CVEA system from the problem.
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It appears to us that there are a number of corrections that should be made to the R.
W. Beck Feasibility Study which would tend to lower the estimated cost of
constructing the Sutton-Glennallen Intertie and improve the project’s economic
feasibility.

1

On page IV-11, there is a statement that the proposed intertie is perpendicular to
the prevailing wind. This is contrary to the winds I have observed along the
route of the line. In my experience, the wind tends to parallel the valleys, and
thus would parallel much of the line.

On page IV-21, there is a statement that "Rock may be encountered in loading
Zone 1 and we will assume rock anchored foundation types for the feasibility
study.” This statement needs explanation. How many rock anchors? Where
will they be used? The geological data demonstrates that Loading Zone 1
contains very little rock.

On page IV-24, there is a typographical error which repeats the disadvantages of
SSAC Teal.

Figure V-2 is a one-line diagram of the proposed step-up station at Sutton.. The
diagram indicates two full sets of CCVTs and two PVTs. Only one set of PTs is
needed for metering and relaying, and one additional CCVT or PT for
synchronizing. The PVTs are not necessary, as station service can be provided
from the local distribution system. The diagram also indicates a circuit breaker
and a circuit switcher. Two circuit switchers would provide equal performance.
This is because available fault currents are well within the ratings of the circuit
switcher and necessary current transformers can easily be placed on the
transformer bushings. These changes would result in substantial cost savings,
and no functional change. Further savings could be realized by incorporating
line disconnects for the tap point into the same structure used for 115 KV circuit
switcher disconnects.

On page VI-6, there is a table showing estimated costs of various types of
construction. This table indicates that single pole wood construction and "X"
frame steel construction cost essentially the same amount per mile. On pages
VI-14, and VI-15 there are historical actual costs of similar transmission lines in
Alaska. The historical data does not include the 15-mile wood pole line to
Sutton, but its costs are in line with the costs of other single pole wood lines
shown. The historical costs of single pole wood line is about 60% of the cost of
steel "X" tower line. In light of this, we are very surprised that the estimated
cost of new line is the same for both types of construction. We believe an
explanation is needed.

The following comments pertain to Table I-2 on Page I-7 of Volume I, Section D.6
Right of Way Acgquisition:

1

The $1,000 per acre acquisition cost should also be applied to Native selected
lands, Mat-Su Borough lands, and State Mental Health (MH) lands. In addition,
the route(s) should be double checked to determine if any University of Alaska
lands are crossed. If so, they should also be considered compensable at the
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estimated $1,000 per acre fair market value. It should also be noted that the
$1,000 per acre figure is purely a ball park order-of-magnitude estimate. Fair
market value appraisals will have to be prepared to determine the actual
compensation amounts.

2. The estimated $100,000 cost of the services of a Right of Way Agent is not
included in Table I-2, and we believe it should be. We question the statement
on Page VI-3 of Volume I (in the last paragraph) that the cost is assumed to be
included in the easement cost-per-acre. It is our belief that the entire
$1,000/acre should be allocated to reflect the actual compensation amount for the
easement rights to be acquired.

3. At several of the recent public hearings it was pointed out that there was no cost
allocated for possible eminent domain or other legal proceedings for right of
way acquisition. This may be a valid observation, judging from comments at the
public hearings. Several members of the Chickaloon Moose Creek Native
Association testified that they will oppose any attempts to acquire an easement
across their lands.

Also, strong opposition was expressed by the Chickaloon Community Council for
the line being built within the Chickaloon Special Use Area, an area which
extends from Kings River to Long Lake and encompasses some 164 square miles,
and which requires Conditional Use Approval from the Mat-Su Borough
Planning Commission.

Another possible problem area is acquiring a right of way easement on Mat-Su
Borough owned land, which requires approval by the Borough Assembly. The
required public hearing before the Assembly will present another opportunity
for the Sutton, Chickaloon and Glacier View area residents to comment on the
line.

All three of the above situations could potentially involve litigation, or at the
least an abnormally large amount of administrative effort.

On Page I-3 of Volume 2, in the Environmental Analysis prepared by Dames &
Moore, it is stated that a Corps of Engineers (COE) Section 404 permit could be
required. It might be worth noting that an individual "404" permit is required only if
dredge or fill material is deposited in wetlands, or if wetlands are excavated for other
than transmission line structure foundations. The placement of transmission line
structures is covered by COE Nationwide Permit No. 12 and only requires that any
excess excavation material be removed to upland areas and any disturbed areas in
wetlands be revegetated with native vegetation occurring in the general vicinity.

Another minor item is worth pointing out in this section of Volume 2. There is a
statement that says the Mat-Su Borough "...could also require land use permits and
utility permits for any use of Borough lands.” That is true, but it should also be
mentioned that, where the transmission line crosses Borough lands, a formal right of
way easement, approved by the Borough Assembly, is required. This involves
surveying to derive the specific easement description and a fair market value
appraisal to determine the compensation.
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Finally, as you are probably aware, based upon the public hearings held throughout
this last year, there is strong opposition to the line by MEA members in the Sutton,
Chickaloon and Glacier View areas.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the draft Feasibility Study.

Since

-

Ken Ritcliey
General Manage

EDES.784



j WALTER J. HICKEL, GOVERNOR

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES !,'j \B/é)t(.oisazécoppsn RIVER AREA-VCRA
DIVISION OF FORESTRY * PHONE: (BO7B22:5834 . - . .
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February 14, 1994 FEB 15 19%4
Mr. Herv Hensley DIVISION OF ENERGY/DCRA

State of Alaska- Department of Community and Regional Affairs
Director- Division of Energy

333 W. 4th Avenue, Suite 220

Anchorage, AK 99501-2341

RE: Forestry Issues Related to the Copper Valley Intertie
Feasibility Study

Dear Mr. Hensley:

I have reviewed the Copper Valley Intertie Feasibility Study and
have a few comments to offer on behalf of the Department of Natural
Resources Division of Forestry. The project has not had a
comprehensive Department-wide review and the views expressed do not
reflect the Department of Natural Resources’ (DNR) official
position. I do not speak for all of the DNR Divisions.

If the preferred route (Route Alternative D) is approved and
funding for construction of the intertie is secured I would expect
to have a role in reviewing the project to ensure compliance with
the Alaska Forest Resources and Practices Act. The project will
impact the Division of Forestry’s Valdez/Copper River Area and the
Mat-Su Area. It is important that both offices are kept informed
as the project will have potential impact on several aspects of the
Division’s operations. Please add to your mailing list:

Mr. Jim Eleazer

Mat-Su Area Forester
P.O. Box 520455

Big Lake, AK 99652
892-6027 Fax: 892-7958

Mr. Martin Maricle

Valdez/Copper River Area Forester
P.O. Box 185

Glennallen, AK 99588

822-5534 Fax: 822-5539

I have a number of concerns and will briefly outline some issues
that I feel should be addressed. My area of responsibility begins
at Mile 115 of the Glenn Highway so I will not address the Sutton
to Sheep Mountain segments of the proposed intertie.

o s el A D
L4 FUMYrRC/LIeC 2302 D s Lo
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FOREST CLEARING

I have reviewed the maps included in the feasibility study and it
appears that the route will avoid most of the heavily forested
stands. I have not reviewed recent aerial photographs for the
proposed route(s) but there may be some viable commercial timber
near Tolsona Creek. If the Alternate route segment between Points
27 and 29 is used this will cross state land near commercial stands
of timber in the Plumb Bob Lake vicinity. There may be some stands
with significant commercial salvage value from Point 28 to Point 30
(at Pump Station 11).

The Division of Forestry would be very interested in reviewing any
clearing contracts prior to their release to potential bidders. We
could help develop a specific site treatment plan, subject to
available funding.

I read the 1letter from Red Carlos Contracting (Exhibit F-3)
regarding site clearing and was concerned that there was no
provision to remove or salvage larger trees and that there was no
specific mention of the requirement to obtain a permit from the
Division of Forestry (AS 41.15.060). I assume that clearing work
would be contracted out and Mr. Carlos was providing some estimates
of what the job would entail.

Much of the clearing could be accomplished as Mr. Carlos describes
in his letter of June 16, 1993. It is unlikely that the contractor
would want to broadcast burn the sites due to logistical
difficulties and costs. It is hoped that the centerline of the
project and the clearing limits would be clearly marked on the
ground prior to any actual clearing project. This would be
imperative to keep the contractor performing the desired treatment
in the proper location.

The intertie corridor is in an area of fairly intense bark beetle
infestations. Bark beetles do not typically attack black spruce
but it is very important that operations be conducted in such a way
to prevent damage to residual trees and to avoid leaving piles of
larger diameter spruce trees.

POTENTIAL EFFECTS ON FIRE OCCURRENCE'

There was some discussion in the feasibility study about the
possibility of upgrading some trails on state land to facilitate
construction and maintenance of the power line. I am concerned
that upgrading any trails with the intent to create access to the
powerlines could increase the possibility of human caused fires in
remote locations. Much of the intertie corridor receives Limited
protection and this protection level was established because the
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probability of wildland fire was viewed as minimal. If roads are
built to drive equipment to the intertie route this could allow all
terrain vehicle (ATV) access and the Division could see an increase
in abandoned campfires in the remote wildlands. Perhaps upgraded
trails could be gated and locked and the Division of Forestry could
be provided a key so that personnel could respond to fires.

As was discussed earlier, a burn permit must be obtained to debris
burn between the dates May 1 through September 30. It is
recommended that burning be conducted in the fall and some
particularly hazardous fuels could even be burned when there is a
snow cover on the ground. The Division’s Fire Management Officer
or Area Warden could help work out specific burn plans.

I am also concerned with the possibility of additional fires caused
by trees falling across the electrical lines. I have reviewed the
engineering diagrams and it appears that the timber will be cleared
from the towers and this will substantially reduce the likelihood
of electrical fires along the intertie. It seems that periodic
maintenance of the route will be needed to keep timber from
becoming a hazard to the line. Perhaps clearing will have to be
conducted every twenty years to keep vegetation from the powerline.

Can the intertie withstand the effects of wildland fire on
surrounding vegetation? Fire can burn quickly through continuous
black spruce stands and the burning timber can generate some fairly
intense radiant heat. If fire would be a threat to the intertie
would the Division need to suppress fires that would burn over the
intertie?

TECHNICAT, AND ADMINISTRATIVE SUPPORT

The Division looks forward to working with future contractors and
with your staff if the project is funded and constructed. We could
help develop burn plans, determine specific clearing parameters,
issue burn permits, and monitor operations on the State’s behalf.
Unfortunately, I have limited staff availability and I would be
happy to propose a reimbursable service agreement (RSA) that would
help cover our additional expenses of staff time, travel and so
forth. We would like to fulfill our regulatory obligations as the
project gets underway and our active involvement may help to ease
some of the public’s concerns.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide some comments. We look
forward to working with you on this project and would be happy to
review future modifications of the proposal. I was not on the
original mailing list and I had to borrow a copy of the feasibility
study from the Copper Valley Electric Association.
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Let me know if you have any thoughts regarding my comments. I look
forward to hearing from you soon.

Slncerely, /Aipﬁcéz

artln D. Maricle
Valdez/Copper River Area Forester

CC: Clayton Hurless- CVEA
John See- DNR/DOF
Al Samet- DNR/Lands
Bruce Stafford- DNR/Lands
Jim Eleazer- DNR/DOF



MEMORANDUM State of Alaska

DEPARTMENT OF FISH & GAME

TO: Dick Emmerman : DATE: March 11, 1994_ .
Senior Economist RECEIVED
Division of Energy FILE NO.:

Department of Community MAR 151994
and Regional Affairs TELEPHONE NO.: 267-2284
_ DIVISION OF ENERGY/DCRA

CJ Aw SUBJECT: Copper Valley Inter-
L / tie; Feasibility

FROM: Cevin Gilleland Study: Draft Report
Habitat Biologist
Region II

Habitat and Restoration Division
Department of Fish and Game

The Alaska Department of Fish and Game (ADF&G) was unable to
complete a thorough review and analysis of the subject two
volume document. We are primarily concerned that the route,
construction, and maintenance activities avoid sensitive fish
and wildlife habitats and that these activities minimize and
fully mitigate impacts to important wetlands and fish bearing
waters. Permits from the ADF&G will be required for all
activities in or on the bed or banks of specified anadromous
fish bearing waters. Full plans and specifications should be
provided to the ADF&G, Habitat and Restoration Division, early
in the planning stages so that timing can be planned to coincide
with the absence of sensitive life stages.

The ADF&G suggests that alternatives be considered to avoid
impacts to fish and wildlife. This should involve the
identification of sensitive habitat areas specifically along the
proposed route, as well as alternative 1locations, design
features, and construction methods (timing; underground
placement; markings). This should probably include scientific
surveys conducted on the ground along the proposed route. A
solid fish and wildlife survey database will provide the
information necessary to fully evaluate construction methods,
permit requirements, and mitigation.

Because of other staff commitments we are unable to provide
additional assistance, except for those aspects of the project
that require the approval of the ADF&G. Please contact me if I
can be of assistance in determining those aspects of the
proposed project that require ADF&G approval.

cc: R. Thompson, DNR/DL
J. Westlund, ADF&G
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Division of Energy -

Department of Community & Regional Affairs
333 W. 4th Ave., Suite 220

Anchorage, AK
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55501
Re: Copper Valley Intertie Feasibility Study Draft Report Comments
Dear Sir:

I offer the following comments regarding the Copper Valley Intertie
Feasibility Study Draft Report. Please incorporate them into the final Feasibility
Study Report. "

I. Economics

The draft Feasibility Study finds that in order to derive any economic
benefits from an intertie, the scenario of a large increase in demand at the Petro
Star Refinery is necessary. There exists no committment, nor a "take or pay"
agreement with Petro Star to purchase the amount of energy demand forecasted in
the study. Given this mid to high load range projection demand variable, and to
protect ratepayers, any further consideration of this project should be predicated
upon such a contract. If the line were built speculating on this high load, without a
take or pay agreement, and the load did not develop, sharply higher electric rates
would be necessary to retire the intertie debt. Furthermore, with the Trans Alaska
Pipeline forecast to shut down in 2017, why does the study assume Petro Star will
continue to operate untill 2047? These appear to be the major flaws in the study's
economic feasibility model.

The study shows the Allison Lake hydroelectric project to be the least cost
alternative for sustainable energy generation for CVEA consumers. This option
becomes even more attractive given the considerable hurdles an intertie would have
to overcome including: archeology, environmental concerns, geotechnical
engineering, crossing public recreational lands, crossing wetlands and critical
habitats of endangered species, negative impacts on the tourism industry, pressure
on fish and wildlife populations from access to and along an intertie right of way,
reliance on the Petro Star Refinery, and major opposition from Matanuska Susitna
Borough communities.



II. Access Roads

The draft study does not specify what and where access roads will be located.
Increased access off the highway to the intertie will have the most significant
impact of this project. Yet there is no siting of proposed road locations, nor does it
quantify what the environmental and social impacts would be. New and improved
roads will put additional pressure on the recreational, fish, and wildlife resources
of adjacent lands according to the Environmental Report. Therefore, for this to be
considered a proper feasibility study, the impacts of proposed access roads should
be addressed in the final report. Furthermore, to minimize said impacts, access
roads should not be built from the highway to the proposed transmission line.

III. Routing _

A. The Draft Feasibility Study preferred route on map page 2 parallels the
highway along the south face of Anthracite Ridge, crossing Purinton and Cascade
Creeks despite Glacier View community preferences for the Boulder Creek route.
Reroute this section in the final study to follow the Boulder Creek alternate at
station 4A, "Simpson Cabin". In support of the alternate Boulder Creek route over
the preferred highway/Hicks Creek route consider the following evaluation criteria,
the same as was used by the study's transmission line engineer: .

1) Cultural resource conflict , at section 4A on map page 2 the preferred route
parallels the Nelchina trail, this is where indigenous peoples were believed to have
traveled along Anthracite Ridge, so the possibility of the existence of archaeological
remains is high;

2) Visual Intrusion , there are residences and private property located along the
highway in the Cascade Creek to Hicks Creek vicinity;

3) Scenic Viewshed , the intertie will be visible from the highway if sited 1 mile
parallel along the north side of the highway traversing the south face of Anthracite
Ridge;

4) Unstable Slopes , Anthracite Ridge is an unstable geologic formation, there is
frequent avalanching of rock on the road in the Long Lake area;

S5) Stream Crossings , there are no less than 7 stream crossings along the preferred
highway route;

6) Increased Access, close proximity of preferred route to the highway and
trailheads will heavily impact the surrounding land, and wildlife resources;

7) No Substaion in the Victory Bible Camp vicinity , Matanuska Electric Assn.
testified at the Glacier View Draft Feasibility Study public hearing that MEA has no
future plans for a locating a substation in the area. Therefore the necessity of a
substation is not a valid design factor for the intertie.



B. On map page 1, the preferred route goes along the south face of Knob Hill,
where the line crosses Granite Creek, it will be visible from the highway ,
according to the study. To mltlgate this visual impact, the line should be rerouted
around the north side of Knob Hill in the final report.

In general, a backcountry intertie route is preferable to an alignment near or
visible from any point on the Glenn Highway.

IV. Electromagnetic Fields

The Feasibility Study Draft Report assumes a minimum safety clearance
distance of 600 feet from residences in order to ahate exposure to possible cancer
causing electromagnetic fields. The 600 foot setback is based upon a 138 KV
transmission line. However the Legislature granted legal authorization for the line
to be upgraded to a higher voltage. To protect children from any risk of leukimia,
the safe distance from residences and private property should be increased to a
minimum of 1320 feet, to responsibly plan ahead for any future increase in the
line's voltage.

In summary, given the marginal economic feasibility of an intertie project
between Sutton and Glennallen, at a time when the State of Alaska is experiencing a

severe deterioration of revenues, the project does not meet the "feasibility" test,
does not warrant any further consideration, and should be dropped.

Sin%

im Colver

cc Commissioner Edgar Blatchford



B, CLASSIFIEDS: |

THURSDAY. February 24, 1994 | ANC[]ORAGL DA[LY NEWS

———

e

‘Pipeline.
‘approaches
‘milestone

¢ T 3 Associated Press

V__ALDEZ —  The

:trans:-Alaska pipeline is
. dbout to hit a marker

7.~ pumping through its

: l(i)l billionth barrel of
oil.

. Alyeska Pipeline of-
ficlals say the 10 billion
mark will be reached
sometime this week,
though no one knows
just when. .

- When the pipeline
was finished in 1977,
estimates of recover-
able North Slope oil de-
posits were just under 9

~ billion barrels. That es-
 timate has since been

" recalculated to be about-

13 billion barrels.

The pipeline now
transports around 1.5
-million barrels a day,
about a quarter of U.S.
domestic production.

HOW LONG WILL THE PIPELENE PUMP NORTH SLOPE OIL?
13 BILLION BARRELS ,ESTIMATED RESERVES
10 BILLION BARRELS PRODUCED

3 BILLION BARRELS REMAINING RESERVES

- CALCULATE LIFE OF TAPS:

3,000,000,000 BARRELS RESERVE/1,500,000 BARRELS DAILY PRODUCTION
2000 DAYS OF PRODUCTION AT CURRENT PRODUCTION LEVELS

5.48 YEARS OF PRODUCTION AT CURRENT LEVELS*
*(this does not account for lower future pipeline pumping levels)
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wUMNISO it o 2T g General Delivery
JOMMUNITY & REGINNAL ARRALR: Sutton, AKk. 99674

Commissioner Edger Blatchford
Office of Community and
Regional Affairs

Dear Commissioner Blatchford:

I'm writing to comment on the recently published
Feasibility Study for the proposed Sution to Glennallen
Intertie.

The Study examines several demand vs. cost scenarios.
In order to decide whether to go ahead with the intertie
project, you must determine which scenario is most
realistic. For the reasons I address below, I believe this
study is flawed in that it does not provide you or the public
with a even-handed or reasonable prediction as to the costs
of the proposed project, or the future needs of the Copper
Valley region.

Additionally, I agree with the conclusions arrived at
by Mark Foster, P.E., who has performed an independent
assessment of the Draft Study. I would like to hereby
incorporate by referrence that assessment into my
comments.

Costs

1. The construction costs of the project have been
seriously underestimated in the Study. Labor costs, the
cost of helicopter construction, and the cost of
condemnation of private land along the 120 mile route are
underestimated. Right-of-way around the proposed line
has been reduced from the standard 150 ft. to 125 ft.,
thereby lowering cost, but also increasing the risk of fire to
the forests along the route. The Study does not adequately
address the legal fees that will arise in the permitting
procedure, nor does it consider the considerable costs of
defending law suits from the growing opposition to the
intertie. Additionally, the projects estimated costs do not



include the $5.6 million cost of a Static Var Compensator
which will become necessary when the the proposed
intertie carries a 27 Mw load. (We were told this by John
Heberling of R.W. Beck at the Feb. 10 meeting in Sutton.)
However, if the powerline is built, we must assume that it
will eventually be used to its full (40 Mw) capacity -
otherwise why build it? Thus, this $5.6 million extra must
be included at this stage to reflect the true costs of the
project.

There are other inaccuracies in cost estimates, but I
refer you to Mark Foster's comments for those
underestimates. ‘

Additionally, the Study does not attempt to assess the
costs of the project to the rural communities in the
Matanuska Valley. The communities of Sutton, Chickaloon,
Glacier View, and Sheep Mountain are small and the few
businesses and jobs that do exist in the Valley are
dependent on tourism. Many business people, especially
those focusing on recreational activities such as rafting,
hiking tours, and trail rides, will be adversely affected by
the construction of this proposed intertie. Visitors come to
this Valley, as they do to the State and National Parks
around the State, because this area provides pristine
wilderness and spectacular scenery. If you have been
hiking or snow machining in the Talkeentna mountains, you
know that a five day trip into the mountains would take
you far behind the proposed route of the powerline.
However, a one day trip (and most tour outings are day-
trips) would take the lucky sightseer directly to the
powerline or just above it. People will not be inclined to
hire a guide to take them up to a vista with a spectacular
view of a huge powerline - a string of 80 ft towers set
within a 125 ft right of way. This is not what outdoor
enthusiasts seek out. They will go elsewhere.

Just as recreational users have created a vigorous
economic base for the towns of Cantwell, McKinley Village,
Chitina and McCarthy, the Matanuska Valley has begun to
build its own tourism base. Building a huge electric
powerline along the bus road into the heart of Denali Park
(if the State could do it) would be unthinkable due to its
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disastrous economic effects. Similarly, building this
proposed intertie will stunt the growth of tourism business
in the Matanuska Valley. The Study places a zero value on

this cost. I hope to see a realistic value placed on this
aspect of the project cost in the final version of the Study.

Next, the Study fails to consider the decrease in
property values that will inevitably result from the
construction of the proposed powerline. The people who
live along the Matanuska Valley are fortunate enough to
own land that provides some of the most spectacular views
in the State. The designers of the powerline have sought to
protect the users of the Glenn Highway from seeing the
powerline.  However, the people who live in and love the
Valley will be forced to see it as long as they choose to live
here. The Study places a zero value on this cost as well. I
expect to see an attempt to tally these cost in the final
draft. '

More important than the inevitable loss in property
value, the proposed intertie will harm, if not destroy, the
quality of life for the people in the Matanuska Valley. 1
have chosen to live here simple because of the beauty and
peace that this place provides. The fact that this country
‘has not been degraded by large construction projects and
human settlement gives it great value to me - far more
than any purchase price for property. I am told that the
writers of this Study were incapable of placing a value on
this "intangible.”! I ask you to see their incapability as a
flaw in the Study and to assess the Study in that light.

Finally, we are told by -the environmental consultants
(Dames and Moore) who contributed to the Study that many
of the environmental effects of the proposed intertie cannot
be known at this time because the route has not been
determined. As a resident, I can tell you that the wildlife
is rich in the Matanuska Valley and that the area is already
a favorite of hunters. The introduction of access roads,
wherever they end up, would bring more hunters from
Anchorage and will impact the populations of moose, bear,
sheep, caribou, wolf, beaver, and birds. Furthermore, the
issue of Electro Magnetic Fields (EMFs) and their effect on
people has been brushed aside because the proposed route



will supposedly be away from areas of human population.
The Study should, however, address the effect of EMFs on
animal and plant populations. Animals, just like people,
use ready made access-ways for travel. It is probable that
species such as moose and bear will use the proposed
powerline right-of-way to travel through the mountains.
Thus, they will be exposed to EMF's and will eat plants
exposed to EMF's. Pure concern for the animal species
should warrant greater concern for this issue. But, it must
also be remembered that the animals of these mountains
are the food for many local residents. The cost of these
animal and human health efiect must be considered to
understand the full impact of the proposed project on
wildlife and the environment. v

While this list of inaccurate and unaccounted for costs
is not complete, I believe it demonstrates the failure of the
Study to correctly and appropriately assess the true 'price"
of the proposed intertie.

Power Demand

The Study has overestimated the future demand for
electrical power by ‘the Petro Star oil refinery in Valdez -
CVEA's primary user of electricity. The projection that
Petro Star will triple or quadruple is unsupported. This
estimate was based on one letter from Petro Star. When
later questioned by a Daily News reporter as to the basis
for this estimate, a Petro Star official stated that the
estimate was '"only for the [feasibility] study". Such
apparent manipulations of the data gathering process for
the Study by the proponents of the intertie creates
question as to the accuracy and honesty of the process.
Petro Star's productivity and profitability as a business,
and thus its power demand, depends in great part on future
oil prices, oil output from Prudhoe Bay, and future
upgrades of the company's own power generation systems.
My understanding is that oil prices are projected to be
lower in the future than they have been in the recent past.
Additionally, the output of oil on the North Slope is
diminishing, not increasing. Given these facts, CVEA's
estimate of a three or four fold increase in power demand
from Petro Star is at best wunrealistic.



Finally, oil refineries all over the country now co-
generate their own power.  Such state-of-the-art
technology could entice Petro Star in the years to come. If
and when Petro Star does convert over to this more
efficient method of producing power, the small rural
communities within the CVEA will be left to pay back the
loan for the intertie. Growth projections in the Feasibility
Study suggest that the population of the towns CVEA
supplies will not increase significantly during the life of
the proposed intertie. Thus, if Petro Star co-generates
their own power, or, goes out of business, the people of
Glennallen and Valdez, who do not need, and will not need,
three times more power will be left to foot the bill for an
unnecessary project.

For all these reasons, I sﬁggest that you re-assess and
gather supplemental support for the Petro Star growth
scenario. '

Policy.

In our society we place great value on fairness. The
construction of the proposed intertie would be grossly
unfair to the people of the Matanuska Valley and indeed to
the people of Alaska in general.

I believe that the people who gain the benefit from
this project should be paying for it. While it is true that
the people supplied by CVEA will pay back the State loan,
they will not be experiencing many of the other real costs
imposed by this project. It is the people in the
communities along the Glenn Highway who will bear the
brunt of this project - and gain absolutely no_ benefits for
it. It will be me and my neighbors who will have to decide
if they still want to live here in the Matanuska Valley. We
will have to deal with decline in business profits and any
health effects that may come to light as science learns more
about EMFs. The people of Glennallen and Valdez will not
have to experience these unhappy results.



Furthermore, Petro Star, the big winner in this whole
scenario, will get the benefit of State subsidized energy. ) |
disagree with this result. It should not be the
responsibility of the State of Alaska to provide cheap
power to Petro Star.

As an Alaskan, I am in favor of contributing to
reasonable and fair projects which will provide cheaper
power for the people in Valdez and Glennallen. I know
they need cheaper power. I do, however, strongly object to
subsidizing the energy needs of the oil industry. Other
alternatives, including co-generation by Petro Star and the
Allison Lake hydro project, do exist. In the most realistic
projections of the future of the oil industry, Petro Star will
not need three times more power. The Study indicates that
in a realistic scenario the Allison Lake project, or even an
upgrade of CVEA's diesel generators, is the best choice. If
you study the growth projections closely, I believe you
must come to the same conclusion.

I hope you will consider the objections to this
feasibility study I've outlined . I expect as a public
servant you will come to the most rational decision for all
the people of Alaska. I expect that you will not bestow an
unnecessarily large benefit to one large industrial
consumer to the complete detriment to several rural
communities. I hope you will hear the voices against this
intertie and represent us, too. Thank you for your
consideration.

Sincerely,

Rosalyn H. McLean
General Delivery

Sutton, Ak. 99674
(907) 745-7000
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Herv Hensley nECS(VED
Acting Director, Division of Energy

Department of Community and Regional Affairs MAR 2 1994

333 West Fourth Avenue, Suite 220

Anchorage, Alaska 99501 ' DU/ISION OF ENERGY/DCRA

Dear Mr. Hensley:

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on the draft Copper Valley Intertie Feasibility
Study. Our organizations represent more than 10,000 Alaskans, many of whom are greatly
concerned over the energy policies in the state of Alaska.

Our organizations commissioned Mark Foster & Associates to do an independent review of the
study, a copy of which is enclosed. We share the conclusions of this study, particularly that
there are less expensive alternatives than the Interitie to supply what appears to be Copper
Valley Electric Association’s real need for electricity in the future.

Thank you for considering this review in the development of the final feasibility study. If you
would like to discuss any aspects of our review, please feel free to contact Cliff Eames at 274~

3621.
_s% ely’
Skip Roy L. Rotlfe,

Nelchina Users’ Gr. Trustees for Alaska
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Chris Rose,
Alaska Citizens for

Responsible Energy Development - %
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Don Ford,
National Outdoor Leadership School The Alaska Wildlife Alliance
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enclosed: study review

¢c:  Honorable Walter J. Hickel, Governor of Alaska :
Honorable Edgar Blatchford, Commissioner, Dept. of Community and Regional Affairs
Members of the Alaska State Legislature
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REVIEW
OF
THE DRAFT

Copper Valley Intertie
'FEASIBILITY STUDY

Dated: ]anuary 19, 1994

. Prepared by: MarkA Foster PE o

= Subrrutted to: Alaska Center for the Envuonment

February 25, 1994 :



MAFA RP-94-02

The purpose of this report is to review and comment on the Draft Feasibility
Study (herein referred to as the DFS) of the Copper Valley Intertie Project,
prepared by R.W. Beck & Associates for the Division of Energy, Alaska
Department of Community and Regional Affairs, dated January 19, 1994.

Conclusion:

...the best answer is the one that, under a
broad range of contingencies or scenarios
about the future, provides a good solution..!

The proposed Copper Valley Intertie does not appear to
be the best "least cost” alternative to supply electricity to
the customers of Copper Valley Electric Association.

The proposed Copper Valley Intertie only appears as the
"least cost" alternative under a narrow range of
assumptions which do not appear likely at the present
time. Unless a number of these critical assumptions can
be adequately supported, the proposed intertie does not
appear to be a prudent investment.

The critical assumptions include: projected demand for
energy, the capital, operations and maintenance costs of
the proposed intertie, the cos